ANNUAL REPORT AND AUDITED ACCOUNTS 2015-16



NEHRU YUVA KENDRA SANGATHAN

Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports, Government of India

CONTENTS

S.No.	DESCRIPTON	Page No.
1.	Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan- An Introduction	5
2.	Core Programmes	13
3.	State/Zonal Level Programmes	19
4.	Coordination with other Developments Department and Agencies	20
5.	Celebration of Days of National and International Importance	25
6.	Special Activities	31
7.	Special Programmes and Projects	37
8.	Report on 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme 2015-16	44
9.	Rashtriya Punarjagaran Yatra Programme	56
10.	National Programme for Youth and Adolescent Development (NPYAD) Scheme 2016-16	60
11.	Detail Progress of Adolescent Health and Development Project (AH&DP) in collaboration with UNFPA	63
12.	National Youth Corps	67
13.	Rajbhasha Report	68
14.	20th National Youth Festival 2016	70
15	Annexure	72
16.	Audited Accounts	139





NEHRU YUVA KENDRA SANGATHAN AN INTRODUCTION



Youth are a major human resource for development and thus, key agents of social change, economic development and technological innovation. This is a vital vibrant and dynamic human resource having bearing on the future state of not only India, but also the entire world. There is, therefore, a need for youth involvement in a country, in its development programmes, as well as in activities based on the youth's specific needs, desires and aspirations.

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan (NYKS) facilitates the mobilization of rural youth, in the age

group of 15 to 35 years, towards this end. The largest grass-root level voluntary organization of its kind in the world, NYKS was established to harness and channelize the power of youth on the principles of volunteerism, self-help and participation.

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan has 623 district offices to manage youth programmes and activities at district level, 29 zones for monitoring and coordinating the activities at the state level. NYKS also has village based youth clubs affiliated to it.





The principal objective of NYKS is to mobilize, motivate, organize rural youth of the country and enhance their capacities to develop democratic institutional mechanisms in the form of village based Youth Clubs. It is to further develop and empower them to become productive and responsible citizens, assume local leadership to act as active partners in the process of community development and nation building activities with the spirit of equity, secularism and voluntarism.

The purpose behind these clubs at the grassroot level is to from village-level action groups of youth that may come together for their own overall development and work with concern for the poor.

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan strength lies in 9710 National Youth Corps volunteers and the vast network of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals at the grass-roots level. Through NYKS, these village-based organizations have become local pressure groups as well as catalytic agents for socio-economic, cultural, political and environmental transformation. Many of these groups have in fact become Functional Action groups with rural sustainability and self-reliance as their hallmark.

When viewed in these terms, the role of Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan could be defined as that of not merely an organization, but that of a mass movement.

Genesis

The Nehru Yuva Kendra were established in 1972 with the objective of providing the non-student rural youth with the opportunity to grow and achieve goals, The organization and mobilization of the youth for developmental work in the villages, with emphasis on Value, Vision and Voluntary action.

The goals of NYKS are:

- To develop the values and skills of rural youth so that they become productive, responsible citizens of modern India.
- To involve them in nation building activities.
- To work toward promoting an environment where all-irrespective of caste, colour, sex



or religion- find equal opportunity to serve the nation.

- To pursue self-sufficiency in resources.
- To utilize the networks of NYKS for the development and promotion of programmes in the priority sector of employment generation, literacy and family welfare.
- To empower women through increased outreach and coverage of education, better health care and diverse income generating activities.

As a leading youth organization, NYKS functions as a non-governmental implementing body for the major quantum of mobilization and



developmental activities in the sphere of nonstudent rural youth.

FROM AN ORGANISATION TO A MASS MOVEMENT

Scope and Structure

Considering that almost three-fourths of the Indian population is rural, the development of the nation as a whole depends on their progress and development. The needs of the rural people, especially the youth, vary radically from their urban counterparts. It is in this context that the NYKS was formed to harness the power and empower the rural youth towards self-development and service to the society.

The youth as a group come forward to combat various local problems which ultimately should lead to rural sustainability, self-reliance and consequently, national development.

Reaching Out to the Youth

NYKS promotes leadership, character development, community service, self-reliance,



secularism, democracy and patriotism as the essential features for national development. The organization conducts various programmes aimed at mobilizing the youth in this direction, thus building a sense of national identity and integration, based on eschewing fear and violence.



Infrastructure at the District level

For the implementation of different programmes and activities, NYKS has a trained cadre of District Youth Coordinators, National Youth Corps (NYC) Volunteers, Youth Leaders and Social Workers throughout the country. These Youth Groups come forward to tackle various local problems, which ultimately affect national development. Rural sustainability and self-reliance have become the hallmark of every active Youth Club/Mahila Mandal and they aspire to become Functional Action Groups.

Responsiveness to the Needs of the target group

In order to fulfill the needs, desires and aspirations of non-student rural youth (target group), various progammes and activities have been organized through a trained cadre of Youth Coordinators, NYKS, Youth Leaders and Social Workers throughout the country. Moreover, different developmental agencies and department at various levels are also involved so that the benefit of various development schemes and programmes reach the needy and deprived sections of the society.

The Structure

The NYKS has a four-tier structure. At the helm of NYKS is a Board of Governors. The Union Minister of Youth Affairs & Sports is the ex-officio Chairperson of the Board of Governors. Director General is the executive head and is responsible





for managing day-to-day affairs and activities of the Sangathan. There are 29 state level Offices headed by Zonal Directors, who is responsible for ensuring that the policies and programmes of the Sangahan are properly implemented in the field, heads each Zone.

A Youth Coordinator heads each District level office called Nehru Yuva Kendra (NYK). His role is to spearhead the Youth movement in the field. He is assisted by the Accounts Clerk-cum-Typist, a group D and 8-10 National Youth Corp Volunteers, who are deployed for a period of one to two years as per the scheme of the Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports. The district level office with their NYCs is the most important tier of the structure where ideas are transformed into reality.

Under the Chairmanship of the District Magistrate/Collector, every district of the State has a District Advisory Committee on the Youth Programme (DACYP). The DACYP guides, supports and monitors the activities of the NYKs. It deliberates on the Annual Action Plan guidelines and approves it. The DACPY further monitoring the activities and provide necessary support to the NYK in fulfilling the laid targets. The constitution of DACYP confirms the representation of major institutions and department involved in district development so as to facilitate functional linkages and harnessing resources for effective implementation of programmes.

Core Strength of NYKS

The core strength of NYKS is a net work of 2.81 Lakh village level Youth Clubs across India with an enrolment of about 8 million rural youth volunteers. It has become one of the largest Youth organizations in the world. These Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals are engaged in the areas like education, training, awareness generation, leadership and personality development for addressing social issues, community development and social welfare activities.

The Government of India through its rural youth based flagship organization the Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan achieve the set objectives through Core Programmes which are uniformly distributed amongst the district kendras in the country; implement Schemes of Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports; undertake Special Programmes and Projects in coordination and support of other development Agencies, Ministries and Departments of Centre and State Governments and UNO meant for youth development and empowerment.

A paradigm shift in the utilization of the vast network of NYKS and its field units has commenced. One such role which NYKS has recently taken as a major initiative has been synergy and convergence of efforts with the Government of India as well as State Governments. Youth Clubs and NYC volunteers now provide ample opportunities and a suitable platform for outreaching various programs and schemes of the Government of India and the State Governments.

The youth associated with Nehru Yuva Kendras are not only socially aware, motivated but are also inclined towards social development work through voluntary efforts. For all these years, NYKS activities remained focused both on economic and non-economic development and welfare activities including poverty alleviation programmes with active involvement of Youth Clubs, Mahila Mandals and village communities. However, a lot more remains to be done.



Objective of NYKS Programmes and Activities

The goal of the Programmes and activities being undertaken by NYKS during 2015-16 is Development and Empowerment of Rural Youth. The objective is to mobilize, motivate and organize rural youth of the country; enhance their capacities to develop democratic institutional mechanisms in the form of village based Youth Clubs with due representation of all sections of society and enable target audience to live a meaningful, productive and healthy life.

Another objective of the programmes and activities is to facilitate youth assuming local leadership to act as active partners in the process of community development and Nation building activities with the spirit of equity, secularism and voluntarism; behave as responsible citizens and contribute towards the processes of peace building and Nation building activities and addressing their needs, issues and vulnerabilities as well as structural and underlying factors.

Focus and Areas being addressed

NYKS during the financial year 2015-16 has been focussing on its 09 Core Programmes at District, State and National Level with emphasis on mobilising the resources to provide more programmes and activities for the benefit of rural young people and village communities in general. Core Programmes aimed at strengthening the Youth Club network and capacity building of Youth Club Members. These Programmes are common to all district NYKs.

NYKS also undertook coordination activities thereby contributed towards poverty alleviation, employment generation, self employment, SHG formation, civic education, social issues, environment awareness including plantation, Swachh Bharat Mission - hygiene, sanitation and

cleanliness drives and campaigns; health awareness including HIV/AIDS, drug abuse and alcoholism prevention education, blood donation, yoga, voluntarism and disaster mitigation as well as democratic leadership among youth.

Strategies adopted for achieving the objectives

- About 9710 NYC volunteer were deployed by NYKs across the country. Out of which about 1000 were computer literate so as to facilitate district NYKs in promoting egovernance and updating Youth Clubs profiles.
- The services of the deployed NYC volunteer force were optimally utilized. For this purpose, they were trained on the line with the expectations of the current NYKS Annual Action Plan, NPYAD Scheme of MoYAS, and Coordination Activities in identified focused areas as mentioned above.
- Depending upon the number of blocks and villages in a district, NY volunteer were deployed on cluster of villages having Youth Clubs for implementation of NYKS Core Programmes, NPYAD Scheme and targeted Coordination Activities and follow up activities in their respective allocated areas.
- The youth who were covered under NYK Core Programmes were motivated and supported to organize similar awareness and education programmes in their respective villages. For this purpose, they were facilitated by designated NY volunteers and resource persons on the identified issues in which they have undergone exposure under NYKS Core Programmes.
- In order to quantify the outcome, each NYC Volunteer was assigned targets.



Coordination, Convergence and Synergy

In order to provide more programs for the furtherance of the objectives of NYKS and in achieving the set goal; emphasis was given on coordination and establishing linkages with other development Departments, Agencies, NGOs at district, state, national and international levels. The initiatives in this direction are as follows:

- To ensure proper programme planning, coordination, implementation, transparency and monitoring for effective functioning of district NYKs with expected outcomes, meetings of District Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (DACYP) under the Chairperson ship of Deputy Commissioner / Collector of respective districts were organized district NYKs.
- Similarly, meetings of State Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (SACYP) headed by Hon'ble Minister of Youth Affairs and Sports of a State and Heads of development agencies and other non-official members were organized at by respective Zonal Directors.
- District and Zonal NYKS have been asked to establish effective Convergence/Synergy in different programmes, functioning and other operational areas with NSS and NCC. In this regard, Action Plan highlighting extent of convergence/synergy between NYKS & NSS as well as NCC Youth/ Volunteers/ Cadets respectively in each others' programmes has been developed.
- Linkages between developmental Ministries, Departments, and Agencies were established for sanction of projects for the development and empowerment of youth, in the identified focus areas and local needs.

Participation of Public Representatives

There was overwhelming response and participation of Public Representatives viz. Hon'ble Ministers, MPs, MLAs, MLCs as well as Heads of Development Departments and Agencies in NYKS programmes and activities at different levels across India.

Achievements of Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan (NYKS)

NYKS during the financial year 2015-16 focused on its 09 Core Programmes. These Programmes aimed at strengthening the Youth Club network and capacity building of Youth Club Members. These Programmes are common to all district NYKs. Besides, NYKS also implemented the schemes of Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports as well as coordinated at District, State and National Level to mobilize additional resources so as to provide more programmes and activities for the benefit of rural young people and village communities, in general.

Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports Board of Governors Headquarter Zonal Offices (29) Nehru Yuva Kendra (623) National Youth Corps Volunteers (9710)

Youth Club/Mahila Mandals



LIST OF BOG MEMBERS OF NEHRU YUVA KENDRA SANGATHAN During 2015-16

S.No.	NAME	POSITION HELD	STATUS IN BOG
1.	Shri Sarbananda Sonowal	Hon'ble Minister of Youth Affairs & Sports (IC)	Chairperson
2.	Shri Rajeev Gupta, Secretary (YA)	Secretary (YA)	Sr. Vice Chairperson
3.	Shri Vishnu Dutt Sharma	Eminent Person	Vice Chairperson
4.	Shri Shekhar Rao Perala	Eminent Person	Vice Chairperson
5.	Shri Dilip Saikia	Eminent	Vice Chairperson
6.	Shri Pravesh Sahib Singh	M.P. (LS)	Member
7.	Shri Nalin Kumar Kateel	M.P. (LS)	Member
8.	Shri Anil Madhav Dave	M.P. (R.S.)	Member
9	Shri Ajit M. Sharan	Secretary (Sports)	Member
10	Ms Kiran Soni Gupta Financial Adv.	Additional Secretary /	Member
11	Lt. Gen Aniruddha Chakravarty VSM	DG NCC	Member
12	Shri Lalit Kumar Gupta	Joint Secretary (YA)	Member
13	Shri Girish Tuteja	Programmer Advisor - NSS	Member
14	Smt. Latha Pilai	Director – REGNIYD	Member
15	Shri Rajive Kapoor	Director LBSNAA	Member
16	Shri Dinesh Pratap Singh	Eminent Person	Member
17	Shri Shivraj	Eminent Person	Member
18	Mrs. Rani Nighot Dwivedi	Eminent Person	Member
19	Shri Vinay Sahasrabuddhe	Chairman Executive Committee of PMYLDP	Spl. Invite
20	Maj. Gen. Dilawar Singh	Director General NYKS	Member Secretary



SANCTIONED STRENGTH OF STAFF IN NYKS AS ON 31.03.2016

S.No.	Designation of Posts	Total Sanctioned Strength	Persons in position	on Deputation	UNV	Vacancy
	Group A					
1	Director General	1	1			0
2	Director	4	1			3
3	Joint Director	1	1			0
4	Zonal Director	18	15			3
5	Dy Director	56	35			21
6	Asstt Director	9	9			0
7	Dt Youth Coordinator	623	245	13	29	336
	Sub Total (A)	712	307	13	29	363
	Group B	The second secon	The Print of		Andre	1
8	Accounts Officer	4	0			4
9	Asstt Director (OL)	1	1			0
10	Admn Officer	18	0			18
11	Section Officer	5	0			5
12	Legal Officer	1	1			0
13	PS TO DG	1	0			1
14	Asst Account Officer	19	2			17
15	Jr Computer Programmer	19	0			19
16	PS To Chairman	1	0			1
17	Sr Hindi Translator	1	0			1
18	Jr Accounts Officer/ Accountant	23	3			20
19	Stenographer - I	12	9			3
20	Assistant Training & Research Assistant	45	4	2		39
21	EDP Assistant	1	1			0
22	Librarian	1	0			1
23	Auditor	2	0			2
	Sub Total (B)	154	21	2		131
	Group C					
20	Stenographer - II	27	5			22
25	Jr Accountant	4	0			4
26	Computer Operator	4	0			4
27	Account Clerk Typist	688	470			218
28	UDC	6	5			1
29	LDC	30	14	1		15
30	Driver	70	41			29
31	MTS	578	538			40
	Sub Total (C)	1407	1073	1		333
	Grand Total (A+B+C)	2273	1401	16	29	827



CORE PROGRAMMES



DETAILS OF CORE PROGRAMMES CONDUCTED BY NYKS

a) Core Programmes

A summary of Core Programmes along with significant achievements follow:

1. Youth Club Development Programme

The programme is aimed at strengthening the existing network of Youth Clubs with representation from all sections of society, publicize the Schemes of Central Government viz. Pradhan Mantri Jan-Dhan Yojna, Swachh Bharat Mission and Construction of Toilets under Nirmal Bharat Abhiyan. The programme was implemented in campaign mode rather than a

routine exercise. During the campaign, youth were made aware and mobilized about these schemes through a network of village based Youth Clubs. They were also motivated to popularize and adapt these schemes and motivate others to get the benefit out of these schemes. Team members met and interacted with youth leaders, Gram Panchayat Pradhans & Members and other opinion leaders in the villages. They also disseminated information about NYK and its Annual Action Plan 2015-16, verified current status of Youth Clubs and updated their Youth Club's Profile, Membership details in the prescribed format. Concerned District NYKs uploaded the Youth Club Profile online which is displayed on NYKS Website.





For organization of each of Youth Club Development Programmes, Rs. 15,000/- were earmarked. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	Beneficiaries		
Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
2631	1901	88904	42133	131037

*Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 1

2. Training on Youth Leadership and Community Development

The programme is aimed at developing leadership qualities, personality development and enhancing skills for taking up community development initiatives among the youth through 3 days training programmes so that they can act as agents of social change and dissemination of information among masses in general and youths



in particular about various schemes & programmes of Govt. and other Development Departments, Agencies for youth development. For organization of each of Training on Youth Leadership and Community Development Programmes, Rs. 27,500/
- were earmarked. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	В	eneficiari	es	
Set	Achieved	Male	Female To		
2631	2286	59672	37537	97209	

*Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 2

3. Theme Based Awareness and Education Programme

Aimed at creating awareness among youth about Skill Development Training leading to employment generation, self employment, SHG formation, link opportunities with emphasis on local district /village based opportunities to



check migration; Civic Education, Social Issues, Environment, Swachh Bharat Mission - Hygiene, Sanitation and Cleanliness Drive Campaigns; Health awareness including HIV/AIDS, Drug Abuse and Alcoholism prevention education, Voluntarism and Disaster Mitigation as well as Democratic Leadership among youth and other issues of social concern. For organization of each of Theme Based Awareness and Education Programmes, Rs. 8,000/- were earmarked. Duration of each programme was of one day.



Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	Ве	eneficiari	es
Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
6779	5501	242062	128938	371000

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 3

4. Promotion of Sports

i) Sports Material to Youth Clubs

The programme is aimed at development of sports culture among the rural youth. Assistance is provided to the Youth Clubs for purchase of basic sports materials for sports activities to be undertaken on a regular basis. For providing sports kits to Youth Clubs, a budgetary provision of Rs. 2,000/- was made for promotion of sports and games in the villages. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target Set	Target Achieved
40844	35767

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 4

ii) Inter Youth Club Sports Meet at Cluster & District Level

The programme is aimed at popularizing and encouraging rural sports and games among Youth Clubs established by NYKS. Another objective of the programme was to make sports activities as a natural process and way of life in rural India and also to provide opportunities to youth to exhibit their





talent. Sports events were selected by District NYKs as per sports infrastructure and play fields available in a particular block. Rs. 15,000/- and Rs. 25,000/- were provided for organizing each cluster and district level Inter Youth Club Sports Meets, respectively. Duration of each Meet was of two days or as per the need of the events. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Level	Target	Target	Beneficiaries		ies
	Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
Cluster	2138	1785	208706	44150	252856
District	623	533	75193	20126	95319

*Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 4 A & 4 B

5. Skill Up-gradation Training Programmes (SUTP) for Young Women & Men

The programme was implemented in all 623 Districts. The endeavor is to enhance their





employability by running a variety of employable skill based training courses with the support of Trainers, reputed/recognized Skill Development Agencies. For organization of each of Skill Upgradation Training Programme, a budgetary provision of Rs. 19,000/- for 4 months and Rs. 9,800/- for 2 months per course was made. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	В	eneficiari	es
Set	Achieved	Male Female		Total
7124	6116	13792	123030	136822

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 5

6. Promotion of Folk, Art and Culture

The programme is aimed to facilitate rural youth understand and appreciate their folk, art and cultural aspects as well as provide them opportunity



to display their folk art cultural talent and facilitate in preserving and promoting the same. These Programmes were organized with special reference to folk songs, folk dances, folklores etc. For organization of each of Promotion of Folk, Art and Cultural Programmes, a budgetary support of Rs. 20,000/- per district was made. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	В	Beneficiari		
		Male	Female	Total	
623	545	58500	41832	100332	

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 6

7. Observance of Days of National and International importance

The programme is mainly focused on generation of awareness about critical issues of



national and international importance coinciding with the particular day/week including observance National Youth Day & Week. For this purpose, each of the 623 district NYKs were provided a budgetary support of Rs. 70,000/- for observance of minimum 24 days of National & International importance. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

I	Target	Target	Beneficiaries		
l	Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
	15575	13612	903780	479275	1383055

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 7

8. District Youth Convention and Yuva Kriti

The programme is were undertaken annually by all District NYKs to provide opportunity and platform to Rural Youth Leaders to display products and express





themselves, share experiences and suggest best practice programmes for youth empowerment. This programme sensitize Youth Clubs Leaders on various issues of their interest such as Role of Youth Clubs in nation building, generation of awareness about issues relating to available opportunities for their employment and how to take benefit of the various schemes/programmes of different ministries, Agencies, departments, etc. For organization of District Youth Convention and Yuva Kriti, budgetary support of Rs. 30,000/- per district was made. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

ĺ	Target	Target	В	eneficiari	es
	Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
	623	581	95450	51961	147411

^{*}Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 8

9. Awards to Outstanding Youth Clubs

The programme is aimed to recognize the voluntary services rendered and encourage Youth Clubs to undertake community development &



welfare activities. Youth Clubs which have been recognized as catalysts of social change and these Clubs can play a vital role in activities such as skill training, creation of durable community assets in villages, national integration, sports, culture, health and family welfare, environment enrichment, self-employment, women empowerment, eradication of social evils, community development, etc. Awards were conferred at the District level, the winners



were awarded a sum of Rs.25,000/- and at the State level the award was of Rs.1,00,000/- and at the National level, three awards of Rs.5,00,000/, Rs.3,00,000/- and Rs.2,00,000/-. The Youth Clubs utilize the award money in community development projects/ programmes. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Level	Target Set	Target Achieved
District	623	321
State	32	17

*Zone wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure - 9 & 9 A

10. Meetings of District Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (DACYP)

This activity by itself is not a youth programme but is one of the most imperative for the field functionaries to ensure proper programme planning, coordination, implementation, transparency and monitoring for effective functioning of district NYKs with expected outcomes. It also aimed at minimizing the missing link between the District Administration if any and NYK for undertaking coordination programmes and mobilization of resources for youth development and empowerment. In order to render more services to the youth, NYK at district level develops linkages with the district administration, district authority, eminent social workers and youth leaders, for guidance and facilitation.



The District Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (DACYP) is formed in each district by the



NYK to achieve the desired synergy and coordination of the kind mentioned above. It is mandatory to hold DACYP meetings twice in a year (2nd & 4th quarter) for which the initiative is taken by its member secretary, i.e. District Youth Coordinator of NYK. District Collector/District Magistrate Chairs the meeting and other development officers in the district attend meeting by the order of the Chairperson.

Similarly, a State Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (SACYP) has been constituted in each State. SACYP is Chaired by Hon'ble Youth Minister of the State and it meets twice in a year. Rs. 2,000/- @ Rs. 1,000/- and Rs. 3,000/- @Rs.1,500/-were given to each of 623 district NYKs and 29 Zonal Offices, respectively for arranging minimum meetings. The amount was utilized for tea and other organizational expenses including, file folder, writing pad, pen, reference material, photographs, etc.

Numbers of meetings held are as follows:

Level of Meeting	Target Fixed	Target Achieved
District Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (DACYP)	1246	426
State Advisory Committee on Youth Programmes (SACYP)	60	8

^{*} Zone - wise details of the meetings of DACYP & SACYP are placed at Annexure -10 & 11





STATE/ZONAL LEVEL PROGRAMMES



1. Planning, Review and follow up Meeting

The objective for organizing Planning, Review and follow up Meeting was to Review the progress of ongoing programmes & activities of NYKs and monitor the progress with constructive interventions by involving consensus on all relevant issues, to plan innovative projects & programmes for youth development and empowerment. It was also to suggest measures for strengthening the existing networks of Youth Clubs and to share information about the ongoing schemes and programmes of the Government (both State as well as Central Govt.) for youth development and expedite coordination.

Under this programme, contingency plan and strategy for implementation in case of need was prepared and executed. Yearlong activities to be carried out by Youth Clubs were chalked out and prioritization of activities was done.

Zonal Directors convened a minimum of 04 meetings as per the need and requirement. The duration of each of the meeting was one day. All Dy. Directors and District Youth Coordinators working in the zone were invited for the meetings. Rs. 200/- per meeting and per Deputy Director & District Youth Coordinator of the Zone were given to Zonal Offices.

Achievements under this programme are as follows:

Target Set	Target Fixed
116	85

^{*} Zone - wise details of the Programmes are placed at Annexure – 12



(B) COORDINATION WITH OTHER DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES



In addition to Core Programmes, NYKS organized a number of Coordination Programmes. For the first time, Coordination Programmes have been made an integral part of Annual Action Plan 2015-16 wherein NYC Volunteers who with the guidance and support of District Youth Coordinators undertook Coordination Programmes by involving Youth Clubs.

The objective for undertaking Coordination Programmes is to provide more programs for the furtherance of the objectives of NYKS and in achieving the set goal. In this context, emphasis was given on coordination and establishing linkages with other development Departments, agencies, NGOs at different levels. A brief of the Coordination activities and achievements follows:

Programme	Programme Unit	Achievement made
Linking Youth Club Members with Employable Skill Development Trainings	No. of Youth	76514
Formation of SHGs	No. of SHGs	10581
Sapling Plantation and their survival	No. of Plants	1580860
Blood Donation	No. of Blood Units	27592
Enrollment of Voluntary Blood Donors and their Blood Grouping	No. of Youth	36920



Programme	Programme Unit	Achievement made
Motivated Girls and their Parents to postpone her marriage till attaining 18 yrs.	No. of Girls	75376
Immunization of Pregnant Mothers	No. of Pregnant Mothers	37855
Facilitated Institutionalized Deliveries	No. of Women	28103
Immunization of Children (0-5 yrs)	No. of Children	87136
Cataract (Eye) operations	No. of Patients	12034
Providing access of iron Folic Acid Tablet to Adolescent Girls	No. of Adolescent Girls	119660
Health Check-up Camps (DOTs, Hypertension, Diabetics and others)	No. of Camps	6690
Collection of Polythene Bags to generate awareness and facilitate in protecting environment	No. of Villages	52337
Enrollment of children in schools	No. of Children	67573
Motivation resulting into construction of Toilets	No. of Toilets	31547
Facilitating into getting Voters ID Cards	No. of Persons	76590
Eradication of weeds in village	No. of Villages	40450

c) Swachh Bharat Mission

On the call of Hon'ble Prime Minister of India and to realize Gandhiji's dream of a Clean India by the 150th Birth Anniversary of Mahatma Gandhi in 2019, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan has undertaken Swachh Bharat Mission through 623 District NYKs, 29 Zonal offices with involvement of 12000 NYC Volunteers and village based Youth Clubs. The Mission was focused on participation of all sections of society to bring about mass awareness and a lasting behavioral change to achieve this goal.

In this context, NYKS launched the Mission on 25th September, 2014, the Birth Anniversary of Pt. Deendayal Upadhayaya Ji which was followed

by field level activities with participation of NYKs Youth Clubs, NYC volunteers and village communities. During the launching function, Hon'ble Ministers, MPs, MLAs, bureaucrats, eminent persons from all sections of the society were involved. Toilets and garbage places were cleaned in office complexes of 623 Districts and 29 Zonal offices of NYKS. Global Hand Washing Day on 15th October and the World Toilet Day on 19th November were observed to spread the message of cleanliness.

The members of Youth Clubs were motivated to undertake Special Cleanliness Drive in their respective areas. Cleaning Drive includes, eradication of weeds, collection of polythene bags



and plastic material for disposal, maintenance of public property (anganwadi centres, PHCs, etc.), sheds on road sides and bus stand, cleanliness of street and common places, maintenance and repair of cremation grounds, maintenance of play grounds, schools and community toilets, digging, maintenance, disinfection, de-silting and repair of ponds, wells, natural drinking water resources, small irrigation channels, water tanks, water harvesting, etc. These activities were organized with great zeal and gaiety.

The issues of Cleanliness and Sanitation Education were made integral part of NYKS Programmes and Workshops and Training Programmes for Youth Club Leaders/Members, NYC Volunteers and NYKS field officials were organized on "Swachh Bharat". Members of NYKs Youth Clubs and NYC Volunteers motivated villagers for construction of sanitary latrines. As a result, 9,238 latrines were constructed.

A brief on the Swachh Bharat Mission activities carried out during 2015-16 are as follows:

Sr. No	Name of the programme	No. of Programmes organized	No. of Youth Clubs invited	No. of Participants
1.	Observance of birth anniversary of Pt. Deendayal Upadhayaya for launching of Swachh Bharat Abhiyan (25th September, 2015)	439	4236	31301
2.	Pledge taking ceremony on Swachhta (2nd October 2015) Zonal officials of NYKS took Pledge	235	275	2221
3.	District NYKs took Pledge	430	2214	13885
4.	NYC Volunteers took Pledge	3169	1543	13476
5.	Youth Clubs took Pledge	13822	7188	121492
6.	Activities organized on 2nd October 2015	1753	8623	62478
7.	Type of Activities undertaken to observe Global Hand Washing Day on 15th October	4469	9780	54492
8.	Type of Activities undertaken to observe World Toilets Day on 19th October	629	3453	26794
9.	Cleanliness of Office Complexes, Toilets and Garbage Places of District and Zonal Offices & Cleanliness Drive to clean streets and common places	2853	3773	20007
10.	Collection of Polythene bags and plastic material to generate awareness and facilitate in protecting environment	3045	4519	26642



Sr. No	Name of the programme	No. of Programmes organized	No. of Youth Clubs invited	No. of Participants
11.	Eradication of weeds (Gajar Ghas, Lantana, Water Hyacinth), etc.	1929	2359	14140
12.	Distribution of IEC Material on cleanliness and hygiene	4375	1720	12918
13.	Motivation resulting into construction of Toilets	9238	5193	
14.	Development and maintenance of Parks/Roads etc. around their offices	221	543	5492
15.	Maintenance and repair of cremation grounds, maintenance of play grounds	470	1120	8262
16.	Digging, maintenance, disinfection, de-silting and repair of ponds, wells, natural drinking water resources, small irrigation channels, water tanks, water harvesting, etc.	483	637	5159
17.	Rallies (Cycle, Motorcycle, etc)	571	3036	22338
18.	Prabhat Pheri	490	874	18773
19.	Run for Cleanliness, sanitation and Hygiene	687	3160	24522
20.	Quiz Competition	409	1794	11169
21.	Painting, Poster Making	325	1831	9765
22.	Essay and Slogan Writing	357	2040	13171
23.	Wall Writing	239	2043	11346
24.	Street Plays	323	1979	9486
25.	Debating and Declamation contest	91	1041	18297
26.	Lectures by Eminent Resource Persons on Cleanliness, sanitation and Hygiene	272	5971	15457
27.	Seminars and Discussions	234	7352	53966
28.	Other Programmes as per local need and priority taken up	494	22716	64876



d) National Young Leaders Programme (NYLP)

A new Central Sector Scheme, named National Young Leaders Programme (NYLP) for development of leadership skills among the youth has been introduced by Department of Youth Affairs, Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of India during 2014-15. The National Young Leaders Programme is having the following components:

- 1. Neighborhood Youth Parliament (NYP)
- 2. Youth for Development Programme (YFDP)
- 3. National Young Leaders Awards (NYLA)
- 4. National Youth Advisory Council (NYAC) and
- National Youth Development Fund (NYDF).

The objective of the NYLP Scheme is to create an institutional platform right up to the village level, where the youth can articulate their views on various issues and draw the attention of the local administration to such issues/ concerns affecting their lives.

During the year 2014-15, only Neighborhood Youth Parliament at Block level and Youth for Development Programme (IEC: Publicity and Media activities) were carried out by 623 district Nehru Yuva Kendras with the active participation of NYC Volunteers and NYKs Youth Clubs. A brief on NYLP programmes undertaken during 2015-16 follows:

1. Neighbourhood Youth Parliament

The platform of Youth Clubs is being developed further in the shape of vibrant 'neighborhood youth parliament'. The purpose is to educate the members of Youth Clubs about contemporary socio-economic development issues confronting local communities in general and the youth in particular and to involve them in debate/ discussions on such issues.

During these programmes, eminent Speakers delivered talk on contemporary issues like: Good Governance, Youth Participation in Govt. Schemes, Prime Minister Jan Dhan Yojna, Swach Bharat Mission, Construction of Toilets, etc.

Youth Leaders from different clubs were motivated that after return to their respective areas, arrange similar discussion/debate involving their club members. These Programmes were broadly structured on the pattern of 'Block Youth Parliament'. Village level Government functionaries as well as Gram Panchayat Pradhan/ members, Agnawadi workers, Aasha Workers, etc. were invited to such Programmes. Village level Neighborhood Youth Parliament has been a follow-up action of block level Neighborhood Youth Parliament.

After each Programme, the recommendations were drawn up and the same were submitted to concerned Government functionaries as well as the Gram Panchayat for their consideration. In each programme, 80 youths of that particular Block participated in Block level Neighborhood Youth Parliament. Achievements under this Programme are as follows:

Target	Target	Beneficiaries		
Set	Achieved	Male	Female	Total
11558	8274	438070	202693	640763

In addition, 11,078 Village-level Programmes were organised, involving 4.36 lakh youth.

2. Youth for Development Programme (YFDP)

The programme aimed at involving youth in Sharamdaan (voluntary labour) on a large scale all over the country. This is to develop the personality and leadership quality of the youth and promote the spirit of dignity of labour. Voluntary labour is useful for the local area or community. The youth were motivated to undertake cleanliness activity under Swachh Bharat Mission. Youth of the country has been appealed to spare at least 100 hours per year (2 hrs. in a week) for Swachh Bharat Mission activities. In order to reward outstanding work done under the programme, awards have been given to 1972 Youth Clubs.

A massive IEC: Publicity and Media Campaign was carried out in 197 District NYKs.



CELEBRATION OF DAYS OF NATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL IMPORTANCE



1. International Youth Day (12th August, 2015)

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan celebrated International Youth Day on 12th August, 2015 by organizing various programmes at Viswa Yuvak Kendra, New Delhi. The theme of International Youth Day was "Youth Civic Engagement" as declared by the United Nations.

International Youth Day was observed on 12 August 2015, to bring youth issues to the attention of the international community and celebrating the potential of youth as partners in today's global society.

While speaking on the occasion, Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, NYKS said that today is an opportune moment to acknowledge the enormous potential youth possess and their invaluable contribution towards making a better

world to live in. Throughout the world, there is a greater realization and increased premium on youth power now, more than ever before in human history. He further said that making young generation socially aware and community sensitive is a daunting task which requires Youth Empowerment issues to be taken care of more systematically and seriously. India is taking-up the issue of Youth Empowerment through three pronged approach namely Skill Acquisition for economic opportunities. Life Skill Education to know the daily life nuances and respond in a mature manner and awareness on Social and Community life so as to be able to learn and ensure youth civic engagement in a more predictable pattern.

40 Youths from South Korea and Sri Lanka as part of their international youth exchange programme participated in the event. Apart from them, 25 international students from the University



of Delhi representing about 12 countries and 90 youth cub members of NYKS, also participated in the celebration. Besides, 20 media representatives and 20 other officials making a total strength to 200 made it to the event.

During the programme, the participants, both Indian and International students showed keen interest in job employment opportunities and raised their queries to Ms. Silky Raheja from NSDC who talked on "Skilling India" initiative of the Government.

Thematic discussions and information campaigns was taken place to understand the needs of young people, to implement policies to help them overcome the challenges they face, and to encourage young people into the decision-making process.

2. Sadbhavana Diwas observed (20th August, 2015)

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan observed the birth anniversary of late Rajiv Gandhi as Sadbhavana Diwas. The theme of Sadbhavana was to promote national integration and communal harmony among people of all religions, languages and regions. Goodwill towards everyone and eschewing violence are the motto of the Sadbhavana Diwas. Exhibition on Life & Works of Rajiv Gandhi, Sadbhavana Rallies, lecturers by eminent personalities, cultural programmes etc. were organized to mark the birth day of Indias' Late Prime Minister Shri Rajiv Gandhi.

3. Celebration of Hindi Fortnight

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan has observed Hindi Fortnight from 14th to 28th September, 2015 with zeal and gaiety. During this period, several competitions including Essay Writing, Slogan Writing, Sulekh, Noting & Drafting, Cultural Programmes, Seminars & Workshops, etc. were organized at various levels. The fortnight was observed by 623 district NYKs by involving village based youth clubs.

4. Observance of Birthday of Pt. Deendayal Upadhayaya



Birth anniversary of Pt. Deendayal Upadhayaya on 25th September, 2015 was observed with great zeal and gaiety by district Nehru Yuva Kendras in the country.

An intensive cleanliness & hygiene campaign was launched by all district Nehru Yuva Kendras by involving NYC volunteers, affiliated Youth Clubs and other key stake holders in the districts.

5. Celebration of Gandhi Jayanti (2nd of October 2015)

Commemoration of the Gandhi Jayanti on 2nd of October 2015, was organized by the Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals affiliated with District Nehru Yuva Kendras. The Programme was conducted with an objective to spread the message of





goodwill, better understanding and feelings of brotherhood, social and national integration among the people, especially among the youth.

Thousands of youth from Youth Clubs/ Mahila Mandals, a symbol of peace and social integration took part in various functions organized at different levels. The programmes started with the Sarva Dharm Prathana offered by young singers. "Vaishnav jan to tene kahiye jo peer parai jane re", Gandhiji's favourate songs and bhajanas were sung.

As a part of the programme, activities such as Prabhat Pheri, Sarv Dharm Prathna, Photo Exhibition of life & works of Gandhi, Awareness Campaigns, Wall Writing, Cleanliness Drive, Work Camp (Community Development Programme), etc were organized.

6. Vigilance Awareness Week - 2015 (26th to 31st October, 2015)

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan observed the Vigilance Awareness Week from 26th to 31st October, 2015, which commenced with a pledge taking ceremony. The theme of observing Vigilance Awareness Week was "Preventive Vigilance as a tool of Good Governance."

In the district Kendras of Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan, the pledge taking ceremony was held. Banner on Vigilance Awareness Week was exhibited. The activities like essay, slogan writing, etc. on anti-corruption topics amongst the employees of NYK, NYCs were organized. Discussions were also held through Youth



Clubs/ Mahila Mandals in the districts. Lectures on the topics viz. Youth against corruption, transparency in NYKS/ Government programmes, 'Right to Information', Provision of value based services to the society/ public, and other relevant topics were also organized.

7. Observance of Birth Anniversary of Late Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel as 'Rashtriya Ekta Diwas' (National Unity Day) on 31st October, 2015

Rashtriya Ekta Diwas was jointly organized today by Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan, NSS and SAI in a befitting manner at SAI playground, Guwahati. On this occasion, 5 kms Run for Unity programme was organized in the morning at 7.00 a.m. A total of 1200 participants including citizens of Guwahati participated. The run was jointly flagged off by Hon'ble MP Shri Ramen Deka of Mangaldoi and Smt. Taifunnesa, eminent sports person of Assam.



On this occasion, a convention was also organized in the SAI play ground at Guwahati which was inaugurated by Shri Sarbananda Sonowal, Hon'ble Minister of State (I/C), Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of India. Hon'ble MP of Darjeeling Shri S S Ahuluwalia, Hon'ble MP of Mongoldoi Shri Ramen Deka and Shri Dilip Saikia, Vice Chairman, NYKS graced the occasion. More than 2,000 youth took part in the convention.

The programme was started with paying tribute to Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel. Hon'ble Minister



urged the youth to devote themselves in nation building so that India can become greatest country in the world.

Similarly, the Zonal and District Nehru Yuva Kendra offices organized programmes in their respective offices and administered pledge for National Unity Day to all employees and NYC volunteers.

Pledge taking ceremony was also taken place at National Hqr. of NYKS under the chairmanship of Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General.

Members of Youth Clubs also organized programmes in their villages with the support of local community.

8. Celebration of NYKS Foundation Day & Nehru Jayanti (14th November, 2015)

Birth anniversary of Shri Jawaharlal Nehru was observed by District Nehru Yuva Kendras on 14th November, 2015 with the active involvement of National Youth Corps (NYC) volunteers. On this occasion, various types of programmes which promote sadbhawana, peace, solidarity, national integration were organized. Rich tributes were given to Pt. Jawaharlal Nehru.

Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals were motivated to organize programmes and activities throughout the year in their respective villages by mobilizing local resources. As a result of motivation,



a number of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals organized activities viz. seminars for discussing the philosophy & teachings of Pt. Nehru, Exhibition on Life and works of Pt. Nehru, sadbhawana rallies, pad yatras, administration of sadbhawana pledge, community singing, cultural programmes, Sharamdaan Shivirs (work camps), Cleanliness Drive, sports & games, legal awareness camps, medical camps, etc. in their respective villages on voluntary basis.

9. Observance of Quami Ekta Diwas (19th November, 2015)

19th November was observed as Quami Ekata Diwas on 19th November, 2015 and the celebration was continued upto 25th November,



2015. The day was observed by District NYKs with great zeal and gaiety involving NYC volunteers and village based Youth Clubs.

On this occasion, cultural programmes, sharamdaan shivirs (work camps), cleanliness drive, sports competitions, seminars, lectures by eminent personalities on "Role of Youth in promoting Quami Ekta", etc were organized. The youths were administered Communal Harmony Pledge.

National Constitution Day celebrations continue (26th November, 2015)

First Constitution Day on 26th November, 2015 was observed by district NYKs and Zonal Offices in a befitting manner. NYC Volunteers in



position visited at least one village and briefed youth about the history and process adopted in the formation of Constitution of India as well as the key role played by Dr. B. R. Ambedkar.

The Preamble to the Constitution was read aloud followed by placing the framed copy of the Preamble in their offices.

Many Youth Clubs also organized programmes such as Youth Rally, Essay & Slogan writing competitions, lectures by subject experts, etc. in their villages. They delivered speeches on the basic philosophy and fundamental values on which the Constitution was framed.

Major General Dilwar Singh, Director General, NYKS apprised the officials about the Constitution and its importance. He said that the constitution of India was framed to provide smooth functioning of the nation. It is a document which every citizen holds in high esteem and respect. Celebrating this day is an opportunity to inculcate the values incorporated in it among NYKS functionaries.

He further said that each Hindustani is an ambassador of hope, secularism and democracy. It is very important that the young minds are trained to be the torch bearers for the same. Rights are followed by Duties and our NYKS functionaries should understand and practice the same.



11. World AIDS Day observed (1st December, 2015)

World AIDS Day, observed on 1st December every year, is dedicated to raising awareness of the AIDS pandemic caused by the spread of HIV infection.

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan observed a World AIDS Day on 1st December, 2015 through village based Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals. Essay, Seminars and Rallies etc. were organized for creating awareness on HIV/AIDS and check its spread. Moreover, the lectures and group discussions were also held on different aspects of HIV/AIDS and importance of voluntary blood donation.



12. Observance of International Day of Persons with Disabilities (Accessible India Campaign- Sugamya Bharat Abhiyan) - 3rd December, 2015

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan has observed International Day of Disabled Persons on 3rd December, 2015 across the country through its village based network of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals. The day was observed as "Accessible India Campaign (Sugamya Bharat Abhiyan)" for creating universal accessibility in built environment, transport system and ICT eco -system.

The principal objective of this day celebration was to improve the understanding of the people towards the people with disability issues as well as



get together to support them to improve their self esteem, well being and rights in the society. It also called for to involve all the persons with disabilities in the society in every field of life such as the political, economic, social and cultural.

As a part of observance of the day, awareness generation activities such as motivational lecturers, discussions for building enabling environment by youth, speech, honouring of disabled persons, dissemination of the schemes of the Government for the welfare of disabled persons, etc. were organized with the active participation of members of NYKs Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals, organizations of persons with disability.

In addition to the above, peoples were sensitized about various problems faced with disabled persons with reference to accessibility in public places like creating ramps in schools, colleges , hospitals, gram panchyat offices and other post of public places. For this purpose, Shake Holders and

Service Providers were involved during the awareness generation campaign.

13. International Women's Day (IWD)

District Nehru Yuva Kendras observed International Women's Day (IWD) on 8th March, 2016. Different type of programmes and activities including cultural programmes, lecturers by eminent personalities, etc. were organized to mark the achievements of women in various fields.

The eminent speakers on the occasion were invited and they dwelled largely on the issues of Health & Education, Land and Property Rights, Crimes against Women, Sexual Harassment - Eve teasing, Dowry, Child Marriage, Female Infanticide and sex selective abortion, Domestic violence, Trafficking, etc. They spoke at large the role of social activists/ reformers and had attempted on their life a several time.

Large number of members of youth clubs took part during the women's day celebrations.





SPECIAL ACTIVITIES



 Celebration of International Day of Yoga on 21st June 2015 at State, District, Block and Village Levels across India and participation in National Capital Celebrations at Rajpath, New Delhi

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan observed International Day of Yoga on 21st June, 2015 at State, District, Block and Village Levels across India and participated in National Capital Celebrations at Rajpath, New Delhi in a befitting manner. For this purpose, two Video Conferences with 29 States Zonal Directors and Deputy Directors were conducted by the DG, NYKS and Secretary, Youth Affairs. Hon'ble Minister of State (i/c) Youth Affairs and Sports visited Assam, West Bengal and Uttar Pradesh to review preparations. DG NYKS also visited and reviewed the progress and preparations at Guwahati, Patna, Kolkatta, Delhi and Lucknow.

The services of NGOs and their experts, identified by M/o AYUSH and other organizations were utilized. The Booklet (both Hindi and English) and DVD provided by M/o AYUSH were circulated to all NYKs Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals and placed on NYKS website: www.nyks.org, for necessary guidance. NSS and SAI were coordinated for joint mobilization of volunteers and infrastructure support.

The activities organized at various levels were widely covered by print and electronic media. Action photographs were placed on Face book of DG, NYKS website and URL of Ministry of AYUSH.

State Level Functions

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan (NYKS) organized State level events on the International Day



of Yoga on 21st June 2015 at four State Capitals i.e. Lucknow, Guwahati and Kolkata besides large functions at Zonal/State, District, Block and Village Levels across the entire nation. In Mega programs 31,770 trained youth demonstrated Yoga as per Common Yoga Protocol.

During the program at three State Capitals eminent 24 Yoga Gurus were honored. On this occasion, Youth Conventions were also organized during which lectures by Experts on six different subjects of Yoga were delivered. Hon'ble Governors, Central Ministers and other dignitaries attended these programmes.

National Capital at Rajpath New Delhi

1000 Youth trained in Common Yoga Protocol drawn from NYKS affiliated Youth Clubs participated in three enclosures. Besides, 9 Foreign Nationals from seven countries which were mobilized by NYKS, also participated in the celebrations.

District Level Functions and Exhibitions

Trainings on Common Yoga Protocol and preparatory activities were organized in 623 District NYKs for successful organization of mass Yoga practice and demonstration as per Common Yoga Protocol. District NYKs organized mass Yoga Demonstration as per Common Yoga Protocol. Besides this, Exhibition on Yoga & Handicraft, Youth Convention, Lectures by Experts on different subjects of Yoga were arranged in which 3,72,667 members of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals took part. In Mizoram, Nagaland, Meghalaya including Tripura and Assam, International Day of Yoga was observed jointly with the Assam Riffles.

During District Youth Conventions, subjects experts delivered lectures on the topics like: what schemes and programmes of New Government have reached to the youth and whether they are useful / beneficial to them, Youths personal physical and sports development, Yoga- Indian Culture and

Heritage (Yoga not only develop a person's body but also the mind as well as it is key for coordination and Yoga and its importance and usefulness in treatment of ailments), Skill development - Opinion of youth that which skill is important and which type of skill training they wish to undertake and other issues of youths' concern.

Hon'ble MPs, MLAs, Public Representatives, DM/DCs and other Dignitaries attended the activities.

Village Level Functions

Nearly one Lakh NYKs Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals carried out Mass Yoga Demonstration, Honouring of Yoga Experts, talk by subject experts on Yoga and other activities in their villages by mobilizing local resources. During the Yoga Day Celebration, Gram Panchayat Pradhans, officials of Development Departments, NGOs, Social organizations and local citizens attended the activities.

Block Neighbourhood Youth Parliament 10th to 19th June, 2015

For motivating NYKs Youth Clubs, District Nehru Yuva Kendras organized 4,183 Block level Neighbourhood Youth Parliaments for which @ Rs. 12,000/- were provided. 3,33,174 Presidents/ Secretaries of 85,106 Youth Clubs participated in the programmes. One hour session was devoted on Yoga and Training. During these programmes, lecturers on benefits of Yoga, Demonstration of Yoga Practices as per Common Yoga Protocol, Documentary (DVD) show on Yoga followed by discussion were conducted.

Trained members of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals participating in the Parliaments were motivated to organize Yoga Camps/ Demonstrations in their villages by mobilizing local resources and Yoga experts.

The purpose for organization of Neighbouthood Youth Parliament is to educate the



members of Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals about Objective contemporary socio-economic development issues confronting local communities in general and the youth in particular and to involve them in debate/ discussions on such issues.

During these programmes, eminent Speakers delivered talk on contemporary issues like: Good Governance, Youth Participation in Govt Schemes including Prime Minister Jan Dhan Yojna, Swach Bharat Mission, Construction of Toilets, etc.

Youth Leaders from different clubs were motivated that after return to their respective areas, they will arrange similar discussion/ debate involving their club members. These Programmes were broadly structured on the pattern of 'Block Youth Parliament'.

After each Programme, the recommendations were drawn up and the same were submitted to concerned Government functionaries as well as the Gram Panchayat for their consideration.

2. Commemorative Events organized by NYKS in 128 Districts of India as a part of 125th Birth Anniversary of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar

Genesis

The genesis of the program lies with the Hon'ble Prime Minister, Shri Narendra Modi Ji greeting the people of India on the historic occasion of 1st Constitution Day (26 November 2015) and said may this day inspire you to know more about our Constitution as well as remembering the stellar contribution of Dr. Babasaheb Ambedkar.

In order to celebrate the 125th birth anniversary of Dr. B R Ambedkar with a nationwide programme beginning April 14, an executive committee was set up by Hon'ble Prime Minister, Shri Narendra Modi under the chairmanship of Hon'ble Home Minister, Shri Rajnath Singh.

- To disseminate knowledge about life and works of Bharat Ratna Dr B R Ambedkar among the target group.
- To give them exposure and orientation to understand essential oneness of all religions, cultures, traditions and above all unity in diversity of Indian life.
- To sensitize them to fight against social evils prevailing in the society especially caste restrictions.
- Build an enabling environment at various levels for establishing ownership & partnership in the process of organization of various types of Programmes and Activities by involving local community to commemorate 125th Birth Anniversary of Dr B R Ambedkar.
- To make the people aware of the threat posed by communal and disruptive forces and make them mentally and morally prepared to safeguard the common heritage and secular fiber of the country.

Coverage and Activities

- Activities such as Sports Tournaments, Youth Convention, Photo Exhibition on Life and Works of Dr. Ambedkar, Run for National Unity were organized in 128 districts across India with participation of youth from all cross sections of society. The programmes were organized during 2015-16 and on 14th April, 2016 (125th Birth anniversary of Dr. B.R.Ambedkar).
- The venues of the programs were preferable the site identified with Dr. B.R. Ambedkar. Programs started with offering floral tributes on the Portrait of Dr. Ambedkar Sahib.
- To high light the programmes and activities and their venues, banners, placards with slogans



- and posters on the subject were displayed by the concerned district NYKs.
- d) During the conduct of programmes and activities, prominent personalities and officers were invited, who gave talk on life and works of Dr. Ambedkar as well as highlighted and explained the key points to be learnt and motivated the audiences to come forward to further disseminate the knowledge in their respective villages.
- e) Eminent Speakers also delivered talk on contemporary issues like: Good Governance, Youth Participation in Govt. Flagship Schemes including Prime Minister Jan Dhan Yojna, Atal Pension Yojna, Pardhan Mantri Bima Suraksha Yojna, Pardhan Mantri Jeewan Jayoti Bima Yojna, Swach Bharat Mission, Swachh Bharat Abhiyan, Inderdhanush, Skill Development, Water Conservation, participation in Saansad Adarsh Gram Yojana and other Flagship Schemes for the benefit of youth and masses.
- f) It was followed by on an average of 4.5 kms Run for National Unity which traversed through the main lanes and bazaars of district Headquarters. During the Yatra a large number of banners, placards and posters on life and works of Dr. Ambedkar were carried by Youth Leaders and Volunteers and they chanted Patriotic Slogans and Songs, which created an environment of brotherhood and nationalism.
- g) Run for National Unity Programme was culminated at a pre-decided venue - preferably the site identified with Dr. B.R. Ambedkar. Here, following theme based activities were conducted, which created awareness and motivated youth and others who attended the program.
 - Talk on Life and works of Dr. B.R.Ambedkar
 - Talk on recent initiatives of Government of India

- Cultural programme, One Act Play on the theme of contribution of Ambedkar Sahib
- Film on Life and works of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar
- Felicitation who worked for down trodden persons of the society
- Sah Bhoj (Community Meal)
- h) On an average 5 to 6 activities were organized at each of the venues which were attended by 1,14,773 female and male youth who directly received and disseminated the messages of the program through a variety of activities. For more details may please see Annexure - 14 & 15.
- During the function, the leaflets and other printed materials were distributed amongst the dignitaries and youth leaders.
- j) For visibility of the programmes & activities, Backdrops and Banners were displayed on the venue of the programme. On the Banners, the Logo and photos of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar were also displayed.
- The celebrations were widely covered by both print and electronic media.

Dignitaries and Resource Persons attended Programs

- 95 dignitaries such as 02 Hon'ble Governors, 07 Hon'ble Union Ministers, 12 Hon'ble Member Parliament, 14 Hon'ble Ministers of State Governments, 36 MLAs/MLCs, 08 Mayors and other local Public Representatives and officers of District Administration graced the events.
- Padma Shree & Padma Bushan Sania Mirza, the Youth Icon motivated the youth at Coimbatore to keep them physically fit, mentally alert and play a leading role in Nation Building activities.



The dignitaries and resource persons presented their thoughts on life and works of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar, inspiration one can draw from him and motivated them to further disseminate the gained knowledge among their peers.

Details of Dignitaries who attended functions of Celebration of 125th Birth Anniversary of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar organized by Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan at different levels may be seen at Annexure - 16.

3. Youth Conclaves

Youth Conclaves were organized in Guwahati, Nagaon, Lakhimpur, Diprugarh and Silchar of Assam between 21st to 29th January, 2016. In each of the 05 conclaves, more than 3000 youth from adjoining districts took part. Four Conclaves (Silchar, Nagaon, Dibrugarh and North Lakhimpur) were inaugurated by Shri Sarbananda Sonowal, Hon'ble Minister of State (Independent Charge), Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of India.

Ms. Nirmala Sitharaman, Hon'ble Minister of State for Commerce and Industry, Finance, Corporate Affairs and inaugurated the conclave organized at Kamrup on 29th January, 2016. Shri Rajan Gahain and Shri Rameshwar Teli, local Members of Parliament graced the Conclaves.

Shri C.S. Parela, Shri V.D. Sharma and Shri Dilip Saikia, all the 03 Vice Chairpersons and Shri Dinesh Pratap Singh and Ms. Rani Nighot Dwivedi, BOG Members of NYKS were also present on the occasions.

In addition to the above, at each of the 05 locations, prominent district personalities, scholars, academicians, researchers, social activists, and officers interacted with audiences.

The platform was used for disseminating information and orientation on programmes of NYKS, schemes MoYA&S as well as National Flagship Schemes of Central Government. Strategies were evolved for effective partnership of youth in

development process for nation building. The issues of social and national importance which needs to be taken up with the spirit of volunteerism and addressed in a time bound manner were highlighted and discussed at length.

The objective of the programme was to provide opportunity and platform to youth to express themselves, share experiences and suggest best practiced programmes for youth empowerment and their partnership in development of nation, to sensitize and motivate youth to fight against various social evils prevailing in the society and assume leadership in addressing them. Another objective of the conclaves was to prepare the youth to disseminate the acquired knowledge among people in general and youths in particular and build an enabling environment and disseminate information on the National Flagship Programs of the Government and the sources from where the youth can avail benefit and facilitate their promotion among other groups of beneficiaries

For success of the programme, Developmental Departments, Agencies, NGOs, Resource Persons and others who can contribute towards the objectives of the programme were involved.

The Conclaves were started with singing of National Song - the song Vande Mataram. Community songs promoting unity and brotherhood, respect to all religions, and mutual understanding were also recited.

The subject experts delivered lectures on the topics such as Good Governance and Civic Responsibilities, Prime Minister Jan Dhan Yojna, Atal Pension Yojna, Pardhan Mantri Bima Suraksha Yojna, Pardhan Mantri Jeewan Jyoti Bima Yojna, Swachh Bharat Mission, Nirmal Bharat Abhiyan - Construction of Toilets, Digital India, Make in India, Skill India, Beti Bachao - Beti Padhao Abhiyan, Saansad Adarsh Gram Yojana, Yoga for Harmony



and Peace and other Flagship Schemes for the benefit of youth and masses.

During the function, the leaflets and other printed materials were distributed amongst the dignitaries and youth leaders. The National Youth Corps Volunteers and youth leaders were motivated to share the same with NYKs affiliated Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals in each of the targeted districts. The programmes were widely covered by Electronic & Print Media.

4. Raksha Bandhan - Suraksha Bandhan

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan has started Raksha Bandhan - Suraksha Bandhan Campaign on 29th August, 2015 through its Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals. This campaign basically promotes the existing insurance schemes which were started by Hon'ble Prime Minister such as Sukanya Samriddhi Yojana, Pradhan Mantri Suraksha Bima Yojana (PMSBY), Pradhan Mantri Jeevan Jyoti Bima Yojana (PMJJBY), Atal Pension Yojana and Pradhan Mantri Jan-Dhan Yojana. All these schemes are

aimed at Suraksha. Under this campaign, the Youth Clubs have taken up insurance activity by mobilizing the youth for their sisters in related insurance schemes. This sort of insurance will ensure financial security for the girls and women in the society.

Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan launched the campaign from village Yamuna Khadar (Delhi). While speaking on this occasion, he said that the PMSBY and PMJJBY schemes are very useful because, apart from being financial securities for underprivileged, they also act as collateral in case the subscriber wants to take a loan from the bank. These schemes have an add-on benefit of easy recovery by the financial institutions in case of the death of the subscriber. The Suraksha Bandhan initiative will try to encompass more people under these schemes.

He appealed all the NYKS functionaries to carry out the Campaign in a Mission Mode rather than a routine exercise. Major General Dilawar Singh paid premium of Pradhan Mantri Suraksha Bima Yojana policies for 60 women from his own pocket.





SPECIAL PROGRAMMES AND PROJECTS



Nationwide Declamation Contest on Patriotism and Nation Building on the occasion of Republic Day Celebration, 2016

In the changing national environment, the youth is passionate to do something for their Motherland. In order to further augment their passion towards motherland and to provide them an opportunity on one hand and also change some trend of reduced interest in Patriotism & Nation Building; a need was felt to create a mass sustainable mobilization of the youth for developing their interest in Patriotism and engage them in meaningful Nation Building activities.

The Declamation Contests were organised at Block level, District level, State level and finally at National Level. Wide publicity & media coverage was ensured for successful organization of the contests. People from all walks of life witnessed and encouraged the contests at each level.

The Declamation Contest was organised throughout India

- In 3377 Blocks with participation of 24198 participants,
- In 453 districts with participation of 5609 contestants,
- In 30 States with participation of 420 contestants and
- At National Level on 20th 21st January,
 2016 with participation of 27 contestants



who were the 1st Prize winners of State/Zone level Contests.

The National level Declamation Contest on Patriotism and Nation Building on the occasion of Republic Day Celebration, 2016 was organised by Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan under the guidance of Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports and Ministry of Defence, Govt. of India at Stein Auditorium, India Habitat Centre, Lodhi Road, New Delhi on 20th - 21st January, 2016.

Shri Prakash Javadekar, Hon'ble Minister of State (Independent Charge), Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate Change, Govt. of India while inaugurating the National level Declamation Contest stressed the need of effective communication for Nation Development. At National level the contestant gave their best in the 10 minutes presentation before the august gathering and was appreciated by all present. Shri Rajeev Gupta, Secretary, Department of Youth Affairs, Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports, Govt. of India presided over the inaugural function.

Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, NYKS while welcoming the chief guest, dignitaries and participants in the National Level Declamation Contest gave clarion call to youth on character building, discipline, honesty, patriotism and innovating thinking.

Shri Ananth Kumar, Hon'ble Minister of Chemicals and Fertilizers, Govt. of India was the Chief Guest in the concluding function. In his address he urged upon the Youth for their personality development integrated with Nation Development.

Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, NYKS presided over the function. In his presidential address he stated that all persons who are thinking ahead of time and have innovative mind are the actual youth. He quoted Swami Vivekananda's teachings "Arise, Awake and Stop Not Till the Goal is Reached".

About 250 youth from NYKs, NSS and Bhartiya Vidhya Peeth participated in the function on 20th - 21st January, 2016.

The panel of seven judges evaluated the performances of the contestants and declared Mr. Bhimkirti Barse from Maharashtra as the first prize winner with Rs. 2,00,000/- followed by 2 second prize winners viz. Ms. Kalyani Kumari and Jharkhand and Mr. Prejish. A.P from Kerala with Rs. 1,00,000/- each. The third Prize Winner was Mr. Mishban Hanif from Manipur with Rs. 50,000/-. Mr. Zuber Ahmed from Jammu and Kashmir and Ms. Sneha Suresh Gauns from Goa bagged the consolation prizes of Rs. 25,000/- each. Certificates were given to all contestants.

Declamation contests provided youth an opportunity to exhibit their presentation skills and art of speaking in public on one hand and created the desired environment among the entire youth community on the other by sparking healthy positive conversation among youth in India and also activated Social Media, yield potential Youth Leaders for awareness creation, popularization and facilitate implementation of National Flagship Programs of Government of India and further ignite Nationalism. It also facilitated them to develop and refine their leadership qualities. It created very positive environment and opened vistas for healthy debate on Patriotism & Nation building thus inculcating the spirit of Patriotism and Nationalism amongst the youth.



National Level Declamation Contest on "Patriotism and Nation Building" as part of Republic Day Celebrations 2016 List of 1st Prize winners from Zone/State level Declamation Contest for participating in National Level Declamation Contest at New Delhi on 20th and 21st January 2016

	Language opted	Hindi				Hindi	Hindi
	Languag	English	English	English	English		
	Age as	on 01.	18 yrs 7 months 6 days	19 yrs 3 months	20 yrs 18 days	27 yrs 1 Months 1 days	18 yrs 9 months
	Date	of Birth	25.02.	01.07.	13.09.	31.08.	01.01.
Contes	Σ	- H	ш.	ш	Σ	u.	L.
amation	Cate	gory	OBC	General	General	202.5 General	General
el Decl	Mar-	ks at State level	283	84.6	222	202.5	141
or National Lev	Email	Address	shaasthra25 shetty@gmail. com	ninkollu@ gmail.com	sursingh926 @gmail.com	debasrigoswami 24@gmail.com	
l Participant fo	Mobile No.		9480549959	7799193192	9014380665	8721969771	07050532765
Name of selected Participant for National Level Declamation Contest	Complete	Address	Nithyanandam, II Cross, Shanthi nagar, 76 B Bailooor, Udupi- 576101	Naaraparajuvari street, Inlp;;! (V) & (M) Prakasam Dist	H.No. 6-8, TN Road, Pitlam Post, & Mandal, Nizamabad Dist, Telangana	C/O Probodh Goswami, Sankar Nagar, Ward No 9, PO/PS: Mangaldoi, Dist: Darrang, Assam, 784125	Vill- Barhiya Ward 07050532765 No. 5, Tilak Maidan, Post- Barhiya, District:- Lakhisarai
200	District		Manga- lore	Prakash am (Ongle)	Nizama bad	Darrang	Lakhisarai
	Father's	Name	Mr. Shashi Manga- Shetty lore	Mr. N Sesha- thalpa Sai	Mr. R. Ranith Singh	Mr. Probodh Goswami	Mr. Kripa Shankar Singh
	Name of	Participant	Kum. Shaasthra S. Shetty	Ms. N.V. Padmini Thanuja,	Sri. R. Sur Singh	Debasri Goswami	Namita Kumari
Zone/	No. State		Karnataka	Andhra Pradesh	Telangana	Assam	Bihar
15	No.		ri	7	м́	4	r,



ı;	Zone/				Name of selected Participant for National Level Declamation Contest	Participant fo	or National Leve	el Decl	amation	Contes				
S	No. State	Name of Participant	Father's Name	District	Complete Address	Mobile No.	Email Address	Mar- ks at State level	Cate	Z ~ 4	Date of Birth	Age as on 01.	Langua	Language opted
9	Jammu & Kashmir	Mr. Zaber Ahmed	Mr. Shah Mohd.	Poonch	Village & PO Shindra, Block- Surankote, Dist- Poonch, J&K	09622726507		226	General	Σ	10.05.	27 yrs 4 months 21 days		Hindi
7.	Kerala	Prejish.A.P	Mr. R. Ajitha	Trivan drum	Kizhakkekara Lane 09567555636 Gandhipuram Sreekaryam.P.O Trivandrum Pin - 695017	09567555636	prejish.ap@ gmail.com	28	General	Σ	30.07.	24 yrs 2 months 1 days	English	
ού	Meghalaya	Ms. Erihun Lyngdoh	Mr. G. Boah Shillong	Shillong	Vill:- Mawphlang, East Khasi Hills, District, Shillong	9612527670		247	ST	u.	16.04.	19 yrs 5 months 15 days	English	
6	Mizoram	Lawmsangpuia Raite	Mr. R. Lahun sanga	Aizawl	Lawmsangpuia Ralte, House, no. A-156, MEL-5 Durtlang Aizawl - 796007	8257948516		336	SI	Σ	26.05.	21 yrs 6 months 5 days	English	
10.	Nagaland	Teithuvina Nukhu	Mr. Darhii Nukhu	Phek	Teithuvima Nakhu, 9612002640 Jerico-I colony, Phek, Nagaland	9612002640		274	ST	u.	15.12.	26 yrs 9 months 16 days	English	
ii ii	Odisha	Ms.Akankshita Priyadarshini Pradhan	Mr. Balaram Pradhan	Sambhal	At/PO- Dhanupali , 7787888683 Sambhalpur, Near Balaji, Medicine Store, Dist. Sambh alpur-768005	7787888683	honey.priyadar shini18@gmail, com	229	OBC	ш	08.12.	19 yrs 9 months 23 days		Hindi



/auo7					Name of selected Participant for National Level Declamation Contest	Participant fo	or National Lev	el Decl	amation	Contes				
State Nam Part	Nam Part	Name of Participant	Father's Name	District	Complete Address	Mobile No.	Email	Mar- ks at State level	Cate	Σ < س	Date of Birth	Age as on 01. 10.2015	Langua	Language opted
Punjab Ms	Ms	Ms Jaspreet Kaur	Mr. Kulwinder Singh	Amritsar	Vill. Vareyam Nangal, Block Majitha Distt. Amritsar	9815180601	jkdhilon@ gmail.com	247	Gen	· LE	19.12.	22 yrs 9 months 12 days	English	
Madhya Mr. Pradesh	Ä	Mr. Karan Yadav	Mr. Dhanua Mandla Lal Yadav	Mandla	Vill-Ramruri, Mohgaon, Mandia -481663, Madhya Pradesh	09424844068		233	ОВС	Σ	11.02.	25 yrs 7 months 20 days		Hindi
Jharkhand Kal	Kal	Kalyani Kumari	Mr. Ganesh Sahibganj Prasad	Sahibganj	Jay Prakash Nagar, Sakrogarh, Post-Sahibganj, Dist-Sahibganj, Jharkhand-816109	9122037857	kalyanisbg96 @gmail.com	230	ОВС) LEC	1996	19 yrs 4 months 22 days		Hindi
Uttar Kr. Pradesh	Ř.	Kr. Priya Saini	Mr. Satendra Kumar	Muzaffar nagar	Village- Muradpura 8449533458 Post- Baghra Distt. Muzaffamagar (UP)	8449533458	priyasaini3458 @gmail.com	251	OBC	LLC)	20.01.	18 yrs 8 months 11 days		Hindi
Sikkim Mr Ad	A A	Mr. Dipendra Adhikari	Mr. Kapil Mani Adhikari	West	Tashiding PO Sinek, West Sikkim	9933724975	dadhikari146 @gmail.com	255	General	Σ	19.06.	22 Yr 3 months 17 days	English	
Chhattisgarh Sid	Sid	Sidhartha Subodh Pande	Mr. Subodh Raipur Pande	Raipur	B2/7, Lokmanya Rohinipuram, Raipur, Chhattis garh, 492010	07771012452,	sidharthap6 @gmail.com	279	General	Σ	1995	20 yrs 8 months 26 days		Hindi
Haryana M.	ž ž	Ms. Anamika Walia	Mr. Deshban dhu	Ambala	6690/4, Ahluwalia 9034848291 Street, Amabala City, Distt. Ambala, Haryana	9034848291	anamika19may @gmail.com		General	u.	25.04.	26 yrs 5 months 6 days		Hindi



7	Zone/				Name of selected Participant for National Level Declamation Contest	Participant fo	r National Lev	el Decl	amation	Contest				
01	No. State	Name of Participant	Father's Name	District	Complete	Mobile No.	Email	Mar- ks at State level	Cate	2 ~ r	Date of Birth	Age as on 01.	Langua	Language opted
	Rajasthan	Ms. Apeksha Sharma	Mr. Rakesh Alwar Kumar Sharma	Alwar	74, Scheme-8 extension, Alwar (Rajasthan)	9461405244	sharmarks26 @gmail.com	255	General	LL.	1997	18 years 25 days		Hindi
	Himachal	Ms Kiran Bala	Mr. Bhim sen	Mandi	P.O.Thona, Teshil Sarkaghat, Mandi (H.P) Pin:175049	094185-77563	kiran1704bala @gmail.com	82%	General		17.04.	20 yrs 5 months 14 days		Hindi
	West Bengal	West Bengal Mr. Taraknath Das	Mr. Kartik Ch. Das	Bankura,	VIII+P.O - Lakshh misagar, Simlapal, Bankura, pin- 722160	9732183661	ganesh2700c @gmail.com	235	ОВС	Male	Male 24.02.	25 yrs 7 months 7 days	English	
	Tamil Nadu	Shri V. Giridhar Srinivasan	Mr. R. Venkatesan	Tiruvallur	Room No. 5s, old boys hostel, rajalakshmi engineering college, thandalam, Tiruvallur District	8870686861	giridharvenkat 1597@gmail. com	86.5	General	Σ	1997	18 yrs 5 months	English	
	Manipur	Mr. Misban Hanif	Mr. M.F. Rhman	Imphal East	Yairipok Changim dabi / 795149, Block- Keirao Bitra, Dist:-Imphal	07308056668	mishbanhanif @gmail.com	274	OBC	Σ	1994	21 yrs 8 months 29 days	English	
	Uttarakhand	Ms. Surbhi Negi	Mr. Bhuwan Chandra Singh Negi	Pauri Garhwal	House no 388, Circuit House, Pauri Garhwal (UK)	9411745227	negi1surabhi@ rediffmail.com	247	Gen	u.	22.03.	23 years 6 months 9 days		Hindi



芯	Sl. Zone/				Name of selected Participant for National Level Declamation Contest	1 Participant fo	or National Lev	el Decl	amation	Contes				
No.	No. State	Name of	Father's	District	Father's District Complete	Mobile No.	Email	Mar-	Mar- Cate	Σ	Date	Age as	Langua	Language opted
ī		Participant	Name		Address		Address	ks at State level	gory	/ E	of Birth	on 01. 10.2015	English	Hindi
55.	Maharashtra	25. Maharashtra Mr. Bhimkirti Barse	Mr. Manohar	Amravati	Amravati Mahatma Phule 9970351584 Nagar, Navsari, Amravati, Mahar ashtra	9970351584	bhim07082016 224 @gmail.com	224	×	Σ	29.01.	24 years 8 months 2 days		Hindi
26.	Goa	Sneha Suresh Gauns	Mr. Suresh Mahadev Gauns	North Goa	Mr. Suresh North Goa B-5 Electricity Dept 9823093476, sneha18gauns 204 Mahadev Colony, Block- 0832-2363286 @gmail.com Gauns	9823093476, sneha18gaur 0832-2363286 @gmail.com	sneha18gauns @gmail.com	204	General	a.c.	01.12.	01.12. 26 yrs 1988 10 mon ths		Hindi
27.	27. Delhi	Ms. Bhanu Bhardwaj	Mr. Ram Kishan	South West Nazafgarh	South RZF - a/5, Galli. No. 9871790971/ West 5, Mahavir Enclave, 9891629069 Nazafgarh New Delhi - 110045	9871790971/	bhanubhard waj005@ gmall.com	74%	General	ш	06.02.	18 yrs 7 months 26 days		Hindi



Report on 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme 2015-16



The Tribal Youth Exchange Programme is organised every year in collaboration with and funding from the Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India. In this Programme, selected tribal youth from districts affected by Left-wing extremist in the States of Chhattisgarh, Jharkhand and Odisha are taken to other parts of the country.

The programme aims to sensitize them to rich cultural heritage of the Country and to enable them to appreciate the concept of unity in diversity, to expose them to development activities and technological/industrial advancement in other parts of the country, to enable them to develop emotional linkage with the people in other parts of the country and to develop their personality by enhancing their

understanding of the core life skills, identifying their skill development needs and providing them necessary career counseling.

The 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme 2015-16 was organized at 10 venues covering 1990 tribal youth and 202 Escorts from 24 LWE affected districts of the States of Chhattisgarh, Jharkhand and Odisha. The venues of the programme were Hyderabad, Jaipur, Kolkata, Amritsar, Pune, Bengaluru, Chennai, Varanasi, Guwahati and Ahmedabad.

Hyderabad (23.01.2016 to 29.01.2016)

Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan, Hyderabad organized Tribal Youth Exchange Programme in the month of January, 2016 at Institute of Cooperative



Management, Rajendranagar, Hyderabad, Telangana from 23.01.2016 to 29.01.2016.

Shri Perala Shekar Rao Garu, Vice Chairman, NYKS, inaugurated the Tribal Youth Exchange Programme. Shri K. Sajjanuddin, DIGP, GC-CRPF, Hyderabad was the esteemed guest. In the valedictory function, Shri A.Sitaram Naik, Hon'ble Member of Parliament was the chief guest. Shri Somesh Kumar, IAS, Principal Secretary, Tribal Welfare, Govt. of Telangana was the esteemed guest. Shri P. Vaidyanath Rao, Managing Director, SETWIN, Hyderabad, Govt. of Telangana and Shri B.K. Biswas, Under Secretary, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India were the Guest of Honor. A total of 203 Tribal Youth (Male- 145, Female-58) along with 17 escorts from 14 LWE affected districts of Chhattisgarh & Jharkhand States, participated.

Jaipur (27th Jan 2016 to 2nd Feb, 2016)

The Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was organised from 27th Jan 2016 to 2nd Feb, 2016 at Deep Shikha College, Jaipur. Sh. Surender Pal Singh, Hon'ble State Minister (Independent Charge) (Labour, Employment, Factories and Boilers Inspection Department), Govt. of Rajasthan, was the Chief Guest in the concluding function of 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme at Jaipur. Hon'ble Minister emphasized that the Tribal Youths should be given awareness and education on various development schemes of Government. He stressed the need of women empowerment especially the tribal women through skill development and leadership training. Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, NYKS called upon the youth for a disciplined life. He stated that time management and discipline are of utmost importance for leading successful life. He advised the participating youth to take benefit from the Youth Development Schemes of Govt. of India through Apps. launched by Government. A total of 195 Tribal Youth (Male-137, Female-58) along with 22 escorts from 9 LWE affected districts of Chhattisgarh State participated in the programme.

Kolkata (2nd February to 8th February 2016)

The programme at Kolkata was organised from 2nd February to 8th February 2016 at Bharat Scouts and Guides, Ganganagar, Madhyamgram, Kolkata. Shri Sadhan Pande, Hon'ble Minister for Consumer Affairs, Govt. of West Bengal was the Chief Guest in the Closing Function. Earlier Swami Kritarthananda Maharaj, Assistant Secretary, gave a talk on role of youth in maintaining peace, culture and nation building. The participants were taken to IIM, Kolkata where interactive session were arranged with the faculty members of IIM. A total of 202 tribal youth (Male- 126, Female- 76) along with 23 escorts from 14 LWE affected districts of Jharkhand and Chhattisgarh States participated in the programme.

Bangalore (5th February to 11th February 2016)

The 8th Tribal Youth Exchange programme at Bangalore was organised w.e.f. 5th to 11th Feb, 2016 at Dr. Annie Besant Scouts and Guides State Training Centre, Doddabalappur, Bangalore. Shri Kapil Mohan, Principal Secretary, Department of Youth Empowerment and Sports, Govt. of Karnataka and Shri Perala Shekhar Rao, Vice Chairperson, NYKS were distinguished guests during the inaugural function. Career guidance and the training needs of Tribal Youth, Need for Education and Empowerment of Tribal Girls and Tribal Welfare schemes were the topics of the interaction forum during the programme. The participants visited Shri Vajubhai Vala, Hon'ble Governor of Karnataka at Rajbhavan and had interaction with Hon'ble Governor.

A total of 203 tribal youth (Male- 151, Female- 52) along with 17 escorts from 9 LWE affected districts of Chhattisgarh State participated in the programme.



Amritsar (5th to 12th Feb, 2016)

At Amritsar the 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was organised w.e.f. 6th to 12th Feb, 2016 at Virsa Vihar, Amritsar. Shri Gulzar Singh Ranike, Hon'ble Minister, Animal Husbandry, Fisheries & Dairy Development and Welfare of SCs & BCs Govt. of Punjab inaugurated the programme. Topics on National Flagship Programme of Govt. of India, issues related to development and empowerment of youth, tribal issues, career guidance and counseling were deliberated during the programme. The participants visited Jallianwala Bagh, Golden Temple and Wagah Border. A total of 200 tribal youth (Male-125, Female-75) participated in the programme along with 21 escorts from 15 LWE affected districts of Chhattisgarh and Jharkhand States.

Pune (9th to 15th Feb, 2016)

8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was organised at Pune from 9th to 15th Feb, 2016 at Main Auditorium, CRPF Campus, Talegaon, Pune. Shri Shrirang Barne, Hon'ble Member of Parliament inaugurated the programme on 09th Feb, 2016. Shri Rajeev Gupta, Secretary, Department of Youth Affairs, Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports, Govt. of India was the Chief Guest of the inaugural function. Shri Perala Shekhar Rao, Vice Chairperson, NYKS and Smt. Rani Nighot Dwivedi, Member of BOG, NYKS were present during the closing ceremony. Shri Jaideep Govind, Additional Secretary, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India inaugurated the tribal art exhibition during the 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme at Pune. Interactive sessions were held on the topics of Role of Youth in Nation Development, Patriotism & Nation Building, Fundamental Rights, Schemes of Tribal Welfare, National Integration, Employment in Central Arm Police Forces (CAPFs), Career Guidance and Skill Development etc. A total of 186 tribal youth (Male-138, Female- 48) along with 19 escorts from 12 LWE affected districts of Jharkand and Odisha States participated in the programme.

Chennai (from 21.02.2016 to 27.02.2016)

8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was held at Vetri Krishnan Mahal, T. Nagar, Chennai from 21.02.2016 to 27.02.2016. The programme was inaugurated by Shri Perala Sekhar Rao, Vice-Chairman, NYKS. Shri R.K. Singh, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India delivered the Key-note address. The tribal youths participated in interactive sessions on issues in Tribal Development and about the ongoing Tribal Development Schemes of the Central and State Governments. They visited RGNIYD, Sriperumpudur on 24.2.2016 and attended sessions on Life Skill Education and interactive sessions with students of RGNIYD. The Tribal youths visited CRPF Campus at Avadi, Chennai and attended the seminar on Recruitment Process to CRPF, Demonstration on Physical Fitness Test and cultural programme on 26.2.2016. Shri K. Muthukumar, Additional Director General, Press Information Bureau, Chennai was the Chief Guest in the valedictory function which was held on 27.02.2016. A total of 199 tribal youth (Male-132, Female-67) along with 20 escorts from 15 LWE districts of Jharkhand and Odisha.

Guwahati (from 25th Feb 2016 to 2nd March, 2016)

8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was held at CRPF Centre, 9th Mile, Amerigog, Guwahati, Assam from 25.02.2016 to 02.03.2016. The programme was inaugurated by Md. Rafiq Hussain, Deputy Inspector General, CRPF, North East Zone. In his inaugural speech, Md. Rafiq Hussain acknowledged the contribution of Tribal people in the nation building process and also appreciated the role of Tribal Youth Exchange Programme in terms of giving platform to the tribal youth to discuss their problems and find out constructive solutions which will be beneficial for them as well as for the nation. Sri K.K. Jha, Deputy Secretary, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India also appealed to the tribal youth to contribute towards the development of the country by developing themselves. Mr. Sanjeeva



Roy, Commandant, CRPF Group Center, Guwahati, took the opportunity to underline the role of youth exchange programmes as a platform to showcase India's geographical and demographical vastness and diversity to tribal youths dwelling in remote villages in other parts of the country. The Tribal youths visited Industrial Estate of Medium and Small Scale Industries, Bamunimaidam, Guwahati.

Dr. Dhrubajyoti Saikia, Vice Chancellor, Cotton College State University, was the chief Guest in the valedictory function. A total of 205 tribal youth (Male-147, Female-58) along with 18 escorts from 11 LWE districts of Jharkhand and Odisha States participated.

Varanasi (25th Feb 2016 to 2nd March 2016)

8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was organised at Sardar Vallabh Bhai Patel Smarak, Atithi Niwas, Andharapul, Varanasi w.e.f 25th Feb, 2016 to 2nd March, 2016. Shri Nitin Ramesh Gokarn, Commissioner, Varanasi division was the Chief Guest of the inaugural function. The inaugural function was presided over by Sh. Ram Gopal Mohale, Mayor, Municipal Corporation, Varanasi. Shri Dinesh Singh, Member BOG was the Guest of Honor.

The programme included lectures by resource persons on tribal issues, youth empowerment, employment generation & development of tribal youths, career guidance & counseling, Indian culture, democracy, Unity in Diversity, Skill Development, agriculture, cultural programme, field visits & rally.

The Chief Guest of the valediction function was Shri S.K. Bhagat, Inspector General of Police, Varanasi. The function was presided over by Ms. Vandana Jha, Associate Professor, Women's College,

Varanasi. The Guest of Honor was Shri D.K. Kedia, Director, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India.

A total of 179 tribal youths (Male- 117, Female -62) along with 20 escorts from 9 districts of Odisha & Jharkhand States participated in the programme.

Ahmedabad (14th March to 20th March 2016)

8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme was held at Shri, Maheshwari Bhawan, Girdhar nagar Road, Shahibang, Ahmedabad w.e.f 14th March to 20th March 2016. The programme was inaugurated by Smt. Bhavnaben Dave, Vice Chairman, University Granth Nirman Board, Gujarat. The programme included issues related to tribal areas employment generation and developments of tribal youth, start up India, Skill Development, National Youth Policy, HIV/AIDS, cultural programme & inter exchange discussion. The participants were taken for a courtesy meeting with Sh. O.P. Kohli, Hon'ble Governor of Gujarat and the participants had interaction with Hon'ble Governor. Participants visited Dandi Kutir, Mahatma Mandir, Akshardham Temple, CRPF Campus, Gandhi Ashram, Science City, Industries like Nirma, Rotomac & Ramdev Masala etc.

Shri Jayantilal Barot, Chairman, Gujarat State Backward Class Corporation ltd. was the Chief Guest at the Valedictory Function on 20th March, 2016. A total of 200 tribal Youth (Male-120, Female-80) along with 25 escorts participated from 14 districts of Jharkhand & Chhattisgarh States in the programme.

In all the above mentioned venues, senior officers from Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India, district Administration and eminent persons graced the programme.



Details of Venue wise participants under 8th Tribal Youth Exchange Programme

SI. No.	Name of Host Zone/ State	Venue of Programme	Date of programme		No. of irticipa	nts	N	o. of Es	corts
	State			M	F	Total	M	F	Total
1	Hyderabad (Andhra Pradesh)	Institute of Cooperative Management (ICM), Rajendranagar, Hyderabad	23rd -29th Jan 2016	145	58	203	14	3	17
2	Jaipur (Rajasthan)	Deep Shikha College, Varun Path, Mansrovar Parisar, Jaipur	27th Jan-2nd Feb, 2016	137	58	195	19	3	22
3	Kolkata (West Bengal)	Vivekandanada Yuva Bharati, Krirangan , Salt Lake, Kolkata, West Bengal	2nd-8th Feb 2016	126	76	202	15	8	23
4	Bengaluru (Karnaktaka)	Dr. Annie Besant Scouts & Guide Centre Chickbala pur, Bengaluru	5th to 11th Feb, 2016	151	52	203	14	3	17
5	Amritsar (Punjab)	Virsa Vihar, Gandhi Ground, Amritsar	5th to 12th Feb, 2016	137	81	218	16	5	21
6	Pune (Maharashtra)	CRPF. Campus, Talegaon, Old Mumbai-Pune Highway, Ta.Maval, Dist Pune	9th to 15th Feb 2016	138	48	186	16	3	19
7	Chennai (Tamil Nadu)	Govt. Youth Hostel, Adyar, Chennai	21st to 27th Feb 2016	132	67	199	14	6	20
8	Varanasi (Uttar Pradesh)	Sardar Vallabh Bhai Patel Smarak, Atithi Niwas:- S-14/ 83, Andharapul, Varanasi, UP	24th Feb 2016 to 2nd March 2016	117	62	179	12	8	20
9	Guwahati (Assam)	GC (Group Centre), CRPF Amerigog, 9th Mile, PO-Amerigog, Guwahati	25th Feb 2016 to 2nd March, 2016	147	58	205	13	5	18
10	Ahmedabad (Gujarat)	Shree Maheshwari Bhawan, Shahi Baug, Ahmedabad	14th to 20th March, 2016	120	80	200	18	7	25
	Total			1350	640	1990	151	51	202



Venue wise list of VIPs/Dignitaries attended 8th TYEP

SI. No	Name of Host Zone/ State	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries interacted with Participants
1	Hyderabad	Prof. A. Sitaram Naik, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
	(Andhra Pradesh)	Shri Perala Shekhar Rao, Hon'ble Vice Chairman, NYKS, Delhi
		Shri Somesh Kumar, IAS, Principal Secretary, Govt. of Telangana
		Mohd. Abdul Azeem, IAS Director of Youth Services, Govt. of Telangana
		Shri K. Sajjanuddin, DIGP, GC-CRPF, Hyderabad
		Shri B.K. Biswas, Under Secretary, MHA
		Dr. Subash Damle, DIG, SZ
		Shri A. Padma Kumar, COMDT SZ, HQtrs
		Shri S.D. Pandey, COMT, DC, CRPF
		Shri P. Vaidyanatha Rao, Managing Director, SETWIN, Hyderabad
		Shri Sudhir Y. Deshpande, Director, ICM, Hyderabad
2		Shri Eswar Naik, ZPTC, Maheswaram
	ļ.	Smt. Shneha Suresh, President, MPP, Maheswaram
	Jaipur (Rajasthan)	Shri Surender Pal Singh, Honourable Minister for Skill, Employment and Entrepreneurship, Govt. of Rajasthan
	Jaipur (Rajasthan)	Shri Amitabh Mathur, Consultant (Northeast), Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India
		Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan
		Shri S.D. Sharma, Chairman, Devsthan Vikas Pradhikaran, Govt. of Rajasthan
		Smt. Pragya Paliwal Gaur, Director, Media and Broadcasting, Govt. of India
		Shri R.K. Yadav, DIG, CRPF, Rajasthan Chapter
		Mr. Ghanshyam Gangwal, Joint Director, Department of Tourism, Govt. of Rajasthan
		Shri Satyavrat Samvedi, President, Vedic Kanya Group of Colleges
		Shri S.S. R. Sharma, Former Director, NYKS, Delhi
		Shri kailash Pahadiya, Member Secretary, Rajasthan Yuva Board, Jaipur
		Shri Ram Naresh, Under Secretary, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India



SI. No	Name of Host Zone/ State	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries interacted with Participants
		Shri Prem Surana, Director, Deepshikha group of colleges
		Shri S.K. Choudhary, President, Shankara Group of Colleges
		Shri Lalchand Yadav, Camp Commandant, CRPF, Lalwas Campus
		Shri JP Mishra, Assistant Director, Employment Department, Jaipur
		Shri Deepak Sharma, District Coordinator, RSLDC, Jaipur
		Ms. Latika Vaishnav, Coordinator, jatan Institution, Udiapur
3	Kolkata	Swami Satavapriyananda ji Maharaj, Asst. Director, RK Mission
	(West Bengal)	loksiksha Parishad, Narendrapur
		Shri Sadhan Pande, Hon'ble Minister for Consumer Affairs, Govt. of West Bengal
		Shri Dinesh Pratap Singh, Hon'ble Member of BOG, NYKS
		Shri Anand Jain, IPS, Director, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India
		Shri Vevek Sahay, IPS, Inspector General of Police, CRPF
4		Shri Monmeet Singh Goindi, Regional Director, SAI
		Ms. Brijit Suchita Kujur, Asst. Managing Director, West Bengal Tribal Development Cooperative Corporation, Govt. of West Bengal
	Bengaluru	Shri Vajubhai Vala, Hon'ble Governor of Karnataka
	(Karnaktaka)	Shri Shekhar Rao Perala, Vice Chairman, NYKS
		Shri Kapil Mohan, IAS, Principal Secretary, Department of Youth Empowerment & Sports, Govt. of Karnataka
		Shri N. Shivaprasad, IPS, Director, Department of Youth Empowerment & Sports, Govt. of Karnataka
		Shri B. G. Gujral, Deputy Inspector General of Police, Group Centre, CRPF
		Shri R. Vasanthkumar, Corporator, Sampangiram nagar, BBMP, Bengaluru
		Sh Adoni Syed Saleem, IAS, Secretary to Government, Minorities Welfare & Wakf Department
		Shri Rais Ahmad, Director (LWE-1), Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India
5	Amritsar (Punjab)	Sh. Gulzar Singh Ranike, Cabinet Minister for Animal Husbandry Dairy, Fisheries and SC/BC Welfare, Punjab
		Sh. Tarun Chugh, Youth Leaders & National Secretary, Bhartiya Janta Party



SI. No	Name of Host Zone/ State	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries interacted with Participants
		Smt. Laxmi Kanta Chawala, Ex Health Minister & Vice President, Youth Leader & National Secretary, Bhartiya Janta Party, India
		Sh. Ajay Singh, IRS, Chief Commissioner, Income Tax, Amritsar
		Sh. Ravi Inder Gill, IRS, Principal Commissioner, Income Tax, Amritsar
		Sh. Yogendra Choudhary, IRS, Commissioner Income Tax & Former ED, NYKS
		Sh. Sunil Thorpe, DIG, GC, CRPF, Jalandhar
		Shri. Tajinderpal Singh Sandu, PCS, Additional Deputy Commissioner, Amritsar
		Sh. Sandeep Rishi, PCS, Chairman, Improvement Trust, Amritsar
		Sh. J. P. Singh, Under Secretary, MHA
		Sh. Rajesh Sharma, PCS, SDM-2, Amritsar
		Prof. Dr. Swaranjit, Prof. & Doctor, Govt. Medical College, Amritsar
		Prof. Varinder Singh, Prof. & NSSPO, Guru Nanak Dev University, Regional Campus, Jalandhar
		Dr. Dinesh Kumar, Medical Officer, Ayurvedic Department, GNDU Amritsa
		Sh. Joginder Singh, Deputy Director, Dairy, Amritsar
		Ms. Monika, Principal, Govt. School, Amritsar
		Shri. Davinder Singh, Journalist
		Shri Durga Das, Social Activist
		Shri Kewal Dhariwal, President Virsa Vihar, Amritsar
6	Pune (Maharashtra)	Hon'ble Shrirang Barne, Member of Parliament, LS
		Hon'ble Sh. Rajeev Gupta, IAS, Secretary, Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of India
		Sh. RT Paramhans, DIGP, CRPF, Talegaon
		DIGP, CRPF, Talegaon
		Dr. D.C. Dimari, DIG, Medical, CRPF, Talegaon, Pune
		Sh. H.S. Kales, Commandant, CRPF, Pune
		Sh. Jaideep Govind, IAS, Add. Secretary, MHA, Govt. of India
		Sh. Krishna Prakash, IPS, Special IG, Police Mumbai



SI. No	Name of Host Zone/ State	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries interacted with Participants
		Sh. Shekhar Parela Rao, Vice Chairman, NYKS
		Smt. Rani Nighot Dwivedi, Hon'ble Member of BOG, NYKS
		Shri Krushna Bhegade Ex MLA Maval
		Shri Anna Bodhade Administrative Officer PCMC
		Smt. Rasika Kulkarni DACYP Committee Member
		Shri Hitendra Somani President National Youth Awardee Association
		Shri Milind Bhoi, National Youth Awardee
		Shri Ravi Ghate, National Youth Awardee
		Ms. Nisha Jadav, National Youth Awardee
		Shri Shantanu Jagdhale, National Youth Awardee
		Shri Pravin Nikam, National Youth Awardee
7	Chennai	Shri S. Elango, DIG of Police, Group Cente, Avadi, Chennai
	(Tamil Nadu)	Shri Shekar Rao Perala, Vice Chairman, NYKS, Delhi
		Shri R.K. Singh, SA (LWE), MHA, New Delhi
		Shri K. Muthu Kumar, Additional Director, General (SR), PIB, Chennai
		Dr. Latha Pillai, Director, RGNIYD, Shri Perumpudhur
		Prof. SVSSN Raju, MA, PhD, Dakshin Bharath Hindi Prachar Sabha, Chennai
		Dr. Nazeem Begam, Reader, Dakshin Bharath Hindi Prachar Sabha, Chennai
		Dr. Saveetha, Lecturer, Dakshin Bharath Hindi Prachar Sabha, Chennai
		Shri K. Dinakaran, Commandant, Group Centre, CRPF, Avadi
8	Varanasi	Shri Ram Gopal Mohle, Mayor, Principal Corporation, Varanasi
	(Uttar Pradesh)	Shri Nitin Ramesh Gokaran, Commissioner, Varanasi
		Shri Dinesh Pratap Singh, Member, BOG NYKS
		Dr. Vandana Jha, Associate Prof, Basant Women's College
		Shri Deepak Kumar Kedia, IPS, Director, LWE, Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India, New Delhi
9	Guwahati (Assam)	Md. Rafiq Hussain, Deputy Inspector General, CRPF, NE Zone
		Shri KK Jha, Deputy Director, MHA, Govt. of India
		Shri Manoj Kumar Das, Director, IIE



SI. No	Name of Host Zone/ State	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries interacted with Participants
		Shri Dhruba Jyoti Saikia, Vice Chancellor, Cotton College State University, Guwahati
		Shri Sanjeev Roy, Commandant, Group Centre, CRPF
10	Ahmedabad	Shri O.P. Kohli, Hon'ble Governor of Gujarat,
	(Gujarat)	Shri Bhavnaben Dave, Vice Chairman, Gujarat Granth Nirman Board,
		Shri Pravin Bhai Patel, Chairman, Standing Committee, Ahmedabad Municipal Corporation
		Shri Kiritbhai Solanki, Hon'ble MP, Ahmedabad
		Shri Jayantibhai Barot, Chairman, Gujarat Weaker Section Development Board, Gandhinagar
		Shri AB Gor, Additional Collector, Ahmedabad District, Ahmedabad
		Shri B.J. Patel, Dy. World Chairman, Giants Interanational, Ahmedabad
		Shri Sanjay Kumar, Dy. Commandant, CRPF, Gandhinagar
		Shri Nandkishor, Dy. Commandant, NDFR, Gandhinagar
		Shri J.V. Parmar, Dy. Director, Gujarat Tourism Deparment
		Shri K.S. Shah, Jt. Director, GAD, Gandhinagar
		Shri Manish Bhardwaj (IAS), Secretary, Department of Youth Services and Cultural Activities, Gandhinagar





"PREVENTIVE EDUCATION AND AWARENESS GENERATION AGAINST DRUG ABUSE AND ALCOHOLISM PROJECTS IN PUNJAB" 2015-16 - A PROGRAMME IN COORDINATION WITH MINISTRY OF SOCIAL JUSTICE AND EMPOWERMENT

1. Title of Project 1

Preventive Education and Awareness Generation Programme against Alcoholism and Substance Abuse in 2,614 villages of Remaining 11 Districts of Punjab

2. Progress so far:-

- 2614 villages have been selected from 11 remaining districts of Punjab viz. Fatehgarh Sahib, Barnala, Hoshiarpur, Sri Muktsar Sahib, SBS Nagar (Nawan Shehar), Moga, Jalandhar, Ajitgarh (Mohali), Faridkot, Ludhiana and Chandigarh
- ii. Total Budget sanctioned by MoSJE Rs.3,27,55,600/- and Total Budget received from MoSJE Rs. 2,45,66,700/-
- iii. Selection and deployment of Staff completed. Training of concerned 11 DYCs and Project functionaries completed. Informative and educational material distributed to all project villages.
- iv. State Level Training cum Media Workshop was organised under the project in which all Project functionaries were given training on the implementation of the project and Media & Publicity Material and IEC material were developed during the Workshop.
- Informative and educational materials (IEC material) were distributed to all project villages.
- vi. Special District Advisory Committee

- meetings held in all 11 Districts under the Chairmanship of District Collector/District Magistrate or Nominee for guidance and supervision of the project.
- vii. In all 2614 Villages under the project the Village Advisory Committees formed.
- viii. 26140 Peer Educators have been selected and trained.
- ix. District Youth Conventions on Drug Abuse and Alcoholism were held in all 11 districts of the project and a total of 2632 persons participated.
- Personal Contact and Peer Education Programme under the project have been completed in 2614 villages.
- xi. A total of 2,61,400 persons (2,03,109 Male and 58,291 Female) in the age group of 13-19 Yrs, 20-24 yrs, 25- 29 Yrs, 30- 35 yrs and above 45 yrs have been contacted directly under the project and were educated and made aware on ill -effect of Drug Abuse and Alcoholism.
- xii. International Day against Drug Abuse and illicit trafficking was organised on 26th June 2015 in all 11 districts under the project in collaboration with District Administrator, PRIs, Social Workers etc. Various activities like play, signature campaign, rallies, seminar, oath taking ceremonies and distribution of IEC material were conducted on the occasion in which a total of 2250 Youth participated.
- xiii. Final Progress Report and Audited Utilisation Certificate have been submitted to Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India vide letter no. NYKS/Spl. Projects/ MoSJE/Report/2016/94 dated 03.06.2016



"PREVENTIVE EDUCATION AND AWARENESS GENERATION AGAINST DRUG ABUSE AND ALCOHOLISM PROJECTS IN PUNJAB" 2015-16 - A PROGRAMME IN COORDINATION WITH MINISTRY OF SOCIAL JUSTICE AND EMPOWERMENT

1. Title of Project 2

Sustaining the Pilot Project of Awareness and Education for the Prevention of Drug Abuse and Alcoholism in 3,000 villages of 10 Districts of Punjab

2. Progress so far:-

- 3000 villages have been selected from 10 sustaining districts of Punjab viz. Amritsar, Patiala, Firozepur, Bathinda, Gurdaspur, Kapurthala, Ropar, Mansa, Sangrur and Tarntaran.
- Total Budget sanctioned Rs. 2,91,02,600/- by MoSJE and Total Budget received from MoSJE Rs. 2,18,26,950/-
- iii. State Level Training cum Media Workshop was organised under the project in which all Project functionaries were given training on the implementation of the project and Media & Publicity Material and IEC material were developed during the Workshop.
- iv. Selection and deployment of Staff completed. Training of concerned 10 DYCs and Project functionaries like 10 District Project Officers and 100 NYCs completed.
- Informative and educational materials (IEC material) were distributed to all project villages.

- vi. Special District Advisory Committee meetings held in all 9 Districts under the Chairmanship of District Collector/District Magistrate or Nominee for guidance and supervision of the project.
- vii. All 3,000 Village Advisory committees have been formed wherein 6000 Village Coordinators have been selected and imparted training and 30,000 Peer Educators trained.
- viii. A total of 3,00,139 persons (2,55,413 Male and 44,726 Female) in the age group of 13-19 Yrs, 20-24 yrs, 25-29 Yrs, 30-35 yrs and above 45 yrs have been contacted directly under the project and were educated and made aware on ill -effect of Drug Abuse and Alcoholism.
- ix. International Day against Drug Abuse and illicit trafficking was organised on 26th June 2015 in all 10 districts under the project in collaboration with District Administrator, PRIs, Social Workers etc. Various activities like play, signature campaign, rallies, seminar, oath taking ceremonies and distribution of IEC material were conducted on the occasion in which a total of 12010 Youth participated.
- x. Final Progress Report and Audited Utilisation Certificate have been submitted to Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India vide letter no. NYKS/Spl. Projects/ MoSJE/Report/2016/94 dated 03.06.2016



Rashtriya Punarjagaran Yatra Programme



The yearlong Punarjagaran Programmen and Yatra which was started from 2nd Oct, 2014 on the birthday of Mahatma Gandhi, from four corner tips of the country viz. Leh (J&K), Kanyakumari (Tamil Nadu), Roing (Arunachal Pradesh) and Okha (Gujarat) culminated on 25th Sept15 at Deen Dayal Upadhyay Dham Nagla Chandrabhan Mathura marking the birth centenary of Pandit Deen Dayal Uadhyay,the proponent of Integral humanism.

The aim of the Yatra was to rekindle positivity, passion and leadership amongst the youth in India and at the same time give them an opportunity to engage in Nation Building activities, especially for social and financial inclusion on one

hand and enhancement of civic standards through life skills on the other.

The Punarjagaran Yatra traversed through 10000 villages of 100 Districts of 20 States of the country. The programme focused on awareness on flagship programmes of Government, viz. Swachh Bharat Mission, Pradhan Mantri Jan Dhan Yojana, Shramdaan, Construction of Toilets, Beti Bachao Beti Padao Abhiyan, Skill Development, Promotion of Volunteer ship spirit and eradication of social evils etc. through Village level Rath Yatra Campaign, Nukkad Natak, Rally, Plantation, Cultural programme, Blood Donation Camps, Neighbourhood Youth Parliament and District Level Youth Conventions. A total of 59,282 village level activities were organized.



Achievement of Punarjagaran Programme

- (a) Enhanced capacities of 1120 NYKS officials and Volunteers in 100 districts from 20 States to execute alternate Model for rural youth mobilization, development and empowerment.
- (b) Developed 100 Spearhead Teams with 6031 trained and motivated Youth Leaders in 100 districts who can take up such campaigns in future.
- (c) Established a dedicated Cadre of 43,695 Rural Youth Leaders from 10,000 Villages who would undertake follow up action in their respective villages.
- (d) 8 lakh Rural Youth, PRIs, Service Providers and stakeholders collectively took part in 9872
 Neighborhood Youth Parliaments in 10,000
 villages and developed 10,000 local need based Joint Action Plans for their development (I) in equal number of villages.
- (e) Introduced the concept of Neighborhood Youth Parliaments in 10,000 villages through 9872 activities with participation of 8,17,804 Youth Members and others.17,232 resource persons and specialists mentored the sessions.
- (f) 75,615 youth were registered for relevant skills training during the Punarjagaran Programme.
- (g) 59,282 Yatra's Theme Based village activities were organised to create awareness and motivate masses to avail benefits and participate in National Flagship Programs.
- (h) Sensitized and involved rural youth, key stakeholders, service providers from 30,386 villages in 100 districts of 20 States towards the need and importance of Participatory Rural Development.

- (i) Endeavored to ignite the spark for social, political and economic development through churning process with youth as catalytic agents for bringing positive change required for sustainable holistic development for all, without any discrimination.
- (j) Developed and distributed more than 10 lac Information, Educational and Communicational (IEC) Material in Regional Languages in form of Booklets and Brochures of Schemes and Programs, Theme based Scripts, Training Schedules, Resource Kits, Banners, Slogans, Posters, Backdrops which were further replicated for use in campaigns.
- (k) Promoted the spirit of Nationalism, Unity, Volunteerism and created awareness on the need of denouncing social evils for comprehensive development.
- (I) Facilitation in Financial Inclusion Scheme
 - 3,42,304 persons were facilitated for opening their Accounts under Jan Dhan Yojana
 - 1,49,854 persons were helped in getting PM Jeewan Jyoti Beema Yojana
 - 2,50,993 persons were facilitated for opening their Accounts under PM Suraksha Beema Yojana
 - 47,664 persons were helped in getting Atal Pension Yojana
 - 7,984 Persons were helped in getting Vidhwa Pension Yojana
- (m) Promotion of Swachh Bharat Mission
 - No. of Toilets constructed- 1,03,742
 - No. of cleanliness drives-7,767



- No. of Awareness campaign-9,215
- No.of Programmes for Eradication of weeds- 3,676
- (n) Facilitating Development of Community Assets
 - Facilitating construction/repair of roads-280
 - Canals- 24
 - Bridges-1
- (o) Promotion of Social inclusion programme
 - No. of girls enrolled under Beti Bachao Beti Padhao Scheme- 75,770
 - No. of parents took oath for Beti Bachao Beti Padhao- 4,19,752
 - 17,924 children were enrolled under Mission Indradhanush (immunization)
 - 2,96,506 youth were facilitated to avail the benefit of Distt./State specific schemes.
- (p) Promotion of Voluntarism
 - No. of Youth took oath for blood donation-1,13,338
 - No. of youth donated blood- 2,677
 - No. of youth agreed to dedicate 100 hrs.for Shramdaan- 1,77,948
 - No. of saplings planted-2,17,285

Concluding function:-

The yearlong Punarjagaran Programmen and Yatra which was started from 2nd Oct, 2014 on the birthday of Mahatma Gandhi, from four corner tips of the country viz. Leh (J&K), Kanyakumari (Tamil Nadu), Roing (Arunachal Pradesh) and Okha (Gujarat) culminated on 25th Sept, 2015 at Deen Dayal Upadhyay Dham, Nagla Chandrabhan

Mathura (UP) marking the birth centenary of Pandit Deen Dayal Uadhyay, the proponent of Integral humanism.

Sh. Rajnath Singh, Hon'ble Home Minister of India was the Chief Guest of the concluding function of Punarjagaran Yatra and programme. In his address to the youth participants, he said that poverty, education and unemployment are still challenges for the country, however, Indian youth possess the requisite talent and strength to take-up these challenges. He lauded the efforts of Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan for mobilising youth in community development and welfare activities. He emphasised on the philosophy of Pt. Deen Dayal Upadhyaya of Integral Humanism.

Sh. Sarbanand Sonowal, Hon'ble Minister of State (Independent Charge), Youth Affairs and Sports, Govt. of India said that, the youth need to gear up themselves before involving in development work. He stressed the need for positive outlook.

Sh. Rajeev Gupta, Secretary, Dept. of Youth Affairs, Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports, Govt. Of India talked about the vision of Prime Minister which laid emphasis on youth led development.

Sh. Vinay Shasrabuddhe, Director, Shyama Prasad Centre for Public Policy Research, spoke on the ideals and principles of Pt. Deen Dayal Upadhyaya.

Shri V D Sharma, Vice-Chairperson, NYKS said that India's march to greatness in the comity of great nations can largely be attributed to the excellence and talents of Indian youth.

Sh. Sekher Rao Parela, Vice Chairman of NYKS expressed that India is rightly called as Young Nation because of its overwhelming youth



population. The need of the hour is to develop proper framework and mechanism to utilize their potential optimally.

Major General Dilawar Singh, Director General NYKS while welcoming the guests, dignitaries and thousands of young participants during the concluding function also presented the report of the year long programmes and activities undertaken under the Punarjagaran Programme. He emphasised that this was unique initiative with massive coverage and most importantly, youth took the lead from upfront and ensured its success.

The concluding function also witnessed the views of two youth namely Ms. Akanksha of Muzaffarpur and Sh. Boliwal of Rajsamund who

were part of the year long Punarjagaran Yatra. Both of them spoke at length about their empowering experiences of Punarjagaran Yatra which enabled in them leadership quality, self confidence and most importantly, a sensitivity to take -up social causes.

About 10,000 selected youth belonging to Youth Clubs affiliated with District NYKs across the country were part of the culminating function.

The Punarjagaran Yatra and Programme was successful in churning the young minds through real grassroots work which ignited the spirit of positivity, passion and leadership in them for actively participating in the nation building activities which will go a long way in shaping the future of the nation..



National Programme for Youth and Adolescent Development (NPYAD) Scheme 2015-16



Under the NPYAD scheme of Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports there are following components:

- Youth Leadership and Personality Development Programme (Promotion of Youth Activities and training),
- Adventure Camps (Promotion of Adventure),
- Life Skill Training for Adolescents (Empowerment of Adolescents),
- National Integration Camps (Promotion of National Integration).

All these four components are being implemented by NYKS with the support of the Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports and the concerned State Governments are extending their

valuable support through its District Administration.

1. Youth Leadership and Personality Development Programme (Promotion of Youth Activities and training)

Aims and Objectives:

- To train the youth leaders and to equip them with necessary qualities to assume responsibility for the village and the youth club, and to act as catalytic agents for socioeconomic and political-cultural development of the villages.
- To create awareness on social, economic, cultural and political aspects of the rural



communities and equipping the youth with necessary qualities of leadership.

During the period of 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016, NYKS organized 21 Youth Leadership and Personality Development Programmes of 30 days each with 630 participants.

The Highlights of Youth Leadership and Personality Development Programmes

The Youth Leadership and Personality Development Programmes focused on:

- Development of Leadership Qualities among rural youth.
- Inculcation of Life Skill Education and core life skills.
- Awareness and capacity building of youth on Agro based and other Vocational skills.
- Self development and Personality Management.
- Entrepreneurship Development and tips on how to begin.
- Career Counselling and Career assessment.
- Stress Management Techniques.
- Team Management and Negotiation Skills.

2. National Integration Camps (Promotion of National Integration)

The objectives of the NIC are to bring youth from different parts of the country on common platform; give them opportunity to understand cultural heritage of the country; enable them to recognize threads of unity in diversity which bind every Indian together. Efforts are made to instill and develop in youth the feeling of Patriotism, brotherhood and fraternity.

The set objectives are met through a host of activities viz. cultural programmes, work camps, visit to historical places, family placements, all religions discourses and interactions with messages of



communal harmony, oneness and brotherhood. Besides these, key issues such as Youth Concern, Democracy, Environment protection, Human rights, Constitutional rights and duties, and Development have been identified for presentation, discussion and sharing during each of the NICs and are integrated into their activities.

During the period 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016, 30 National Integration camps were organized across the country with total participation of 6040 youth.

The Highlights of National Integration Camp

The National Integration Camps focused on:

- Understanding India, Silent features of Indian Freedom Movement, Historical prospective and the contemporary challenges.
- Understanding Indian Democracy, Silent features of constitution of India and the duties and responsibilities of citizen.
- Costume parade (Cultural Rally/Padyatra) programme.
- Disseminating the message of Sadbhavana, Peace, Development and Solidarity among the masses and for displaying the cultural variety, uniqueness and integrity of the country.
- Emphasis was given to inform the participants about National Integration, Communal



Harmony, Indian Constitutions, Democracy, Rights and duties of Citizens, Freedom Struggle, Personality Development, Health Awareness Programme, Disaster preparedness & Management, Environment & Climate Change, Global warming, Language learning, Know India & Knit India etc.

Field visits to Historical important places.

3. Adventure Camps (Promotion of • Adventure)

The objectives:

- Encouraging spirit of adventure and risk taking amongst youth.
- Build capacity of Youth to tackle situation during national calamities & other emergency.
- Inculcating sprit of nature appreciation with emphasis on ecology and conservation of natural resources.

Activities are being conducted in the areas of Ground/ Rock, Water, Air such as Trekking on well established Tracks, Rock Climbing, Repelling, Safaris, artificial rock /wall climbing, White Water Rafting, Kayaking & Canoeing, long Swimming, Water sports and Para Sailing, Pare Gliding, Hang Gliding, Hot Air Ballooning etc

During the period 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016, 142 Adventure Camps were organised with total participation of 3461 youth.

4. Life Skills Training for Adolescents (Empowerment of Adolescents)

The objectives:

- To develop among adolescents the behaviour which will empower them to make healthy choices
- To strengthen their Life Skills to cope up with the risky situations they encounter in their lives.
- To enhance knowledge to protect them from HIV and to manage adolescent reproductive sexual health issues and concerns
- To mobilise their collective potential to solve their issues

During the period 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016, 162 programme were organised with total participation of 6877 adolescents.





Detail Progress of Adolescent Health and Development Project (AH&DP) in collaboration with UNFPA



 Annual Work Plan of AH&DP for 2015 was signed between UNFPA and MoYAS on 22.01.2015 and it was agreed to continue the project till 31st December 2015 in the same five States and districts.

2. Geographical Coverage:

STATE (5)	DISTRICTS (10)	NO.OF BLOCKS (62)/ TEEN CLUBS (1860)
Bihar	Purnia & Gaya	10 blocks (300 TCs)
Madhya Pradesh	Jhabua & Mandala	14 blocks (300 + 120* TCs)
Mahara shtra	Satara & Amrawati	10 blocks (300 TCs)
Orissa	Ganjam & Koraput	14 blocks (300 + 120* TCs)
Rajasthan	Udaipur & Jhalawar	14 blocks (300 + 120* TCs)

3. Manpower involvement:

DYC - 10

DPO - 13

APV - 62

PE - 7440

- Target Group: Adolescents in the age group of 15-19 years
- Following activities organized under the project from 1st January 2015 to 30th April 2016
 - Extension/Deployment of all field level project functionaries was completed in January 2015.
 - Refresher Training: In the month of March 2015 & April 2015. Total training 10 districts with 90 participants.



c) Transaction of Teen Club modules at village level:

S. No.	Phases of modules	Name of Activities	Target set (no. of Teen Clubs)	Target Achieved (no. of Teen Clubs)
1.	Phase 1	Teen Club Meeting 1 (Teen Club- Ek nai shuruaat)	1860	1860
2.		Teen Club Meeting 2 (Meri Icchameri zarooratein)	1860	1860
3.		Teen Club Meeting 3 (Sapna: Prayas Apna)	1860	1860
4.		Teen Club Meeting 4 (Dream of comfortable standard of living)	1860	1860
5.		Teen Club Meeting 5 (Dream of Status and Respect)	1860	1860
6.		Teen Club Meeting 6 (Dream of good health)	1860	1860
7.	Phase 2	Teen Club Meeting 6.5	1860	1860
8.		Teen Club Meeting 7 (Gaon ke Swasthya ka Sapna: Gyaan se Badlaav tak)	1860	1860
9.		Teen Club Meeting 8 (Gaon ke swasthya ka Sapna: Prayas ke Baad)	1860	1860
10.		Teen Club Meeting 9 (Kishorawastha se Pehechaan)	1860	1860
11.		Teen Club Meeting 10 A (Sharirik Vikas aur Badlaav Ki Samajh (Girls))	1860	1830
12.		Teen Club Meeting 10 B (Sharirik Vikas aur Badlaav Ki Samajh (Boys))	1860	1830



S. No.	Phases of modules	Name of Activities	Target set (no. of Teen Clubs)	Target Achieved (no. of Teen Clubs)
13.		Teen Club Meeting 11 (Sundarta aur Swasthya)	1860	1860
14.		Teen Club Meeting 12 (Tayyari Swasth Mele ki)	1860	1860
15.	Phase 3	Teen Club Meeting 13 (Prayas Apna Teesra Charan)	1860	1855
16.		Teen Club Meeting 14 (Sakaratmak Rishtho Ka Sapna; Ling Bhed Bhav)	1860	1822
17.		Teen Club Meeting 15 (Swasthya aur Sakarathmak Rishtho ka Sapna; Takrav Suljhana)	1860	1712
18.		Teen Club Meeting 16 (Partivartan ke Netrithiv ka Sapna; Samajik Asamanta)	1860	1541
19.		Teen Club Meeting 17 (Partivartan ke Netrithiv ka Sapna; Karya Pariyojana Ki Tayyari)	1860	1142
20.		Teen Club Meeting 18 (Prayasapna ke Aagmi Yatra ki Yojana)	1860	262
		Total	37200	34314

- d) 1st Phase of Social Action Project: 1860
 Teen Clubs
- e) 2nd Phase of Social Action Project: 04 Teen Clubs
- f) Health Survey: 1860 Teen Clubs
- g) Health Mela: 147 Teen Clubs
- h) Cluster Level Meetings: 2087 meetings
- i) District Meetings were organized in each

- project districts every month from January 2015 to April 2016.
- 5 Staff Enablement Workshops for 3rd phase of Peer Educators training were organized at State Level (one in each State) during the months of August, September and October 2015.
- Fortnightly tripartite meetings were regularly organized in which UNFPA, NYKS and PRAVAH took the stock of the progress and resolved



issue for the successful implementation of the project.

Involvement of Zonal Directors

- An orientation workshop was organized in the beginning of the re-strategized project Zonal Directors have been invited in the Staff Enablement Workshop at State Level held 8.
- during the year and in previous year as well where training on 2nd Phase & 3rd Phase of curriculum of Peer Educators were held. Zonal Directors regularly monitors and supervise the project activities along with other programmes/ activities.
- 8. The Programme completed on 30th June 2016





NATIONAL YOUTH CORPS



The Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports has introduced scheme called National Youth Corps during 2010-11, after modifying the earlier schemes of NSVs (1977-78) and RSY (2005).

Objectives of NYC scheme are ...

- To setup a group of disciplined and dedicated youth who have the inclination and spirit to engage in the task of nation building.
- To facilitate the realization of inclusive growth (both social and economic)
- To act as points for dissemination of information, basic knowledge in the community
- To act as group modulators and peer group educators
- To act as role models for the younger cohort especially towards enhancement of public ethics, probity and dignity of labour.

As per the provision of the scheme, a total of 12,000 volunteers in 623 districts are being

deployed every year. There is a selection committee under Chairpersonship of DM/DC of the district for selecting volunteers. Volunteers in the age group of 18-25 years are being deployed for maximum period of 2 years duration only. Each volunteer is being paid Rs. 2,500/- as monthly honorarium. During the year 2015-16, a total of 9710 volunteers were deployed across the country.

Volunteers act as link between youth club members and concerned NYK/ various other departments. Volunteers are taking up the task of motivating and revitalization of Youth clubs and Mahila Mandals in the village/ community level

As per the provision under the scheme, 15 days Induction Training Programme for the newly deployed volunteers and 7 days Refresher Training Programme for the volunteers continued in the 2nd year have been organized.

Volunteers are taking up the task of motivating and revitalization Youth clubs and Mahila Mandals in the village/ community level.



RAJBHASHA REPORT



Efforts were made for the implementation of official language policy as per the guidelines of Deptt. Of Official Language, Ministry of Home and the Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports.

1. MEETING OF OFFICIAL LANGUAGE IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEEE

Four meetings (23-06-2015, 30-09-2015, 16-12-2015 and 08-03-2016) were held during the year 2015-16 under the chairmanship of Director General Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan as per the direction of Official Language Deptt, various issues were discussed and directions were issued to subordinate offices for implementing the decisions taken in the meetings.

2. OFFICIAL LANGUAGE INSPECTIONS

During the year 2015-16 the inspections of NYK Ooty and NYK Pauri Garhwal offices were done by the Parliamentary Committee on Official Language. Deptt. of Official Language, Ministry of Home Affairs also inspected NYKS Headquarters and 129 NYK district offices were inspected by Zonal Directors / Dy. Directors.

3. ORGANIZATION OF HINDI WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES

Five workshops and two conferences were organized at different places for promoting the use of Hindi language. The details are as under:

WORKSHOPS

- Tamilnadu held on 21st March, 2016
- West Bengal held on 28th March, 2016
- Imphal held on 30th March, 2016

CONFERENCES

Shillong held on 12.03.2016





- Bangalore held on 15.03.2016
- Andhra Pradesh held on 18.03.2016
- Odisha held on 29.03.2016

4. CELEBRATION OF HINDI DAY/FORTNIGHT

NYKS celebrated Hindi Divas/Pakhwara from 14 to 28 Sept 2014 at Headquarters and in the field offices also during the fortnight different competitions were organized at Hqrs like Hindi Sulekh, Hindi Noting Drafting Hindi essay writing and slogan writing all officials took part in these competitions. The prizes were distributed to winners by the Director General.

Hindi Day/fortnight was celebrated by field offices also. Various programs were organized like Hindi Divas, Rajbhasha Pradarshani, Hindi Sulekh, Kavita Path, Kavi Sammelan, Hindi Debate, rally cultural program Patrkar and Sahityakar Sammelan etc. programme were organized.





20th National Youth Festival 2016



INAUGURATION

20th National Youth Festival begins with the virtual presence of the Prime Minister, Over ten thousand participants from across the national and Raipur marked the opening of the 20th National Youth Festival at Raipur, Chhattisgarh. Every year the National Youth Festival is celebrated in a different state bringing in a new dimension to the unity of youth of this country. Chhattisgarh played host this year and with its rich history and vibrant culture, it inspired the youth of India with values of unity, peace and positivity.

The event began with a gala showcase of each states colourful teams rallying across the ground of Shyama Prasad Mukherjee Udhyog and Vyapar Parisar. Distribution of Youth awards followed where twenty five outstanding candidate from various states were recognized and awarded for their excellence in social services.

Prime Minister, Shri Narendra Modi remotely addressed the gathering through video conferencing and welcomed everyone to the festival. He insisted the youth to become self dependent and pledge to bring about a change in their surroundings. He expressed his confidence in each and every citizen of country. He talked about schemes like 'Start-Up-India' and 'Mudra' to help citizens become self dependent and progressive. He assured that youth Skill Development is one of the prime priorities of Government of India.

Shri Sarbanand Sonowal, Union Minister for Youth Affairs and Sports, Govt. of India welcomed everyone to yet another youth festival where the feeling stays the same but the excitement is always multiplied with each passing year. He expressed his gratitude to the government of Chhattisgarh for hosting the event and giving everyone a chance to explore their beautiful state.



participants. He said that the past centuries may have been of the western nations but this one is going to be all about India and the power of the youth. He thanked the Prime Minister for his mention of Chhattisgarh and Youth Festival in

his last episode of 'Mann ki Baat'. "The Youth are meant to create history more than reading it" he concluded.



Singh, BOG Member, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan and Smt. Rani Dwivedi, BOG Member, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan.



The participating States and Union Territories included Andhra Pradesh. Bihar, Chhattisgarh, Dadra and Nagar Haveli, Daman and Diu, Delhi, Gujarat, Haryana, Himachal Pradesh, Jammu and Kashmir, Karnataka, Kerala, Madhya Pradesh, Maharashtra, Manipur, Meghalaya, Nagaland, Odisha, Pudduchery, Punjab, Rajasthan, Sikkim, Tamil Nadu, Telangana, Tripura,

Shri Dinesh Shrivastava, Secretary for State Sports and Youth Welfare, Chhattisgarh conveyed

the vote of thanks and concluded the ceremony. Also, present during the ceremony were Smt Kiran Soni Gupta, Financial Advisor, Department of Youth Affairs, Govt of India, Shri L. K. Gupta, Joint Secretary, Youth Affairs, Govt of India, Shri V. D. Sharma, Vice Chairman, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan, Major General Shri Dilawar Singh, Director General, Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan, Shri Dinesh Pratap

Uttar Pradesh, Uttarakhand and Assam.



ANNEXURES



ZONE WISE DISTRICT LEVEL CORE PROGRAMMES DURING THE YEAR 2015-16

1	Youth Club Development Programme (YCDP)	lopment	Prog	ramm	e (YCD	(d													`	Annexure-1	Ire-1
SI.	Change	Target	Target		SC			ST			Minority	://50		OBC			Others		Gra	Grand Total	10
No.	State	Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
्रस	Andhra Pradesh	89	57	180	44	224	143	52	169	35	20	55	945	165	1110	1945	787	2732	3248	1042	4290
2	Arunachal Pradesh	38	32	0	0	0	1450	450	1900	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1450	450	1900
m	Assam	121	121	50	23	73	44	18	62	15	89	23	881	261	1142	2090	845	2832	3080	1155	4235
4	Bihar	172	92	134	88	222	80	25	113	86	45	143	1875	156	2031	3336	299	4003	5531	186	6512
5	Chattisgarh	89	19	125	101	325	99	48	113	80	7.5	155	1660	260	2220	2955	1949	4904	4885	2733	7618
9	Delhi	28	25	10	00	18	0	0	0	2	3	00	20	12	32	100	95	192	135	115	250
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	96	16	75	25	262	33	20	53	20	10	30	233	115	348	345	132	477	706	302	1008
00	Haryana	76	74	856	225	1081	0	0	0	454	9/	530	3039	165	3204	6230	1992	8222	10579	2458	13037
Ø.	Himachal Pradesh	95	56	43	22	65	15	10	25	00	4	12	85	64	149	164	150	314	315	250	295
10	J&K	57	51	35	22	25	45	15	09	88	30	118	525	110	335	1216	649	1865	1609	826	2435
11	Sharkhand	90	11	855	300	1155	296	654	1621	1128	208	1136	3106	1985	5091	6458	5304	11762	12514	8451	20962
12	Karnataka	126	116	140	355	495	769	110	879	135	556	391	555	2083	880	781	2495	3276	2380	5299	7679
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	73	62	101	28	129	65	15	80	120	23	143	878	230	1108	1197	949	2146	2361	1245	3606
14	Madhya Pradesh	215	19	11	20	6	45	10	55	109	12	121	789	96	888	1295	464	1759	2315	209	2917
15	Maharashtra & Goa	159	150	235	80	315	356	88	444	356	170	476	066	326	1316	3486	1900	5386	5423	2514	7937
16	Manipur	43	43	345	125	470	160	80	240	130	87	217	380	707	281	2340	1815	4155	3355	2308	5663
17	Meghalaya	25	19	0	0	0	1748	402	2150	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1748	402	2150
18	Mizoram	26	26	0	0	0	400	260	099	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	400	260	099
119	Nagaland	33	33	0	0	0	644	655	1203	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	644	655	1203
20	Odisha	117	80	2	S	10	5	3	00	4	2	9	130	55	185	416	175	591	260	240	800
21	Punjab & Chandigarth	85	84	125	02	195	0	0	0	100	40	140	800	100	006	1300	009	1900	2325	810	3135
22	Rajasthan	142	94	120	06	210	100	88	185	77	30	107	450	200	029	1200	009	1800	1947	1005	2952
23	Siddim	12	12	5	S	10	2	10	10	00	00	16	09	28	118	38	85	171	164	191	325
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	157	125	550	258	808	011	88	195	1221	400	1651	4500	1100	2600	2500	1289	6489	11611	3132	14743
25	Telangana	49	34	18	8	26	16	6	25	22	16	38	858	252	810	1238	615	1853	1852	006	2752
35	Tripura	15	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	222	58	280	222	88	280
27	Uttar Pradesh	313	189	300	120	420	120	.08	200	90	09	150	086	201	1181	2394	1815	4209	3884	2276	6160
28	Uttrakhand	51	15	150	90	240	10	3	15	80	35	115	180	66	279	1031	354	1385	1451	583	2034
29	West Bengal & A & N	120	68	120	40	160	30	18	48	10	00	18	929	250	800	1500	200	2200	2210	1016	3226
	Total	2631	1901	4654	2512	9089	7433	3080	10513	4423	1576	5799	23869	8844	30955	48525	26481	75006	88904	42133	131037
												1									



2 Training on Youth Leadership and Community Development

State Set Maje Frey Frey SC SC AS																Ī						
Active colored	-4	State	Target	Target		SC			ST			Minority	120		OBC			Others		้	and Tot	-e
Accordinations 66 69 70 60 70 60 70	ó	31000	Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Fermale	Total
Manuchal Prodebh		Andhra Pradesh	68	49	40	20	09	30	22	52	9	33	86	174	152	326	973	425	1398	1282	652	1934
Methodiscription of the control of t	2	Arunachal Pradesh	38	33	0	0	0	814	515	1329	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	814	515	1329
Obligation of Controlled State	m	Assam	121	121	135	75	345	122	478	300	175	124	562	335	120	455	851	312	1163	1618	1109	2727
Colonespert 65 75 85 84 75	4	Bhar	27.1	168	558	200	758	80	23	103	215	45	260	2140	22	2294	3121	1415	4536	6114	1837	7951
Objeth S 11 85 19 0	5	Chattisgarh	89	19	64	25	68	54	22	76	15	00	23	304	260	564	1300	883	2153	1737	1168	2905
Gelipter & Dommon 56 70 307 211 518 413 318 418 618 619 619 60 70 <th< td=""><td>40</td><td>Defhi</td><td>28</td><td>28</td><td>111</td><td>85</td><td>196</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>10</td><td>9</td><td>22</td><td>85</td><td>09</td><td>145</td><td>200</td><td>291</td><td>491</td><td>406</td><td>496</td><td>305</td></th<>	40	Defhi	28	28	111	85	196	0	0	0	10	9	22	85	09	145	200	291	491	406	496	305
Humblisher 56 56 66 151 446 776 700	7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	96	07	307	211	518	413	335	748	589	¥	139	631	382	1015	400	274	674	1836	1258	3094
Makesteller (a) 55 56	00	Haryana	76	76	514	355	698	0	0	0	85	99	151	408	274	682	1004	700	1704	2011	1395	3406
Methods 51 54 125 64 521 64 126 126 <td>6</td> <td>Himachal Pradesh</td> <td>95</td> <td>-56</td> <td>50</td> <td>30</td> <td>08</td> <td>. 42</td> <td>20</td> <td>- 62</td> <td>25</td> <td>10</td> <td>35</td> <td>300</td> <td>150</td> <td>450</td> <td>839</td> <td>640</td> <td>1479</td> <td>1256</td> <td>850</td> <td>2106</td>	6	Himachal Pradesh	95	-56	50	30	08	. 42	20	- 62	25	10	35	300	150	450	839	640	1479	1256	850	2106
Methodishing 71 55 42 94 78	10	J&K	25	z	125	86	223	98	54	140	200	55	140	200	150	350	404	238	642	900	595	1495
Medial Registry 126	=	Markhand	06	11	55	42	26	545	354	668	70	48	118	300	125	425	950	346	1296	1920	915	2835
Keepel & Particulation 73 72 120 35 155 80 65 145 80 115 40 115 40 120 650 120 120 650 120	12		126	120	125	20	175	180	00	268	26	12	89	800	400	1200	1400	1141	2541	2561	1691	4252
Makharakhra & Goal 115 146 200 120 240 245 85 330 854 650 1504 1805 130 375 2150 150	13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	73	77	120	35	155	80	59	145	85	40	521	450	200	059	1200	955	2155	1935	1295	3230
Mahipuratina & Goal 159 150 25 23 40 128 35 20 55 120 95 140 95 120 95 <th< td=""><td>14</td><td>Madhya Pradesh</td><td>215</td><td>146</td><td>200</td><td>120</td><td>320</td><td>150</td><td>20</td><td>200</td><td>245</td><td>85</td><td>330</td><td>854</td><td>059</td><td>1504</td><td>1826</td><td>1250</td><td>3076</td><td>3275</td><td>2155</td><td>5430</td></th<>	14	Madhya Pradesh	215	146	200	120	320	150	20	200	245	85	330	854	059	1504	1826	1250	3076	3275	2155	5430
Makipulary 43 43 22 10 32 410 255 65 20 10 30 160 60 220 384 318 70 98 68 Meghalayan 25 21 0 0 6 573 282 0 <t< td=""><td>15</td><td>Maharashtra & Goa</td><td>159</td><td>150</td><td>180</td><td>55</td><td>235</td><td>88</td><td>40</td><td>128</td><td>35</td><td>20</td><td>55</td><td>1200</td><td>950</td><td>2150</td><td>1637</td><td>1475</td><td>3112</td><td>3140</td><td>2540</td><td>2680</td></t<>	15	Maharashtra & Goa	159	150	180	55	235	88	40	128	35	20	55	1200	950	2150	1637	1475	3112	3140	2540	2680
Microanne 25 21 0 0 6 63 832 69 0	16		43	43	22	10	32	410	255	599	20	10	30	160	09	220	384	318	702	966	653	1649
Mikitoralm 26 26 0 6 6 0 <t< td=""><td>17</td><td>Meghalaya</td><td>25</td><td>21</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>573</td><td>529</td><td>832</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>573</td><td>259</td><td>832</td></t<>	17	Meghalaya	25	21	0	0	0	573	529	832	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	573	259	832
Magaland 33 31 0	18	Mizoram	26	26	0	0	0	869	342	1040	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	869	342	1040
Obsishable Charactigarth 117 107 300 220 180 86 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 180 200 180 280 180 280 180	19	Nagaland	33	31	0	0	0	701	635	1336	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	701	635	1336
Adjatestable 85 85 250 450 450 80 85 150 350 540 350 350 350 350 450 450 150 350 150 150 35	20	Odisha	117	107	300	220	520	180	80	360	185	9	245	558	145	703	1773	1258	3031	2996	1763	4759
Rajasthan 112 126 456 126 256 100 350 100 2220 22	21	Punjab & Chandigarth	85	85	250	200	450	0	0	0	85	150	235	542	200	1042	1200	1150	2350	2077	2000	4077
Skkkim 12 12 25 45 15 12 27 0 <	22	Rajasthan	142	131	800	450	1250	925	250	908	250	100	350	1200	1020	2220	2523	2200	4723	5329	4020	9349
Tright Madu & 157 142 560 456 456 456 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 186 25 110 36 150 403 363 2000 4035 3535 3126 Relangana 49 34 20 10 30 10 35 15 16 10 36 15 18 26 18 4 10 38 11 35 11 35 11 35 11 36 12 11 36 12 11 36 12 11 36 12 11 36 12 11 36 12	23	Skkim	12	115	25	20	45	15	12	27	0	0	0	0	0	0	51	55	106	16	87	178
Pright against As Mexic Relationship and Each State As	24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicheny	157	142	280	456	1016	100	85	185	80	25	105	760	260	1320	2035	2000	4035	3535	3126	6661
Tripura 15 60 25 85 20 18 86 18 86 18 46 18 46 18 46 18 46 10 33 174 36 174 36 179 38 174 36 176 170 38 174 36 174 36 270 318 245 626 608 369 369 318	25	Telangana	49	34	20	10	30	10	5	15	00	4	12	110	00	118	922	351	1273	1070	378	1448
Uttrakhand 31 214 225 124 349 80 52 110 33 1740 960 2700 3818 2450 658 608 3699 Uttrakhand 51 28 55 140 20 25 15 10 25 65 25 15 10 25 65 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 140 10 25 10 25 10 25 10 25 10 25 25 10 25 10 25 25 10 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	26	Tripura	15	15	09	25	88	20	15	35	18	00	26	188	45	233	224	127	351	510	220	730
Uturalihand 51 28 85 55 140 20 25 15	27	Uttar Pradesh	313	214	225	124	349	80	55	135	225	110	335	1740	096	2700	3818	2450	6268	8809	3699	9787
West Bengal & A.B.N. 120 110 185 65 250 264 85 349 185 140 1010 355 1365 1879 907 2786 3423 1467 Total 3631 2286 5116 3036 8152 6311 4149 10460 2222 1192 3414 14514 7707 22221 31509 21453 52962 59672 37537	28		51	28	85	55	140	20	2	25	15	10	25	65	25	90	595	322	517	780	417	1197
2631 2286 5116 3036 8152 6311 4149 10460 2222 1192 3414 7707 22221 31509 21453 52962 59672 37537	53		120	110	185	9	250	264	85	349	85	55	140	1010	355	1365	1879	206	2786	3423	1467	4890
		Total	2631	2286	5116	3036	8152	6311	4149	10460	2222	1192		14514	7077	12222	31509	21453	52962	59672	37537	97209

NY KS

Annexure-3

3 Theme Based Awareness and Education Programme

1		A. Carrier			30			t			1	2		000			1			200000	
ř	State	larger	larger		36			10			MILLOUITY		-	200			Others		5	Grand lotal	
No.		Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Fermale	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
	Andhra Pradesh	176	108	200	100	300	125	200	325	150	85	235	2216	824	3040	2572	1560	4132	5263	2769	8032
2	Arunachal Pradesh	11	62	0	0	0	2987	1978	4965	0	0	0	0	0	0	0		0	2987	1978	4965
m	Assam	309	309	350	150	200	110	88	195	059	400	1050	2500	2150	4650	3171	2585	5756	6781	5370	12151
4	Bhar	442	429	2000	900	2900	325	260	585	2550	006	3450	10250	1600	11850	13772	1771	15543	28897	5431	34328
2	Chattisgarh	174	163	250	188	438	110	120	230	096	609	1569	2550	1855	4405	3899	2995	6894	7769	2767	13536
9	Delhi	19	62	650	465	1115	0	0	0	300	200	200	006	006	1800	808	385	1791	2659	2547	5206
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	240	161	300	260	260	800	1200	2000	125	160	285	865	255	1120	1611	613	2224	3701	2488	6189
00	Haryana	199	199	1300	006	2200	0	0	0	1100	009	1700	2800	2200	2000	4720	3007	7277	9920	6707	16627
6	Himachal Pradesh	148	148	200	120	320	200	150	350	250	100	350	1400	800	2314	2811	2425	5236	4861	3595	8456
10	J&K	154	135	450	250	200	300	200	200	920	200	750	1000	250	1550	1906	1378	3284	4206	2578	6784
11	Jharkhand	228	227	400	200	009	200	100	300	750	100	820	2400	1200	3600	3784	1858	5642	7534	3458	10992
12	Karnataka	331	324	1660	800	2460	2000	1000	3000	1900	865	2765	1400	200	1900	4036	6269	10965	10996	10094	21090
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	190	170	800	009	1400	400	215	615	200	450	950	3485	1550	5035	4384	3192	7576	6956	6007	15576
14	Madhya Pradesh	955	245	800	200	1300	120	80	200	1100	009	1700	3200	800	4000	9099	1636	8242	11826	3616	15442
15	Maharashtra & Gos	414	388	3134	2101	5235	1852	1240	3092	1452	959	2108	5160	2254	7414	5943	4200	10143	17541	10451	27992
16	Manipur	116	116	80	50	130	400	200	009	55	25	80	009	400	1000	1396	1188	2584	2531	1863	4394
17	Meghalaya	99	63	0	0	0	1663	891	2554	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1663	891	2554
18	Mizoram	64	64	120	85	205	80	09	140	0	0	0	009	300	900	1792	803	2595	2592	1248	3840
119	Nagaland	77	.59	0	0	0	1884	1660	3544	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1884	1660	3544
20	Odisha	298	556	1600	200	2100	3000	1000	4000	2000	800	2800	2250	1345	3595	4086	1899	5865	12936	5544	18480
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	217	217	2900	1400	4300	0	0	0	1400	800	2200	2120	1800	3920	0856	5501	15081	16000	9501	25501
22	Rajasthan	376	339	400	50	450	200	100	300	100	20	150	2400	250	2314	4327	1507	5834	7427	1957	9384
23	Sklam	28	28	100	50	150	112	52	164	0	0	0	345	52	397	575	214	789	1132	368	1500
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicheny	410	373	2200	1800	4000	880	9009	1480	1200	1021	2221	2400	2300	4700	6716	5699	13411	13396	12416	25812
25	Telangana	128	74	300	200	200	300	120	420	110	25	135	1200	220	1420	2852	458	3310	4762	1023	5785
26	Tripura	40	33	10	5	15	10	5	15	0	0	0	250	200	720	1444	824	2268	1984	1034	3018
27	Uttar Pradesh	813	403	2350	1000	3350	880	100	086	1502	554	2056	0559	2453	8006	11538	5550	17088	22820	9657	32477
28	Uttrakhand	135	49	510	420	930	120	100	220	. 52	22	74	222	200	422	1225	1194	2419	2129	1936	4065
29	West Bengal & A& N	307	291	2400	1500	3900	1100	648	1748	1457	860	2317	4200	2350	6550	7139	1626	8765	16296	6984	23280
	Total	6229	5501	25464	14594	40058	20158	12364	32522	20213	10082	30295	63533	29308	92619	112694	62590	175284	242062	128938	371000
1																					1



4 Promotion of Sports (Sports Material to Youth Clubs)

SI. No.	State	Target Set	Target Achieved
1	Andhra Pradesh	1105	1046
2	Arunachal Pradesh	488	244
3	Assam	1923	1923
4	Bihar	2748	2748
5	Chattisgarh	1058	1058
6	Delhi	372	372
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	1361	728
8	Haryana	1155	1155
9	Himachal Pradesh	896	896
10	18K	863	863
11	Jharkhand	1388	1388
12	Karnataka	2017	2017
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	1160	1160
14	Madhya Pradesh	3400	2534
15	Maharashtra & Goa	2501	2418
16	Manipur	666	666
17	Meghalaya	362	302
18	Mizoram	359	359
19	Nagaland	444	444
20	Orissa	1762	1762
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	1300	1300
22	Rajasthan	2235	2007
23	Sikkim	161	161
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	2558	2442
25	Telangana	798	680
26	Tripura	219	219
27	Uttar Pradesh	4926	2728
28	Uttrakhand	766	353
29	West Bengal & A& N	1853	1794
	Total	40844	35767

NY KS

Annexure-4A

4 Cluster Level Inter Youth Club Sports Meet

State Set Make Frenale Total Make Total Make Frenale Total Make Total Make Total Make Frenale Total Make Total Make Frenale Total Make Make Frenale Total Make Make Make Make Total Make	S		Target	Target		25			15		-	Minority	23		OBC			Others		.S	Grand Total	5
Antimation of the procession of the process	COLUMN TO SERVICE AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON	State					-			-	_			1	-							
Modelle Prodech 35 48 37 10 51 56 37 10 51 56 48 37 10 51 58 37 10 51 58 37 10 51 50 20 10 10 50 20 20 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10			Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
Amountly Products 35 18 0 0 15 0 0 15 15 0 15 15 0 15		Andhra Pradesh	55	48	377	170	547	490	204	694	435	122	557	470	310	780	580	202	782	2352	1008	3360
Abelian statement of the controller	~	Arunachal Pradesh	35	18	0	0	0	1355	257	1612	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1355	257	1612
	m	Assam	66	66	965	220	1185	852	236	1088	1050	285	1335	826	285	1111	970	184	1154	4663	1210	5873
Openite gath of the colorisation of the col	4	Bihar	138	131	1872	102	1974	2080	21	2101	2567	96	2657	3610	115	3725	4112	o	4112	14241	328	14569
Obelia Holisation 83 62 102 324 416 136 426 117 486 486 486 180 648 40 21 436 2102 344 116 1386 442 346 210 22 341 1416 1386 442 246 210 22 341 1416 358 442 346 212 210	10	Chattisgarh	99	52	1030	764	1794	1193	643	1836	2140	832	2762	1175	380	1555	1010	748	1758	6548	3367	9915
Colineta Duman 83 67 141 189 492 249 204 201 <t< td=""><td>9</td><td>Delhi</td><td>27</td><td>27</td><td>636</td><td>290</td><td>976</td><td>428</td><td>117</td><td>545</td><td>377</td><td>121</td><td>498</td><td>468</td><td>180</td><td>648</td><td>404</td><td>216</td><td>620</td><td>2313</td><td>924</td><td>3237</td></t<>	9	Delhi	27	27	636	290	976	428	117	545	377	121	498	468	180	648	404	216	620	2313	924	3237
Himachall-Prodiceth 44 650 1205 120 230 1805 180 170 170 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 18	~	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	83	62	1022	394	1416	1988	492	2480	204	80	284	7172	826	3543	1186	809	1695	7117	2301	9418
like 1.0 <td>00</td> <td>Haryana</td> <td>09</td> <td>09</td> <td>2105</td> <td>231</td> <td>2336</td> <td>1805</td> <td>173</td> <td>1978</td> <td>2238</td> <td>77</td> <td>2260</td> <td>1677</td> <td>218</td> <td>1895</td> <td>1708</td> <td>743</td> <td>2451</td> <td>9533</td> <td>1387</td> <td>10920</td>	00	Haryana	09	09	2105	231	2336	1805	173	1978	2238	77	2260	1677	218	1895	1708	743	2451	9533	1387	10920
Methylander Backers 11 61 62 73 71 644 600 73 76 889 73 71 644 600 73 76 899 73 71 644 600 73 76 600 73 76 <	0	Himachal Pradesh	44	44	650	160	810	710	35	745	357	35	392	548	150	869	985	170	1155	3250	550	3800
Machinath 74 60 2548 266 2191 1109 3204 2164 411 2135 510 641 714 <	0	J&K	44	41	963	7.5	1035	764	99	829	573	17	644	069	72	762	867	70	937	3857	350	4207
Modelse buildscheune 15 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 156 151	-	Jharkhand	74	09	2348	260	2608	2191	1109	3300	2264	471	2735	2105	641	2746	1784	303	2087	10692	2784	13476
Machina Productor 35 334 356 106 117 115 115 117 115	-	Karnataka	100	66	1106	859	1764	745	718	1463	580	174	754	513	315	828	764	186	950	3708	2051	5759
Machina Pradech 175 155 153 154 4608 312 4659 244 155 320 347 150 310 313 153 154 4608 154 459 244 159 320 347 150 310		Kerala & Lakshdweep	65	53	3348	236	3584	1068	147	1215	610	313	923	946	124	1070	376	96	472	6348	916	7264
Majelander 33 4 466 312 465 441 759 340 347 148 466 441 759 340 341 469 341 466 441 469 441 419 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 149 449		Madhya Pradesh	175	155	1523	130	1653	1734	210	1944	1453	134	1587	3214	207	3421	1205	107	1312	9129	788	9917
Maniguar 33 34 740 27 767 328 443 61 146 367 512 512 514 419 61 436 61 436 61 436 61 436 61 436 61 436 61 436 61 61 61 61 51 61		Maharashtra & Goa	128	124	3694	914	4608	3121	803	3924	3678	991	4669	2441	759	3200	3478	1945	5423	16412	5412	21824
Mocchiality	10	Manipur	33	33	740	22	191	328	343	671	145	367	512	275	144	419	174	117	291	1662	966	2660
Migaland 30 20 30 21 30 30 30 30 21 30 30 30 30 21 30 <	-	Meghalaya	20	17	542	0	542	615	58	673	497	0	497	436	0	436	642	0	642	2732	58	2790
Orissation 30 258 170 428 344 120 464 340 241 581 640 330 970 770 347 1117 2352 1208 Orissath 97 88 1120 370 1490 2548 1124 382 342 1120 1355 2475 1205 805 2475 1205 805 2711 9240 395 967 342 1120 1355 2475 1205 805 2011 964 30 967 478 895 875 975 1305 4715 4715 478 875 478 875 805 976 4715	-	Mizoram	23	23	804	0	804	360	0	360	0	0	0	216	0	216	0	0	0	1380	0	1380
Obissa 97 88 1120 370 1490 2548 1334 3882 3247 1120 1355 2475 1205 2475 1205 2647 1312 9240 3960 Punjab & Chandigarh 70 8813 1463 10276 10450 1254 11704 578 1205 7875 1312 1312 1039 2152 569 862 7875 1205 867 1312 1040 3960 3110	-	Nagaland	30	30	258	170	428	344	120	464	340	241	581	640	330	970	770	347	1117	2352	1208	3560
Rajasthan 70 8813 1463 10276 11704 5784 1018 6802 7458 592 8050 9647 1312 10959 42152 5539 Rajasthan 111 102 665 28 693 681 32 713 842 895 875 0 967 1312 10959 4215 569 40 96 40 967 1312 1097 40 895 875 105 57 110 418 105 880 350 286 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 96 40 40 40 40 40 40 40 40 <td>-</td> <td>Orissa</td> <td>46</td> <td>80</td> <td>1120</td> <td>370</td> <td>1490</td> <td>2548</td> <td>1334</td> <td>3882</td> <td>3247</td> <td>95</td> <td>3342</td> <td>1120</td> <td>1355</td> <td>2475</td> <td>1205</td> <td>908</td> <td>2011</td> <td>9240</td> <td>3960</td> <td>13200</td>	-	Orissa	46	80	1120	370	1490	2548	1334	3882	3247	95	3342	1120	1355	2475	1205	908	2011	9240	3960	13200
Rajasthan 111 102 665 28 693 681 32 713 847 48 895 875 1050 57 1107 4118 165 Sikkim 11 12 98 0 98 36 46 30 46 30 60 90 40 <t< td=""><td>-</td><td>Punjab & Chandigarh</td><td>70</td><td>70</td><td>8813</td><td>1463</td><td>10276</td><td>10450</td><td>1254</td><td>11704</td><td>5784</td><td>1018</td><td>6802</td><td>7458</td><td>265</td><td>8050</td><td>9647</td><td>1312</td><td>10959</td><td>42152</td><td>5639</td><td>47791</td></t<>	-	Punjab & Chandigarh	70	70	8813	1463	10276	10450	1254	11704	5784	1018	6802	7458	265	8050	9647	1312	10959	42152	5639	47791
Skkin 11 11 24 24 88 36 46 96 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 46 36 46 36 46 46 36 46 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46 36 46	0	Rajasthan	111	102	999	28	693	681	32	713	847	48	895	875	0	875	1050	23	1107	4118	165	4283
Tahili Nadu & 125 114 2240 818 3058 124 125 124 240 818 3058 1248 102 1350 1987 205 219 2620 880 3500 2368 218 258 10463 2223	m	Sikkim	11	11	98	0	86	36	0	36	46	0	46	30	09	90	40	0	40	250	09	310
Telangana 39 19 541 653 754 754 645 754 645 420 420 3013 0 Tipura 12 8 234 0 234 145 215 215 265 0 265 248 338 586 1107 338 Uttar Pradesh 252 94 1936 644 2580 1254 593 147 95 247 1746 2153 364 250 11070 338 Uttarkhand 40 15 450 147 95 242 264 161 425 467 193 660 1376 608 West Bengal & A&N 98 88 3361 2867 2326 1326 4287 4664 4951 4751 4678 4751 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4750 4	**	Tamil Nadu & Pondichemy	125	114	2240	818	3058	1248	102	1350	1987	202	2192	2620	880	3500	2368	218	2586	10463	2223	12686
Tripura 12 8 234 0 234 145 215 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 265 11050 2690 1 Utrahband 40 15 40 15 40 147 95 242 264 161 425 428 11050 2690 1 West Bengal & A& 15 40 125 1847 1105 183 224 264 161 425 467 193 660 1376 608 187 608 187 264 183 264 161 425 464 4951 3723 987 4710 16293 2570 1	10	Telangana	39	19	541		541	653		653	754		754	645		645	420		420	3013	0	3013
Uttrakhand 40 155 94 158 644 258 1254 159 247 1746 2153 364 257 420 842 550 11050 2690 Uttrakhand 40 15 459 129 588 39 30 69 147 95 242 264 161 425 467 193 660 1376 669 147 95 242 264 161 425 467 193 660 1376 669 1376 4288 4287 664 4951 3723 987 4710 16293 2570 4150 2500 2500 2500 4150 2570 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150 2500 4150	10	Tripura	12	00	234	0	234	145	0	145	215	0	215	265	0	592	248	338	586	1107	338	1445
Uttrakhand 40 15 459 129 588 39 30 69 147 95 242 264 161 425 467 193 660 1376 608 West Bengal & A& N 98 88 3361 506 3206 42042 9326 51368 36139 6240 42379 42684 9132 51816 44391 10696 55087 208706 44150 2	7	Uttar Pradesh	252	96	1936	644	2580	1254	593	1847	1499	247	1746	2153	364	2517	4208	842	5050	11050	2690	13740
West Bengal & A& N 98 88 3361 506 3867 2817 230 3047 2105 183 2288 4287 664 4951 3723 987 4710 16293 2570 44150 1875 52206 42042 9326 51368 36139 6240 42379 42684 9132 51816 44391 10696 55087 208706 44150 2	00	Uttrakhand	40	15	459	129	588	39	30	69	147	95	242	264	161	425	467	193	999	1376	809	1984
2138 1785 43450 8756 52206 42042 9326 51368 36139 6240 42379 42684 9132 51816 44391 10696 55087 208706 44150	cn.	West Bengal & A& N	86	80	3361	909	3867	2817	230	3047	2105	183	2288	4287	664	4951	3723	987	4710	16293	2570	18863
		Total	2138	1785	43450	8756	52206	42042	1010	51368	36139	138		12684		51816	44391	10696	55087	208706		252856



Annexure-4B

SI.	Chair	Target	Target		SC			ST			Minority	340		OBC			Others	Ī	Gri	Grand Total	le le
No.	State	Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Fernale	Total
1 A	Andhra Pradesh	14	12	290	0	290	397	210	607	293	1115	408	205	120	325	460	0	460	1645	445	2090
2 Ar	Arunachal Pradesh	15	14	0	0	0	1365	738	2103	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1365	738	2103
3 As	Assam	27	17	315	106	421	478	140	618	345	0	345	415	94	509	569	210	479	1822	550	2372
4 8	Bihar	38	36	1357	0	1357	1180	0	1180	1348	159	1507	1198	0	1198	1369	0	1369	6452	159	6611
5	Chattisgarh	16	13	387	133	520	452	106	558	120	16	136	202	372	574	197	117	378	1422	744	2166
9	Delhi	o	01	240	105	345	0	0	0	49	45	36	132	25	196	402	16	493	823	305	1128
© ∞	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	28	13	272	150	422	423	98	509	52	41	95	681	193	874	21.2	114	386	1702	584	2286
H 80	Haryana	19	19	1140	458	1598	912	221	1133	1111	198	1319	611	109	720	980	186	1166	4764	1172	5936
E 6	Himachal Pradesh	12	12	220	06	310	99	29	132	99	105	170	300	176	476	300	187	487	950	625	1575
10 18	78K	14	12	113	77	185	500	25	197	174	0	174	168	0	168	465	45	510	1129	169	1298
11 Jh	Markhand	22	17	1040	210	1250	1002	150	1152	231	228	459	395	361	756	197	0	197	2865	949	3814
12 Ka	Karnataka	22	23	1052	111	1279	408	116	524	106	309	415	624	290	914	310	474	784	2500	1416	3916
13 Ke	Kerala & Lakshdweep	16	:13	750	243	993	467	287	754	468	81	549	299	180	479	376	0	376	2360	791	3151
14 M	Madhya Pradesh	48	43	194	102	296	105	0	105	350	207	557	351	83	434	254	132	386	1254	524	1778
15 M	Maharashtra & Goa	36	35	1127	914	2041	1050	246	1296	1105	357	1462	1093	233	1326	2146	565	2741	6521	2345	8866
16 M	Manipur	10	10	21	22	48	336	142	478	16	00	24	270	104	374	62	94	156	705	375	1080
17 M	Meghalaya	7	9	0	0	0	260	79	839	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	260	79	839
18 M	Mizoram	00	00	180	0	180	137		137	108	0	108	115	0	115	124	0	124	664	0	664
19 Na	Nagaland	11	10	460	59	525	344	120	464	170	0	170	35	62	26	0	45	45	1009	267	1301
20 Or	Orissa	30	26	1090	427	1517	948	178	1126	294	36	389	69	354	423	329	116	445	2730	1170	3900
21 Pu	Punjab & Chandigarth	71	11	3654	1463	5117	3187	345	3532	2015	144	2159	955	201	1156	1273	138	3255	11084	2291	13375
22 Ra	Rajasthan	32	28	128	0	128	109	0	109	195	20	215	0	0	0	0	0	3255	432	20	452
23 SI	Sikkim	4	4	12	0	12	34	0	34	84	36	120	40	0	40	40	0	3255	210	36	246
24 Ta	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	32	25	722	184	906	201	150	351	164	205	369	490	140	630	1640	218	3255	3217	897	4114
25 Te	Telangana	10	7	320	0	320	254	104	358	234		234	244		244	315		3255	1367	104	1471
26 Tri	Tripura	4	2	0	0	0	184	0	184	0	0	0	0	0	0	151	93	3255	335	93	428
27 Ut	Uttar Pradesh	7.1	57	1390	250	1640	1340	756	2096	1499	360	1859	1321	750	2071	4208	340	3255	9226	2456	12214
28 Ut	Uttrakhand	13	4	120	96	210	0	30	30	111	11	182	124	0	124	180	82	3255	535	273	808
29 W	West Bengal & A& N	29	27	995	132	869	432	145	577	349	80	429	1451	72	1523	2015	56	2110	4912	E24	5337
1													-			-		2	4040	100	

NY KS

Annexure-5

Skill Development Programme for women (SUTP)

0		Themat	Tornot		5			5			Minority	5		Jac			Othore		è	Grand Total	-
2	State	100 Ber	lon get		3			5			AIIIIOIIIA		-	200			Ciliera		5	101	
No.	Same	Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Fernale	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
-	Andhra Pradesh	166	151	45	250	295	35	150	185	112	120	132	48	006	948	91	1561	1652	231	2981	3212
7	Arunachal Pradesh	136	136	0	0	0	478	2942	3420	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	478	2942	3420
m	Assam	310	310	50	110	160	18	125	143	25	105	130	225	980	1205	273	1757	2030	591	3077	3668
4	Bhar	440	357	0	200	200	0	185	185	0	215	215	0	1508	1508	0	2772	2772	0	2380	5380
S	Chattisgarh	182	165	9	121	186	26	324	350	44	85	129	335	958	1293	450	1487	1937	920	2975	3895
9	Delhi	92	35	0	250	250	0	0	0	0	110	110	0	550	550	45	1195	1240	45	2105	2150
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	300	200	82	1202	1284	51	199	712	13	208	221	156	1300	1456	85	859	743	387	4029	4416
00	Haryana	218	218	32	856	888	0	0	0	12	220	232	45	1600	1645	253	2789	3042	342	5465	5807
6	Himachal Pradesh	144	144	22	99	87	10	24	34	2	22	27	75	059	725	638	1559	2197	750	2320	3070
10	18K	166	164	20	124	144	15	180	195	0	82	85	125	855	980	182	1289	1471	342	2533	2875
11	Jharkhand	246	176	90	220	310	20	125	175	40	150	190	99	865	930	124	1622	2415	369	3651	4020
12	Karnataka	322	314	56	950	1006	55	200	555	85	120	205	110	3625	3735	419	7130	7549	725	12325	13050
13	Kerala & Lakshoweep	188	186	10	152	162	10	165	175	5	115	120	150	800	950	165	2355	2946	166	3587	4353
14	Madhya Pradesh	558	402	15	120	135	10	86	108	011	. 29	73	.65	1250	1315	242	4400	4642	343	2930	6273
15	Maharashtra & Goa	420	420	10	123	133	0	06	06	0	55	54	120	1055	1175	611	4237	4848	741	6555	6300
16	Manipur	120	120	0	20	20	0	35	35	0	110	110	245	800	1045	705	1699	2404	950	2664	3614
17	Meghalaya	78	09	0	0	0	513	697	1210	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	513	697	1210
18	Mizoram	84	72	0	0	0	0	1900	1900	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1900	1900
19	Nagaland	110	93	0	0	0	144	1387	1531	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	144	1387	1531
20	Orissa	334	200	55	120	175	45	125	170	25	55	80	350	820	1200	825	3025	3820	1300	4175	5475
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	236	236	0	320	320	0	0	0	0	15	15	0	1900	1900	0	3209	3209	0	5444	5444
22	Rajasthan	380	330	0	180	180	0	45	45	0	25	25	65	1700	1765	421	3503	3924	486	5453	5939
23	Sildim	40	39	0	25	25.	0	15	15	0	0	0	15	80	95	186	159	345	201	279	480
24	Tamii Nadu & Pondicherry	384	332	20	350	400	0	30	30	20	200	220	100	850	950	623	5029	5652	793	6429	7252
25	Telangana	120	107	12	200	212	5	180	185	0	80	80	23	350	373	20	1220	1270	06	2030	2120
56	Tripura	46	36	0	15	15	2	40	45	0	09	09	2	117	122	17	435	452	27	299	694
27	Uttar Pradesh	826	727	44	2450	2494	0	850	820	20	2154	2174	45	5540	5585	1516	10022	11538	1625	21015	22641
28	Uttrakhand	150	79	0	15	15	0	S	10	0	S	r.	25	385	410	128	1070	1198	153	1480	1633
58	West Bengal & A & N	328	250	0	18	18	0	0	0	10	320	330	125	1234	1359	345	2948	3293	480	4520	2000
	Total	7124	6116	859	8956	9614	1470	10878	12348	327	4695	2705	2517	30702	33219	8820	62229	76619	13792	123030	136822



Annexure-6

	Target	Target		SC			ST		Ī	Minority	100		OBC			Others		Ö	Grand To	Total
State	Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
Andhra Pradesh	14	S	5	.4:	6	S	S	10	S	4	6	224	152	376	355	272	627	594	437	1031
Arunachal Pradesh	15	14	0	0	0	696	1963	2932	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	696	1963	2932
Assam	27	27	80	75	155	80	45	96	30	25	55	525	510	1035	903	892	1795	1588	1547	3135
Bihar	38	35	220	52	272	20	10	30	112	24	136	2545	417	2962	3427	625	4052	6324	1128	7452
Chattisgarh	16	12	95	48	104	42	35	11	15	15	30	220	187	407	602	555	1157	935	840	1775
Delhi	6	O)	20	40	90	0	0	0	25	70	95	150	250	400	202	299	872	430	1027	1457
Gujarat & Daman & Diu	28	16	153	26	250	175	300	475	41	28	69	345	334	629	268	384	652	982	1143	2125
Haryana	19	19	800	980	1350	0	0	0	75	25	100	550	450	1000	1337	1440	1111	2762	2465	5227
Himachal Pradesh	12	12	30	20	20	25	10	35	22	10	32	160	240	400	315	617	932	552	897	1449
38.K	14	13	15	10	25	45	15	99	09	40	100	06	325	415	659	894	1553	869	1284	2153
sharkhand	22	20	55	20	75	20	15	35	57	45	102	350	250	009	800	881	1681	1282	1211	2493
Kamataka	27	23	185	150	335	158	130	288	200	100	300	059	920	1200	1065	1539	2604	2258	2469	4727
Kerala & Lakshdweep	16	15	150	09	210	110	96	200	120	20	170	350	155	505	1234	1150	2384	1964	1505	3469
Madhya Pradesh	48	45	929	100	750	550	20	009	250	20	300	1500	685	2185	2234	1599	3833	5184	2484	7668
Maharashtra & Goa	36	35	750	230	086	800	400	1200	300	150	450	1900	800	2700	2675	1545	4220	6425	3125	9550
Manipur	10	10	15	10	52	110	96	200	0	35	35	325	200	525	461	542	1003	911	877	1788
Meghalaya	7	9	0	0	0	672	765	1437	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	672	765	1437
Mizoram	00	00	0	0	0	578	764	1342	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	578	764	1342
Nagaland	11	111	0	0	0	507	530	1037	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	202	530	1037
Odisha	30	29	750	125	875	154	25	206	55	45	100	285	125	410	1108	199	1769	2352	1008	3360
Punjab & Chandigarh	21	21	909	450	1050	0	0	0	550	180	730	1600	006	2500	4018	3215	3225	6768	4745	11513
Rajasthan	32	31	100	05	150	40	20	09	30	50	20	150	144	294	285	200	485	909	434	1039
Sikkim	4	4	5	5	10	5	4	6	0	0	0	30	40	70	85	119	204	125	168	293
Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	32	28	009	250	850	90	99	156	60	40	128	1200	800	2000	1967	1729	3696	3945	2885	6830
Telangana	10	9	15	25	40	10	42	25	35	25	09	250	200	450	624	434	1058	934	726	1660
Tripura	4	m	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	243	199	442	243	199	442
Uttar Pradesh	71	58	225	100	325	150	75	225	150	85	235	1400	200	1900	3455	3042	6497	5380	3802	9182
Uttrakhand	13	4	25	10	35	20	10	30	20	10	30	95	24	119	169	444	613	329	498	827
West Bengal & A& N	53	26	55	20	7.5	40	10	20	30	12	42	545	124	699	1363	740	2103	2033	906	2939
Total		900	The State of the	100000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	1000000														



Annexure-7

Observance of Days of National & International importance

2		Target	Target	200	SC			15			Minority	22		OBC			Others		ě	Grand Total	-
SSIM	State				-	-			7			1		-	1			1			
Š.		Set	Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Wale	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
-	Andhra Pradesh	350	301	2622	1250	3872	1580	980	2560	1450	1073	2523	4985	2974	7959	4980	2855	7835	15617	9132	24749
N	Arunachal Pradesh	375	164	0	0	0	3731	5186	8917	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3731	5186	8917
m	Assam	675	675	748	579	1327	219	869	1370	856	588	1444	2786	2453	5239	7405	3654	11059	12467	7972	20439
4	Bihar	950	912	13993	2415	16408	14866	5141	20002	10325	10257	20582	11283	2559	13842	13323	4257	17580	63790	24629	88419
5	Chattisgarh	400	275	8721	1148	6986	1247	1268	2515	122	1804	1926	948	2301	3249	1676	1345	3021	12714	7866	20580
9	Delhi	225	226	2177	3552	5729	1206	2570	3776	1265	1442	2707	1815	1639	3454	1809	1994	3803	8272	11197	19469
1	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	700	439	7670	4483	12153	5322	3717	9039	1220	1049	5526	13239	8064	21303	9246	8809	15334	36697	23401	86009
00	Haryana	475	470	9263	4757	14020	8946	5287	14233	5178	736	5914	7824	5744	13568	9568	7221	16789	40779	23745	64524
on	Himachal Pradesh	300	288	2042	2010	4052	3236	1172	3468	2141	3401	5542	2235	985	3220	2214	700	2914	10928	8268	19196
10	J&K	350	307	2365	1647	4012	2896	1374	4270	3208	1855	5063	2544	1663	4207	1682	1041	3932	13904	7580	21484
==	Jharkhand	250	550	8314	8009	14322	8006	4552	13560	9420	4655	14075	17365	8600	25965	8956	5775	16343	53675	30590	84265
12	Karnataka	675	729	5016	4179	9195	4210	3648	7858	3120	1535	4655	8403	7381	15784	10279	8983	19262	31028	25726	56754
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	400	352	2670	1146	3816	1651	1776	3427	2560	1350	3910	2450	2120	4570	2480	2264	4744	11811	9598	20467
14	Madhya Pradesh	1200	1200	9254	3215	12469	10042	3685	13727	11024	3980	15004	24241	10012	34253	11025	6985	18010	98559	27877	93463
15	Maharashtra & Goa	006	864	20950	19060	40010	22680	10605	33285	21036	10850	31886	20758	10854	31612	21769	11094	32863	107193	62463	169656
16	Manipur	250	240	2401	4030	6431	3109	2868	5977	2254	1362	3616	2680	950	3630	1564	1105	2669	12008	10315	22323
17	Meghalaya	175	09	394	124	518	410	423	833	368	220	588	350	105	455	512	134	646	2034	1006	3040
18	Mizoram	200	210	1530	940	2470	1670	1180	2850	1122	471	1593	1020	360	1380	2002	222	2232	7347	3178	10525
19	Nagaland	275	124	0	0	0	4024	2485	6239	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4054	2485	6233
20	Orissa	750	610	4150	3473	7623	4670	1055	5725	3640	1366	9009	4523	1534	6057	4367	1722	6809	21350	9150	30500
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	525	378	8817	3852	12669	7980	1332	9312	3821	2860	6681	6045	3055	9100	13277	7801	21078	39940	1.8900	58840
22	Rajasthan	800	768	19103	3605	22708	16080	2992	18742	19456	6580	26035	18752	6334	25086	21050	4152	25202	94441	23333	117774
23	Sikkim	100	96	161	135	326	447	387	834	260	1208	1968	526	391	617	508	388	968	2432	2509	4941
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	800	678	11050	3124	14174	10020	3020	13040	1331	3264	4595	10287	8859	19146	16753	13858	30611	49441	32125	81566
25	Telangana	250	207	2014	1100	3114	2750	1350	4100	2364	748	3112	2510	980	3490	3371	824	4195	13009	5002	18011
26	Tripura	100	26	1130	731	1861	840	465	1305	1954	380	2334	1104	368	1472	960	1697	2657	5988	3641	9629
22	Uttar Pradesh	1775	1533	20800	10101	30907	19199	13665	32864	21010	5587	26597	34941	16627	51568	35402	17911	53313	131352	63897	195249
28	Uttrakhand	325	182	2584	2105	4689	2195	3685	5880	1268	2540	3808	2304	659	2963	5217	3353	8570	13568	12342	25910
59	West Bengal & A& N	725	869	3254	1278	4532	2536	1317	3853	3784	1412	5196	4160	2050	6210	4890	1047	5937	18624	7104	25728
	Total	15575	13612 173223	173223	85006	922592	166313	87553	253866	136057	72573	208930 2	210078	109621	319699	218109	119475	337584	903780	479275	479275 1383055



8 District Youth Convention & yuva Kriti

	-	Target	Target		SC			ST			Minority			OBC	Ī		Others		9	Grand To	tal
ó	State		Set	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total	Male	Female	Total
	Andhra Pradesh	14	112	820	340	1160	452	234	989	768	132	006	736	425	1161	839	849	1688	3615	1980	5595
7	Arunachal Pradesh	15	00	0	0	0	785	595	1380	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	785	595	1380
m	Assam	27	27	564	160	724	390	310	200	999	105	599	145	208	353	167	403	570	1826	1186	3012
4	Bihar	38	37	096	108	1068	980	206	1186	1051	240	1291	442	546	988	1354	258	1612	4787	1358	6145
N3	Chattisgarh	16	16	630	351	981	646	573	1219	290	548	1138	929	215	168	809	697	1305	3150	2384	5534
9	Delhi	on	o	148	144	292	180	0	180	162	95	257	215	241	456	226	625	851	931	1105	2036
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	28	17	276	154	430	416	333	749	34	16	20	472	336	808	316	522	8338	1514	1361	2875
	Haryana	19	19	1120	741	1861	969	114	710	221	106	327	631	218	849	204	135	339	2772	1314	4086
	Himachal Pradesh	12	12	1247	325	1572	1021	132	1153	140	85	222	136	794	930	106	464	570	2650	1800	4450
	J&K	14	14	351	261	612	248	317	595	166	273	439	328	453	781	643	241	884	1736	1545	3281
	Sharkhand	22	20	1521	705	2226	1105	346	1451	1874	878	2452	1678	794	2472	2145	1050	3195	8323	3473	11796
	Karnataka	12	23	1041	540	1581	519	451	970	1064	649	1713	784	974	1758	1214	684	1898	4622	3298	7920
	Kerala & Lakshdweep	16	16	809	989	1445	469	121	290	1044	160	1204	642	439	1081	948	1229	2177	3912	2585	6497
	Madhya Pradesh	48	48	1265	541	1806	538	396	934	1054	287	1341	1124	658	1782	789	326	1115	4770	2208	8469
	Maharashtra & Goa	36	35	1358	502	2067	1050	899	1718	1548	269	2245	1069	415	1484	1064	980	2044	6809	3469	9558
	Manipur	10	10	184	158	342	194	120	314	7.5	241	313	156	101	257	531	132	663	1137	752	1889
	Meghalaya	7	7	46	0	346	154	629	813	218	0	218	85	0	82	305	0	305	808	629	1467
	Mizoram	00	00	128	0	128	147	105	252	215	84	562	141	100	241	0	0	0	631	289	920
	Nagaland	111	10	156	89	224	237	103	340	225	176	401	48	208	256	194	169	363	860	724	1584
	Orissa	30	30	628	214	842	263	144	407	1214	174	1388	225	245	470	176	297	473	2506	1074	3580
	Punjab & Chandigarh	21	.21	1012	774	1786	1047	342	1389	1245	303	1548	485	684	1169	1145	847	1992	4934	2950	7884
	Rajasthan	32	29	510	110	620	440	164	604	378	169	547	617	0	617	478	203	681	2423	646	3069
	Sikkim	4	4	2/2	120	196	48	66	147	101	0	101	0	07	70	09	161	221	285	450	735
	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	32	31	1560	1186	2746	1214	210	1424	1105	478	1583	1784	1251	3035	2772	2327	4099	7435	5452	12887
	Telangana	10	00	502	108	610	421	80	501	320	95	412	225	101	326	190	230	420	1658	611	2269
56	Tripura	4	*	152	84	236	126	76	202	112	78	190	115	0	115	184	105	289	689	343	1032
27	Uttar Pradesh	71	11	4264	1140	5404	1326	1164	2490	1690	1320	3010	5125	1104	6229	2151	1245	3396	14556	5973	20529
28	Uttrakhand	13	6	251	166	417	220	140	360	809	215	823	115	165	280	125	207	332	1319	893	2212
29	West Bengal & A& N	29	26	1001	198	1199	468	125	593	1240	149	1389	894	234	1128	1124	778	1902	4727	1484	6211
	Total	623	581	22580 10041	Ü	32521	45300		****		The state of the s										



9 Award to Outstanding Youth Clubs (AOYC)

SI. No.	State	Target Set	Target Achieved
1	Andhra Pradesh	14	14
2	Arunachal Pradesh	15	14
3	Assam	27	25
4	Bihar	38	0
5	Chattisgarh	16	5
6	Delhi	9	2
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	28	3
8	Haryana	19	14
9	Himachal Pradesh	12	12
10	J&K	14	6
11	Jharkhand	22	1
12	Karnataka	27	15
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	16	14
14	Madhya Pradesh	48	21
15	Maharashtra & Goa	36	35
16	Manipur	10	10
17	Meghalaya	7	0
18	Mizoram	8	3
19	Nagaland	11	10
20	Orissa	30	7
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	21	20
22	Rajasthan	32	25
23	Sikkim	4	4
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	32	23
25	Telangana	10	10
26	Tripura	4	2
27	Uttar Pradesh	71	9
28	Uttrakhand	13	1
29	West Bengal & A& N	29	16
	Total	623	321





Details of Youth Clubs selected for State Level Youth Club Award 2015-16

SI. No.	State	District	Name & Address of the Awardee Youth Clubs
1.	Andhra Pradesh	Guntur	New Sri Varalakshmi Mahila Mandali, Pedakakani, Gutur District, Andhra Pradesh
2.	Puducherry	Karaikal (Jointly given)	Indian Ilaingnar Narpani Mandram, Sell our, Tirunallur, Karaikal District, Puducherry
3.	Puducherry	Puducherry (Jointly given)	New Man National Youth Association, No.4, Vaikkal Street, Pitchaveeranpet, Puducherry
4.	Kerala	Palakkad	Companions Arts & Sports Club, Kulapully, Shoranur-II, Palakkad District, Kerala-679 122
5.	Tamilnadu	Kanyakumari	S.M. Mahalir Mantram, Sethuvoor, Friday Market, P.O. , Kanyakumari District, Tamilnadu
6.	Karnataka	Raichur	Fire Boys Youth Club, Raichur, Karnataka
7.	Telangana	Nizamabad	Friends Youth Association, Babanagar Village, Bhemgal Mandal, Nizamabad, Telangana
8.	Mizoram	Aizwal	Young Mizo Association Chaltlang North Branch, Aizwal, Mizoram
9.	Assam	Nagaon	Janasewa Parishad, Bhatiakhali, Lawkhowa Dev. Block, Nagaon,
10.	Sikkim	West Sikkim	West District NGO's Federation, Rinchenpong Bazar, P/O Rinchenpong, West Sikkim – 737111
11.	Rajasthan	Rajamond	Rajive Gandhi Mahila Mandal, Ghodak, The. Khamnor, Distt. Rajamond, Rajasthan
12.	Haryana	Karnal	Mahatma Jyotiba Phule Vilkas Sanstha, Vill. & P.O. Bibipur Jattan, Distt. Karnal, Haryana
13.	Jammu & Kashmir	Jammu	Multiple Action Research Group, VPO Salehar, Teh. R.S. Pura, Distt. Jammu, Jammu & Kashmir
14.	Himachal Pradesh	Kangra (Dharamshala)	Sahara Youth Club Daulatpur, Kangra, Himachal Pradesh
15.	Punjab	Roapr	Swami Vivekanand Sports Club, Brahamput Upper, The. Nangal, District- Ropar, Punjab
16.	West Bengal	Burdwan	Burdwan 22 Blocks Youth Organization Sadhanpur, Rayan Road, Burdwan, West Bengal
17.	Madhya Pradesh	Ashoknagar	Rajive Yuva Mandal,Shahora, Distt. Ashok Nagar, Madhya Pradesh



10 Meeting of District Adevisory Committee on Youth Programmes (DACYP)

SI. No.	State	Target Set	Target Achieved
1	Andhra Pradesh	28	10
2	Arunachal Pradesh	30	18
3	Assam	54	42
4	Bihar	76	2
5	Chattisgarh	32	1
6	Delhi	18	0
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	56	2
8	Haryana	38	9
9	Himachal Pradesh	24	12
10	J&K	28	2
11	Jharkhand	44	2
12	Karnataka	54	30
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	32	26
14	Madhya Pradesh	96	45
15	Maharashtra & Goa	72	38
16	Manipur	20	20
17	Meghalaya	14	5
18	Mizoram	16	2
19	Nagaland	22	23
20	Orissa	60	2
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	42	36
22	Rajasthan	64	26
23	Sikkim	8	8
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	64	7
25	Telangana	20	10
26	Tripura	8	0
27	Uttar Pradesh	142	22
28	Uttrakhand	26	7
29	West Bengal & A& N	58	19
	Total	1246	426



11 Meeting of State Adevisory Committee on Youth Programmes (SACYP)

SI. No.	State	Target Set	Target Achieved
1	Andhra Pradesh	2	0
2	Arunachal Pradesh	2	0
3	Assam	2	0
4	Bihar	2	2
5	Chattisgarh	2	0
6	Delhi	2	0
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	2	0
8	Haryana	2	0
9	Himachal Pradesh	2	1
10	J&K	2	0
11	Jharkhand	2	0
12	Karnataka	2	0
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	2	0
14	Madhya Pradesh	2	0
15	Maharashtra & Goa	2	0
16	Manipur	4	3
17	Meghalaya	2	0
18	Mizoram	2	0
19	Nagaland	2	0
20	Orissa	2	0
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	2	0
22	Rajasthan	2	1
23	Sikkim	2	0
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	2	1
25	Telangana	2	0
26	Tripura	2	0
27	Uttar Pradesh	2	0
28	Uttrakhand	2	0
29	West Bengal & A& N	2	0
	Total	60	8



12 Planning, Review and Follow-up Meeting at State and National level

SI. No.	State	Target Set	Target Achieved
1	Andhra Pradesh	4	4
2	Arunachal Pradesh	4	0
3	Assam	4	2
4	Bihar	4	4
5	Chattisgarh	4	2
6	Delhi	4	0
7	Gujarat & Daman & Diu	4	0
8	Haryana	4	3
9	Himachal Pradesh	4	-4
10	J&K	4	0
11	Jharkhand	4	4
12	Karnataka	4	2
13	Kerala & Lakshdweep	4	4
14	Madhya Pradesh	4	4
15	Maharashtra & Goa	4	4
16	Manipur	4	3
17	Meghalaya	4	0
18	Mizoram	4	4
19	Nagaland	4	0
20	Orissa	4	4
21	Punjab & Chandigarh	4	11
22	Rajasthan	4	4
23	Sikkim	4	4
24	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	4	3
25	Telangana	4	4
26	Tripura	4	0
27	Uttar Pradesh	4	4
28	Uttrakhand	4	3
29	West Bengal & A& N	4	4
	Total	116	85



Annexure- 13

State wise achievements under National Young Leaders Programme (a Scheme of MoYAS) during the financial year 2015-16

S. No.	Name of Zone	No. of Block Level Neighbourhood Youth Parliament organised	No. of Village Level Neighbourhood Youth Parliament organised	No. of IEC: Media & Publicity Campaign carried out	No. of Awards to best 02 Youth Clubs at Block Level for Sharamdaan given		
1	Andhra Pradesh	227	1120	2	56		
2	Talengana	65	0	2	8		
3	Arunachal Pradesh	0	0	0	0		
4	Assam	461	883	27	212		
5	Bihar	1035	0	0	0		
6	Chhattisgarh	180	0	0	0		
7	Delhi	35	60	9	0		
8	Gujarat, Daman & Diu and Dadra Nagar Haveli	89	0	0	0		
9	Haryana	133	784	0	0		
10	Himachal Pradesh	118	900	8	100		
11	Jammu & Kashmir	198	0	0	2		
12	Jharkhand	314	714	12	18		
13	Karnataka	660	552	16	202		
14	Kerala & Lakshaweep	296	2614	14	56		
15	Madhya Pradesh	251	0	0	0		
16	Maharashtra & Goa	717	0	35	701		
17	Manipur	78	785	10	79		
18	Meghalaya	50	0	7	0		
19	Mizoram	54	400	8	54		
20	Nagaland	136	6	0	74		
21	Odisha	455	0	0	0		
22	Punjab & Chandigarh	284	0	11	44		
23	Rajasthan	352	1228	23	28		
24	Sikkim	59	360	4	0		
25	Tamil Nadu & Pondicherry	404	0	0	0		
26	Tripura	82	0	0	0		
27	Uttar Pradesh	1115	0	1	332		
28	Uttrakhand	99	60	0	0		
29	West Bengal & A.N. Island	327	612	8	6		
	Total	8274	11078	197	1972		



District Sports Tournaments

	. 303	90 00	
	88		
,	Health Dept.Village Panchyat Education Dept. Mandal Rev Dept		
,	Smt.G.Ra Sarpanch Sri. Gurra Sri.Srikanl		
	Volley Ball, Kabaddi Shurtle Badminton, Cycling	Volley Ball, Kabaddi Shuttle Badminton, Cycling Volley Ball Kabadi, Archery, Karra Samu	Volley Ball, Kabaddi Shuttle Badminton, Cycling Volley Ball Kabadi, Archery, Karra Samu Volley Ball, Kabadi, Tug of War, Running & Shotput.
•	2016		18-02-2016
	17-02-2016		
esh	esh Bhujabalapatnam Kaikalur Block Krishna Dist.	Bhujabalapatnam Kaikalur Block Krishna Dist. Govt. College Ground,	Bhujabalapatnam Kaikalur Block Krishna Dist. Govt. College Ground, Anantapuram Mediwada of Ravikamatam, Visakhapatnam
State: Andhra Pradesh	Vijayawada B	Vijayawada B Anantpur	Vijayawada B Anantpur O Visakhapatnam N
*	-i	7 2	-iiii



	Total		367	378		1908
Participants	Female	7	82	*		701
Par	Male		582	282		1207
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	Dist Administration Deptt of Youth Services Zilla Panchayat	Department of Physical Education University of Mysore, Mysore Dist. Kho-Kho Federation Mysore Dist. Volleyball Federation.		
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Dr. Suresh Itanal Adl D.C Belagavi Shashidar Kurer Buda Commissioner Belagavi Vishal Bagi National Basket Ball Player	Sri. K.R.Mohan Kumar Chairman, Mysore Urban Development Authority Sri. R. Murthy, Chairman, Karnataka Exhibition Authority Mysore Sri. Vasu, Hon'ble MLA Prof. C. Basavraju Registrar Mysore University Sri. Sundar, Secretary Dist. Kho-Kho Federation.		
Name of Sports Events		4	Volley Ball, Basket Ball Cycling, Wrestling Malla Kamba Running	Kabaddi, Volley ball Kho-Kho for girls Badminton Athletics		Football, Badminton Swimming, Volley ball Kalaripayattu
s of ment	To	3	15-03-2016	18-03-2016		28-2-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	14-03-2016	17-03-2016		18-2-2016 27-2-2016 21-2-2016 25-2-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	Dist Stadium Belagavi	Sports Pavilion Indoor Stadium & Grounds University of Mysore		Football-Medical College Ground, Trivandrum Badminton— Poozhangad Swimming- Aquatic Complex Volleyball- Aruvikkara Kalari— Muthalakuzhi
Districts			Belgam	Mysore	State: Kerala	Thiruvanantha
SI. No.			vri	ن ن	State	7



	Total		360		302		373		303
Participants	Female	7	98		85		87		8
Par	Male		274		757		286		218
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9			District Football Association		Sports Authority of India		Jaihind Youth Welfare Association, Chettithottam, Royapuram
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	P. K. Asmath, District Panchayath Vice President K. Rasheed, Bathery Municipal Counsellor Smt. Seetha Manoj Grama Panchayath Kottathara		Shri A A Haji, Chief Counsellor and District Panchayat President		Shri. M. Leninraj Deputy Director Sports & Youth Services, Shri. Muthukesavalu Asst. Director & Centre		Dr. Vjayalaksmi NSS Officer, QMC, Mylapur, Chennai Prabhu, PO, Nandhi foundation, Chennai D. Suresh Babu, Director, Arivolli Educational Charitable Trust, Tondaiyarpet, Chennai.
Name of Sports Events		4	Football, Tug of War Badminton, Kalaripayattu Volley Ball		Football, Tug of War Volley ball, Cycle Race Cross Country		Volley ball, (Boys) Kabaddi (Girls) Badminton (Boys) Athletics (100 Mts) (Long Jump, Shot put (Boys)		Volley ball, Cricket Badminton, Shot put for Men & Wornen Jawline throw women & Men, Race for Men & Women
s of ment	To	3	28.02.2016		20.2.16		8.3.2016		27.03.2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	27.02.2016 28.02.2016 06.03.2016 25.02.2016 13.03.2016		19.2.16		6.3.2016		26.03.2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	Football – Panamaram Tug of War - Bathery Badminton - Kalpetta Kalari -	0120	Football - Kavarathi Tug of War - Kavarathi Cycle Race- Kavarathi Volleyball-		Indira Gandhi Sports Complex, Uppalam, Puducherry		Chettithottam, Royapuram
Districts			Wynad	State: Lakshadweep	Kavaratti	State: Puducherry	Puducherry	State: Tamilnadu	Chennai
SI. No.			∞ 6	State	oi .	State	10.	State	#



	Total		364	1079		419		330		361
Participants	Female	7	19	527		8		115		8
Part	Male		345	252		339		215		276
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	SDAT, Madurai	RVS College Coimbatore Corporation NGOs	Permission	Ambedkar Volley Ball Club, Veernagar, Hyderabad		DDSESports Deptt		College Sonapur Mini Stadium, and Rawa, Maheswar, kifre, Hemren
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Dr. A.Manivannan Assistant Commissioner of Police, Madurai City Prof. and Head, Dept. of Physical Education, Madurai Kamaraj University Shri. S. Murugan District Sports & Youth Welfare Officer, Madurai	Padma Shree Padma Bushan Sania Mirza		Shri Bandaru Dattatreya, Hon'ble Minister of Labour & Employment, Govt. of India Shri M.S. Prabhakar, MLC Shri Perala Shekar Rao, VC, NYKS		Sh. Kippa Babu, Ex-Minister Sh. Nabam Tana, ZPC		Rajendra Tumung Naharguri H.S Principal Mihiram Medhi Retd. Sports Person Champa Das, Dimoria Anchalik Mahila Moncha
Name of Sports Events		7	Volley Ball, Tug of War, Badminton, Athletics (100mt, 200 & 1500mt), Long Jump, Shot Put, Malkhamb Shotput, Javline Throw & Discus	Volley ball, Football Throw Ball, Kho-Kho Badmitton, Karate		Volleyball, Kabbadi Tug of War, Athletics		Volley ball, Arrow, Shooting Tradition and Athletics		Football, Volley Ball Kabbadi, Jebling Throw Run 2000mt.
s of ment	To	3	18.02.2016	20.3.2016		19-03-2016		20-03-2016		27-02-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	17.02.2016	43.2016		18-03-2016		16-03-2016		27-02-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	MGR Stadium, Race Course Road, Madurai	RVS Technical Campus- Coimbatore		Ramleela Maidan, Veernagar, Chinthal Basti, Hyderabad	adesh	Pappu Hill		Rewamaheswar Namseng Playground, Dimpria
Districts			Madurai	Coimbatore	State: Telangana	Hyderabad	State: Arunachal Pradesh	Itanagar (Papumpare)	State: Assam	(Dispur)
SI. No.			12.	13.	State	14.	State	15.	State	16.



ts	e Total		324	386		308		302
Participants	Female	7	127	101		88		78
Pai	Male		197	282		520		218
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	P.I. School, Saraighat College & Pub Kamrup Collage			District Administration, AMFA, All Manipur Football Association		District Sports Office, Shillong Referee Association Pay for Right Youth & Cultural Club
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Romoni Mohan Deka, Kamalpur Samabai Samity Amal Das , Secty. Kamalpur Janapriya Sangha Nurul Hasan , Secty. Baihata Gaon Panchayat	Sh. Pradip Bora, Principal, Laluk College Shri Jogen Bora, Head Master, Santapur Model High School		Ms. Shakhi Devi, President, All Manipur Women Association Ms. Sorodhoni Devi, Counsellor Lamsang Nagar, Panchayat G. Anita Devi, Jt. Director, Education		Dr. Ampareen Lyngdoh Hon'ble MLA
Name of Sports Events		4	Kabbad, iKarate, Athletics	Volley Ball, Football Kabbadi, Athletics		Football, Tug of War Discuss throw, Shot put Race		Football, Tug of War Athletics
s of ment	To	3	43.2016	14-03-2016		22-03-2016		17-02-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	02-03-2016	13-03-2016		20-03-2016		16-02-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	Kamalpur Mini Stadium Kamalpur	Playground, Khorapathar Sonmilita Yuvak Samaj, Sandahkhowa		Lamsang Football Ground, Imphal		Malki Football Ground, Shillong
Districts			Kamrup	Lakhimpur	State: Manipur	(West)	State: Meghalaya	Shillong
SI. No.			17.	18	State	19.	State	20.



Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Sports Events of Dign
Sports Meet*	
2	4
I, MLA	Football, Volleyball, MLA
tics	Table Tennis, Athletics
ing Director YRS	Taekwondo, Wrestling Director YRS
	Archery, Boxing Volley Ball, Football
ndo Sh. R. Chetry tics Ret. IPS, Dr. M.P. Das,	Volleyball, Taekwondo Sh. R. Chetr Table Tennis, Athletics Ret. IPS, Dr. M.P. Da
AYUSH	AYUSH
Sh. Munna Pradhan, AD (Sports)	Sh. Mu AD (Sp
Dr. S.K. Bhuya, DD, KVIC	Dr.S.K
	I, Football
Hon'ble Minister of Youth Affairs & Sports,	Athletics Hon'ble I Youth Af
Govt. of Tripura	Govt. of



SI. No.	Districts	Venue of the Tournament	Dates of Tournament	s of ment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Par	Participants	
			From	To		Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female	Total
		1	2	3	4	5	9		7	
State	State: Chandigarh			NULL STATE OF THE						
25.	Chandigarth	Play Ground	26.3.2016	27.3.2016	Kabbadi SO kg. Volleyball Race 50 m, 100 m, 200 m, 400 m, 600 m Slow cycling, High jump (boys), Lemon race etc	Sh. Divesh Moudgil, Deputy Senior Mayor Sh. Amrik Singh (DSP), Sh. Hukum Chand (Sarpanch, K.A.Sher)	Sports Department Health Department Police	242	153	395
State	State: Punjab									
.56.	Amritsar	Baba Deep Singh Sports Club, Village Chamyari, Tehsil Ajnala, Amritsar	27.02.2016	28.02.2016	Volley Ball, Football Kabbadi Tug of War, Athletics	Sh. Davinder Singh, Assistant Commissioner Customs Sh. Mukhtiar Singh Sarpanch	Education Deptt., Youth & sports Clubs	1885	382	2270
27.	Kapurthala	Sports Stadium, Bhavanpur	18-03-2016	20-03-2016	Volleyball, Kabaddi Tug of War, Athletics	Dr. Bibi Upinderjit Kaur, Ex-Finance Minister S. Sarbjeet Singh Mangat, Chairman, Distt. Planning Board, Kapurtala	Sports Deptt., District Administration Education Deptt. Village Panchayat	210	88	296
78.	Gurdaspur	Sports Stadium Ghani Ke Banger	25.02.2016	28.02.2016	Volley Ball, Football Kabbadi, Tug of War Athletics	Sh. Gaganpreet Singh Dhillon Commendent Punjab Home Guard Sh. Sorav Arora Sh. Muktiar Singh Block Samiti Member Sh. Inderjit Singh Chairman Market Committee - Fatehgarh Churian.	Sports & Education Deptt.	414	*	98



	Total		1050		444		307	380		360	266
Participants	Female	7	220		136		83	88		8	0
Part	Male		830		308		522	282		265	266
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	Education Deptt. & Sports Deptt.	100	Education Deptt., Police RWAs		Educational Institutes PRIs Police Deptt.	MLSM College, Sunder Nagar Sports Association		Deptt of Sports PRI	Distt. Sports PRI
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Sh. Pawan Kumar Tinu, Chief Parliamentary Secretary		ı		Sh. Anirudh Singh, Hon'ble MLA Ms Anita Kashyap Member, Zila Parishad Ms. Ruchika Verma, Panchyat Pradhan	Sh.Sandeep Kadam, IAS , Dy. Commissioner, Mandi		Sh.Mahender Goyal (Sarpanch) Sh. Devender, (Sr. Lecturer & President Awardee)	Sh. Ashok Saini, DSO Sh. Devender (Sr. Lecturer & President Awardee) Sh. Mahender Chaudhary National Awardee
Name of Sports Events		4	Football, Volleyball Kabaddi, Kho-Kho Athletics		Football, Volley ball KabaddiKho-Kho Athletics		Volley Ball, Kabbadi Tug of War, Badminton Athletics	Volley Ball, Kabadi Tug of War, Wushu Boxing		D.O. Education, DSO & Local Senior Schools	D.E.O.
s of ment	To	3	25-01-2016		07-02-2016		25-3-2016	16-02-2016		10-4-2016	11-04-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	20-01-2016		04-02-2016		24-3-2016	15-02-2016		09-4-2016	10-04-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	Kingra Cho Wala, Block Bhogpur		NTPCSports Ground-AS Public School- Jaitpur	desh	Dharti Kanda, Shimla	MLS College, Sunder Nagar, Mandi		Fatehpur Billoch Stadium, Ballahgarh	Ghori Stadium, Palwal
Districts			Jalandhar	State: Delhi	South District (Delhi)	State: Himachal Pradesh	Shimla	Mandi	State: Haryana	Faridabad	Paiwal
Si.			.62	State	30.	State	31.	32	State	33	Æ.



S	Total			310	281	270	305		379
Participants	Female	7		8	8	K	8		19
Par	Male			230	192	195	207		312
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9		Police, Youth Services and Sports	Youth Services and Sports Deptt Bharat Scouts and Guides	District Administration Action Groups	District Administration Action Groups		Local Gram Panchayat
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5		Sh. Sham Choudhary, Hon'ble MLA Suchetgarh Constituency Sh. Bhushan Manhas SHO R.S Pura	Deputy Director, Youth Services & Sports, J & KDSO-Srinagar	Shri Gh. Hassan Sheikh Addi. Deputy Commissioner, Anantnag,	Shri Pawan Kumar Gupta Hon'ble Minister of State for Finance and Information Technology		Shri Phool Chand Bhinda, Hon'ble MLA Smt. Anju Dhankya, Hon'ble MLA Bassi
Name of Sports Events		4		Kabaddi, Volleyball, BadmintonAthletic	Kabbadi, Kho-kho Badminton, Archery Volleyball	Volleyball, Kabbadi Badminton, Table Tennis Putu	Wrestling 60 Kg 50 Kg 40 Kg Race 800 mt, 600mt, 400 mt, 200mt 100mt Spoon race Badminton, Tug of War Volleyball		Kabaddi, Volleyball, Tug for war Sitoliya Race 100, 200 Meter
s of ment	To	3		6-03-2016	30-12-2015	02-01-2016	21.03,2016		21-2-16
Dates of Tournament	From	2		5-03-2016	29-12-2015	01-01-2016	20.03.2016		19-2-16
Venue of the Tournament		1	hmir	Mokhen	Gogii Bagh, Youth Hostel, Srinagar	District Sports Stadium, Anantnag	Yojra Talab, near Trikuta Floor Mill Battal Ballian, Road, Udhampur		Jatwada, Bassi, Jaipur
Districts			State: Jammu & Kashmir	Jammu	Srinagar	Anantnag	Udhampur	State: Rajasthan	Jaipur
SI. No.			State	35.	36.	37.	8	State	33.



	Total		467	346		332		754
Participants	Female	7	S	88		145		278
Par	Male		417	752		177		476
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	Rajkiya Mahavidhalay, Shiksha Vibhag	Gram Panchayat Education Dept.		Youth Club Mahila Mandal, NGOSHG		Youth Club Mahila Mandal School NGO & SHG
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Shri Kanaram Choudhary, Deputy Zila Chief Shri Tararam Mali, President, Nagar Parishad Shri Tumba Ram Choudhary, Zila President, BJP	Shri A.L.Meena, Hon'ble MP Mr. Bl Prajapat, Ex Block Pradhan Mr. Dhabai, International Volleyball Player		Shri Murugan, Pradhan, Ferrargunj Panchayat Shri Shyam Joydhar, Pradhan, Brindaban Panchayat Smti Bhakyalakshmi, Zilla Parishad Member, Ferrargunj Shri Goutam Adhikari, Samity Member, Ferrargunj		
Name of Sports Events		4	Volleyball, Football Kabaddi, Race, Tug for war, Musical Chair	Volleyball, Tug of war Athletics, Badminton		For women: Tug of War, Passing the Ball, Musical Chair, 200 Meter Sprint, 100 Meter Sprint and 50 Meter Sprint, a Local Traditional Game, Pappad & Taj For Men: Volley ball, Kabaddi & Athletics		Football, Volley Ball, Athletic, Tug of War
s of ment	To	3	21-2-16	212.16		17-03-2016		17-03-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	19-2-16	20.2.16		08-03-2016		16-03-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	Arvind Pavellin, Sirohi	Govt. Stadium, Bedla Udaipur	licobar Island	Ferrangunj & Junglighat		Junglighat
Districts			Sirohi (Abu Road)	Udaipur	State: Andaman & Nicobar Island	Port Blair	State: West Bengal	Kolkatta (24-Paragana)
SI. No.			40.	41.	State	45.	State	43.



SI.	Districts	Venue of the Tournament	Dates of Tournament	s of ment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Par	Participants	
			From	To		VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female Total	Total
		1	2	3	4	2	9		7	
44.	Jalpaiguri	Amdanga	05.03.2016	08.03.2016	Volleyball, Football, Badminton, Athletic Marshal Art	Shri Rafiquer Rahaman MLA S. Batthachraya & Goutam Ghosh, National Footballer Indrajit Saha, National Long Jumper Kajal Mukherjee Runner National Kalidasi Pramanik, Sabhapati	DSA JRS & LA PPJSC	304	82	333
45.	Midnapur	Binpur Palli Club	05.03.16	06.03.16	Foot Ball, (M & F) Kabbadi (M&F) Archery, Long Jump Run	Khagendranath Mahata (BMOH) Parthasarathi Das, Up-Pradhan.	D.K.Milan Sagha	279	128	407
at	State: Odisha									
46.	Khordha (Bhubaneswar)	Eagle Sporting Club, Mendhasal Play Ground	10-03-2016	11-03-2016	Volley ball, Football Long Jump, Race, Athletics Music Chair	Sumitra Samantaray, Sarpanch, Mendhasal, G.P. Shri R. Panigrahi, Retd. Sports Officer	Eagle Sporting Club, Mendhasal	254	96	344
47.	Cuttack	Suanri, Saffa, Tangi, Cuttack	24-02-2016	25-02-2016	Football Tournament Volley Ball Tournament Athletic	Sh. Amulya Kumar Sahoo, VC, Tangi- Choudwar Sh. Prafulla Kumar Nayak, Sarpanch, Saffa	Digbalaya Youth Organization)	250	98	336
48.	Ganjam (Beharampur)	Chatrapur Stadium, Chatrapur	12-03-2016	13-03-2016	Voleyball, Kabaddi Kho-Kho, Tug of War Athletics	Sh. Ashok Kumar Choudhury, Ex-MLA. Sh. Ashok Behera, Ex-NAC Chaiman, Chatrapur	Distt. Sports Office	264	8	358



	Venue of the Tournament	Dates of Tournament	s of ment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Par	Participants	
		From	To		VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9		7	
The state of the s	Bundu, Ormanjhi, Namkum	21-02-2016 11-02-2016 22-03-2016	12-02-1016	Kabbadi, Athletics Football	Smt. Parwati Devi, Zila Parisad Sh. Shiv Charan Karmali, Block Pramukh Panchayat Member		462	237	669
11.0000000000	Sports Stadium, Bokaro	04-03-2016 05-03-2016 25-03-2016		Football, Kabbadi Gilli Danda, Wrestling Archery	District Board Member, DDC, Chamber of Commerce College Principal	BSL District Administration	615	17	632
	Br. Ambedkar Tournment, Baglasai, Mechua, Jadugora	15-03-2016	17-03-2016	Football, Archery, Volleyball, Cycle race Athletics, Kati race (tradional)	D. Hansda, Manager, UCLKhelaram Murmu, Ex.Mukhia Pradhan Ram Murmu, word member, Nike Baba Makhan soren	District Administration	319	8	288
-									
	A.N.S. College Play Ground - Barh, Distt. Patna	05-03-2016	06-03-2016	Football, Archery, Volleyball, Athletics	Sh. Niraj Kumar, Member of Advisory Committee, NYKS Sh. Sudhir Kumar, Branch Manager, Bank of India, Barh	Swaw Lamben Prem Youth Foundation NGO	388	22	360
	TNB Stadium, Bhagalpur	22-02-2016	23-02-2016	Athletics, Boxing Volleyball, Kabbadi, Long jump	Smt. Priti Shekhar, Deputy Mayor, Bhagalpur	District Administration	464	8	553



S	Total		301	304	348	322	£ .	302	350
Participants	Female	7	113	72	77	92	R	18	19
Par	Male		188	232	321	230	264	215	283
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	NSS Coordinator, LNMU Darbhanga	MLT College District Health Distt. Admn.	1	Ambition Group Nawgai	Distt.Sports Office/ Distt.Admn.	District Administration	1
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	R.N. Chaurasia, NSS Coordinator, LNMU Darbhanga		Dr. Newpaiyan Linkara, Chairman Chainij Tempal, Rajgir	MLA, Tarapur Principal R.S. College, DCLR- Tarapur	Shri Bijay Kemka, MLA, Sadar, Purnea Shri Bijay Kemka, MLA, Purnea	Shri Vidyanand, GM BSNL, Saran Division Dr. RS Rai, Pricipal Rajendra College, Chapra	
Name of Sports Events		4	UNMU Sports Deptt	Î	Football, Kabaddi Athletics, Cycling & Musical Chair	Football, Volley Ball, Tug of War, Race, Musical Chair for Girls Javelin and Shot-put throw for boys	Badminton, Kabaddi KhoKho, Athletics, Judo	Football, Volley Ball Weight Lifting, Kabaddi Athletic	Kabaddi, Kho-Kho, Cycle Race Athletics
s of ment	Q.	3	93.2016	07-03-2016	28-02-2016	9-02-2016	22-02-2016	24-3-2016	07-03-2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2	8.3.2016	06-03-2016	26-02-2016	08-02-2016	21-02-2016	23-3-2016	06-03-2016
Venue of the Tournament		1	LNIMU Rajmaidan, Darbhanga	M.L.T. College, Saharsa	Sjatshatru Killa Maidan, Rajgir, Nalanda	Playground, Nawgai, Sangrapur	MG Indor Stadium, Purnea, Jila School, Punea	Rajendra Stadium Chapra	Aouvidya High School, Muzaffarpur
Districts			Darbhanga	Saharsa (Kosi)	Nalanda (Magad)	Munger	Pumia	Saran	Muzaffarpur (Tirhut)
SI.			ZŹ	55.	56	57.	85	56	.09



	Total			372	276	900
Participants	Female Total	7		107	8	Ħ
Part	Male			265	291	195
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9		Kahum Ganga Youth Social Organation Raipur Aashiwad Education and Welfare Association Raipur	Khel Avam Yuva Kalyad Vibhag Various Sports Association Bilaspur	BPED College
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5		Shri Prafull Vishwkarma Shabhapati Nagar Ningam Raipur	Shri Kishor Rai, Mayor, Nagar Palika Nigam Bilaspur Shri Mahesh Chandrikapure, Parshad, Nagar Palika Nigam Shri A. Ekka, Joint Director, Khel Avam Yuva Kalyan Vibhag,	Shri Arun Vora , Hon'ble MLA , Durg RK Narayani Sabhapati Nagar Nigaam Durg Shri Mayank Shivastav SP Durg Shir Vinod Kahandekar EX - Hon'ble MLA Shri Manoj Samadhiya
Name of Sports Events		4		Govt. H.S. Scholl Raipur	Joint Director, Khel Avam Yuva Kalyad Vibhag, Bilaspur	BPED College Durg
s of ment	To	3		26.03.16	1402/16	09.02.16
Dates of Tournament	From	2		25.03.16	13,02/16	08.02.16
Venue of the Tournament		1		Mahadev Ghat Raipura Raipur	District Sports Parisar	Surana Collage Campas
Districts			State: Chhattisgarh	Raipur	Bilaspur	Durg
SI.			Stat	T9	62.	8



SI.	Districts	Venue of the Tournament	Dates of Tournament	s of ment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Par	Participants	
			From	10		VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female	Total
		1	2	3	4	5	9		7	
Stat	State: Dadra Nagar & Haveli	& Haveli								
2.	Silvasa	Khadoli Gram Panchayat Ground	05-03-2016	06-03-2016	Volleyball, Kabaddi Long Jump Race	Shri P.S. Basrde, Retd. CEO, Dist. Panchayat Ms. Sanuben Mangi, Member, Gram Panchayat	Youth Clubs Mahila Mandals	509	76	306
Stat	State: Daman & Diu									
65.	Daman	Notorganized								
Stat	State: Gujarat									
99	Gandhinagar	Gymkhana Sector-21 Gandhinagar	20.03.16	21.03.16	Volley ball, Swemming Tabel Tennis Martial Arts, Badmintons	Sh. Ashok Patel, MLA-Gandhinagar Smt. Hansaben Modi, Mayor Sh. Jashwant Gandhi, Deputy Mayor Sh. Pankaj Kumar, IAS, Principal Secretary & Chalrman Sachivalaya Gymkhana	Sachivalaya Gymkhana Sector-21 Gandhinagar	264	98	350
.29	Bhavnagar	Notorganized								
68	Bhuj	Notorganized								
69	Himmatnagar	Himat High School-1, Himatnagar	19.03.2016	20.03. 2016	Tug of War, Basket Ball Archery, Athletics, Lungaddi (local Games)	Principal, Himat High School-1 Principal, Myown High School Principal, Growmore High SchoolPrincipal, Himat Primary	District Sports Office, Hlmmatnagar	187	177	364



SI. No.	Districts	Venue of the Tournament	Dates of Tournament	s of iment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Par	Participants	
			From	To		VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female	Total
		1	2	3	4	5	9		7	
70.	Baroda	Notorganized								
Stat	State: Goa									
77	Panaji	Mala Ground, Panaji	09-03-2016	10-03-2016	Volleyball, Football, Athletics	Shri Sidharth Kundalkar, Hon'ble MtLA and Chairperson, Economic, Development Corporation Dr. Rusino Nonteiro, Chairperson, Goa Football Development Corporation		263	&	382
State	State: Maharashtra			-						
72.	Mumbai	Sports Authority of India Kandivali, Mumbai	1-2-2016	2-2-2016	Kabaddi, Kho-Kho, Athletics Judo & Camel Race	Mrs. Rani Divedi Member of BOG, NYKS Director of Sports	Sports Authority of India Kandivali	250	98	336
73.	Ghadchiroli	District sport stadium Gadchiroli	18-03-2016	18-03-2016	Volleyball, Kabbadi, Bedmintan, Shot put Ranig	Shri Ashok Nete Hon'ble Member of Parliament Mr. Dr. Ashvini Dhatrak President, Nagar Parishad Mr. C.R. Sinde Dist. Sport Officer Gadchiroli.	District Sport Offices	<i>TTI</i>	88	98
74.	Amaravati	Shri Shivaji College of Physical Education, Amravati	30-01-2016	31-01-2016	Volleyball, Kabaddi, Athletics, Cycling	Shri Mandlik, Commissioner of Police Dr. Ravindra Kadu, Principal, Shri Shivaji College Shri Shetiya, Sports Officer		397	42	439



	Total		478	360			610		310	310		324
Participants	Female	7	158	8			8		S	8		36
Par	Male		320	280			550		260	280		288
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	Students Welfare Deptt, Deptt. Physical Education & NSS Dept	Yagnikshindeyova kala Kridamandal, DistrictKabbadi Association			Ambedkar Yuva Mandal, Jamali, Mhow		1	Sports Office		Distt. Youth Welfare Deptt., Shahdol Education Deptt. Shadhol
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Dr. Manohar Jadav, Dean, S. S. P. U., Pune	Smt. RaniDwivedi, Member-BOG, NYKS Shri Moharif Khan National Youth Awaredee			Sh. Akash Vijaywargiya, MLA Shri Santhosh Patidar, MLA		Smt. Manisha Bujbal, President, Distt. Panchayat, Gwalior	DSO Sport officer & Sports Teacher		Shri. Narandra Singh Marvi, Chairman, Distt. Panchayat, Shahdol Dr. Parmannad Tiwari, Pcincipal, Govt. College Jaithan
Name of Sports Events		4	Volleyball, Kabaddi, Juddo, Shot-put, Long Jump and Running	Kabaddi, Jump Rope			Kabaddi, Kho-Kho, Football, Athletics		Volley ball, Race Discuss throw	Volley ball, Kho-Kho Football, Athletics		Kabaddi, Volleyball Kho-Kho Race Discuss Throw
s of ment	20	3	¥	30-01-2016			14-3-16		16-03-2016	15-03-2016		13-03-16
Dates of Tournament	From	2	17-03-2016	29-01-2016			13-3-16		15-03-2016	14-03-2016		12:03-16
Venue of the Tournament		1	A S & C College, Indapur, Distt. Pune	Yagnikshinde Yova kala kridamandalgr aoundkamtwad enasik	-	Not Organized	Jamali Mhow	Notorganized	Adarsh Vigyan Mahavidyala, Gwalior	Dr. Ambedkar Bhimrao Stadium, Morena	Not Organized	Mahatma Gandhi Stadium, Shahdol
Districts			Pune	Nashik	State: Madhya Pradesh	Bhopal	Indore	Ujjain	Gwalior	Morena (Chambal)	Rewa	Shahdol
SI. No.			75.	76.	State	77.	82	79.	80.	18	82.	83



100	Total		339		372		346		307	455
Participants	Female	7	156		R		127		8	130
Part	Male		183		293		219		727	325
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	District Sports Deptt.		Youth Hostel, Sports Dept, and Nagar Nigam		Sports & Youth Welfare Deptt., Uttrakhand		Sports & Youth Welfare Deptt.	Shikshan Sansthan Yuva Mandal Mahila Mandal Gram Panchayat and Sports Division and Media
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Shri Magal Singh Yadav, Athletics, Coach Smt. Sangeeta Singh, Kabaddi, Coach Sh. Shyamlai Pal, Malkhab, Coach		Smt. Dr Swati Godbole, Mayor (Mahapor) Shri V.D.Sharmaji, VCNYKS				Shri Kaushal Kishore, Hon'ble MP, Mohanlalganj Lucknow Kauwar Madhvendra Singh District President, Yuva Morcha	Shri Kalicharan Suman, MLA Smt. Prakashi Devi Member Zila Panchayat Agra
Name of Sports Events		4	Kabaddi, Malkhab		Kabaddi, Handball Marwshar Rant, Malkhammb and Wo Shu		Basket Ball, Volley Ball Badminton, Table Tenis		Volleyball, Kabaddi Athletics, Badminton Weightlifting	Volleyball, Kabbadi Kho-Kho Race, Long Jump, High Jump, Wrestling
s of ment	To	3	25-03-16		12.03.2016		19-03-2016		28-03-2016	22-03-16
Dates of Tournament	From	2	24-03-16		11-3.16		18-03-2016		27-03-2016	20-03-16
Venue of the Tournament		1	Khel Parisar Sagar, D.N.C. B. School Kentt Sagar	Not Organized	Sports Complex, Ranital and MLB School Ground Jabalpur		Sports Stadium Parade Ground, Dehradun		Mini Stadium Vijayant Khand Gomti Nagar Lucknow	Choudhary Charan Singh Chaharwati Mahavidhyala Sports Ground, Akola, Agra
Districts			Sagar	Hoshangabad	Jabaipur	State: Uttrakhand	Dehradun	State: Uttar Pradesh	Lucknow	Agra
SI. No.			2,	82.	%	State	87.	State	88	88



	Total			284	351	320	325
Participants	Female	7		88	35	95	45
Par	Male			226	216	228	280
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9		District Sports Division	Zonal Office of Sports Madan Mohan Mahviya Stadium, Allahabad	Youth Club & SPO DIP	Govt Girls College Govt Avanti Bai Degree College
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Smt. Urmila Mahor Member Zilla Panchayat Agra Shri Neeraj Chahar Member, Zila Panchayat Agra Shri Arvind Singh Chahar Member Zila	Shri Himanshu Gautam Collector Nominated City Magistrate	Shri Atal Kumar, Rajya Mukhya Vikas Adhikari, Allahabad Dr. Rama Singh, Member, Mahila and Bal Vikas, Govt. of India	Sports Officer Chandramoli Pandey	Shri N C Maurya, Hon'ble Member of Parliament Ms. Asma Bee, MLA Bhojipura Dr. Dileep Kapoor Principle Govt Girls College
Name of Sports Events		4		Rellay. Kabaddi, Volleyball, Athletics, Tennis	Kabbadi, Volleyball Kho-Kho, Athletics, Race	Kabbadi Volleyball, Athletics, Race	Volley Boll, Kabaddi Khokho, Shortput Long Jump
s of ment	D.	3		15-03-16	19-03-206	16-3-2016	30.03.2016
Dates of Tournament	From	2		14-03-16	18-03-2016	15-3-2016	29.03.2016
Venue of the Tournament		1		Ahilayabai	Madan Mohan Malviya Stadium, Allahabad	Phalwan Sports	Virangna Avantivai Govt. Degree College Sports Field- Bareilly Sarasvati Vidhya Mandir Inter College Sports Field - Bareilly
Districts				Aligarh	Allahabad	Azamgarh	Bareilly
SI.				90.	16	92.	93,



Venue of the Districts Tournament	Venue of th Tournamen	t e	Dates of Tournament	s of ment	Name of Sports Events	Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	Collaborating Department/	Pa	Participants	
From	From	From		To		VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	Agencies	Male	Female Total	Tota
1 2		2		3		5	9		7	
Basti Amar Shahid 18-02-2016 19-0 Satwal Singh Stadium	18-02-2016	770		19-02-2016	Badminton, Kabbadi Volleyball, Athletics, Hand Ball	Shri Jagdish Prasad Shukla, MLC	Amar Shahid Satwal Singh Stadium	295	31	326
Chitrakoot Seth 21.03.2016 22.03 (Chtrakoot Radhakrishan Poddar Inter College Sitapur (Chitrakoot)	21.03.2016 akrishan ar Inter ge Sitapur akoot)	1000	22.0	22.03.2016	Kabaddi, volleyball Kho-Kho, Athletics	Additional Collector Chitrakoot Shri Ghanshyam Dass Mishar Principal Radhakrishan Inter College Sitapur	Gramoday Vishawavidhayalay Chitrakoot Echwara Inter College Chitrakoot	243	E	320
Saravasti Sport Stedium 18-03-16 19-03-16 (Devipattan) Bhinga Shravasti	18-03-16	1000	19-03	-16	Volleyball, Kabbadi RassaKassi, Cycling Athletics	Mrs. Indrani Verma Mr. K.S. Mishra	PRD, Education	275	82	362
Faizabad Sports Stadium 15-02-2016 16-02-2016 Makbara Faizabad	15-02-2016	20,000	16-02-20	910	Volleyball, Kabbadi Athletics, Wrestling Marshal Art	Shrì Amit Singh Nominated Hon'ble Member of Parliament	Sports Stadium Makbara Faizabad	239	82	378
Gorakhpur Regional Stadium 28-02-2016 29-02-2016 Gorakhpur	28-02-2016	1000	29-02-30	916	Volleyball, Kabbadi Kho-Kho, Rassakashi	Shri Fate Mohmad Sri.S.N.Rizwai	1	781	37	368
Jhansi Dyanchand 24-4-16 25-04-16 Stadium	od 244-16		25-04-	16	Volleyball, Kabaddi Kho-Kho, Tug of war Athletics	Shri Dharmendra Kumar, DOPRD Shri Ramkishan Niranjan	DOPRD	288	8	353
Kanpur Dr. Ram Rattan 24-02-2016 25-02-2016 Sharma Stadium Fitness Mantra Diwai Nagar	24-02-2016	1000	25-02-20	916	Volleyball, Athletics Kho-Kho, Wrestling Badminton, Weightlifting	Shri Arun Pathak, Hon'ble MLC		251	59	310



ts	Total		333	104	357	304	369	391	30316 10019 40335
Participants	Female	7	28	23	83	87	25	200	10019
Par	Male		249	81	274	712	285	191	30316
Collaborating Department/	Agencies	9	Dagar Academy, UP Kabaddi Sangh	WUSU Federation of India		1		Regional Sports Deportment Varanasi	
Name & Designation of Dignitaries/	VIPs attended the Sports Meet*	5	Subedar Yashpal Singh (Rtd) (Sports Coach Karnawal) Dharampal Singh (Ex Chairman)	Sh. Suhail Ahmad General Secretary WUSU Federation of India	Col. S. K. Verma Dr. Hariom Singh Dr, Harshvardhan Si Manoj Thakur	-	Sh. Rajiv Gumbar, MLA Sh. Amit Kumar Nagar, PPS C.O, City Sh. Gulab Singh, State level Sportsman Sh. Ch.IswarPal Singh, State level Sportsman Sh. Lal Dherminder Partap, State Level Sportsman	Sri Om Prakash Chauby ADM (Protocol) Varanasi	
Name of Sports Events		4	Volleyball, Kabbadi Athletics- 100 Mtr, 200 Mtr Women, 1500 Mtr, 3000 Mtr Men	District Sports Tournament- WUSU	Volleyball, Kabaddi Athletics	Volleyball, Kabaddi Athletics, Badminton Tag of War	Volleyball, Badminton, Wrestling, Kabbaddi Athlatics	Kabaddi, Volleyball, Athletics, Malkhamb	
s of ment	क	3	12-3-2016	23-3-2016	24-02-16	28-04-2016	18-3-2016	04-02-2016	
Dates of Tournament	From	2	11-3-2016	23-3-2016	23-02-16	27-04-2016	17-3-2016	02-02-2016	
Venue of the Tournament		1	Karnawal Stadium, Karnawal, Rohta, Meerut	District Sports Tournament- WUSU	Govt. Polytechnic Ground Mirzapur	Netaji Subhash Chandra Boss Sports Stadium, Sonkapur, Moradabad	Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Stadium, Saharanpur	Dr.Sampumanand Sports Stadium - Sigra Varanasi	
Districts			Meerut		Mirzapur	Moradabad	Saharanpur	Varanasi	Grand Total
Si.			101		102	103.	104,	105.	



District Youth Convention, Run for National Unity and Photo Exhibition on Life & Works of Dr. B.R.Ambedkar

· S	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
So.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	00
Staf	State: Andhra Pradesh	th.						
i	Vijayawada	20-03-2016	Ambedkar Bhavan, Machilipatnam	Dist Admn, SC Corp, BC Corp, DPRO, MTM Municipal Corp, Police Dept, Krishna Univ. and other local SC leaders at Machilipatnam	Sri Konakalla Narayana Rao, Hon'ble Member of Parliament Sri Kollu Ravindra, Hon'ble Minister for BC Welfare, Empowerment, Handlooms & Excise, Govt of Andhra Pradesh	243	297	540
2.	Anantpur	18-02-2016	Hall of Govt. College Anantapuram	Distt. Sports Authority, NSS, NCC, Deptt. of Youth Services	Shri Sake Gampanna, Deputy Mayor Shri Jagnnada Reddy, DSDO	376	127	503
m ⁱ	Visakhapatanam 29-3-2016	29-3-2016	Dr. V. S. Krishna Govt. College Auditorium, Visakhapatnam	Dept. of Education, National Service Scheme, NCC, Andhra University, Dist. Youth Welfare Dept. and SETVIS	Prof. N.A.D.Paul, NSS Programme Co-ordinator, Andhra University Dr. E. Bhagya Lakshmi, Dist. NSS Prog Officer Prof. M. V. Rama Raju, Prof in Psychology Dr. Vijaya Babu, IKC Co-ordinator	298	144	442
Sta	State: Karnataka							
4	Bengaluru	29.03.2016	Ravindra Kala Mantap	Dr.B.R. Amedkar Foundation, Ministry of Social Justice & Empowerment	Prof. Kusuma Kamath, Principal, MGM College Prof. Prakash Kanive, Principal, VB Law College	314	196	510



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Part	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	S.	9	7	8
ů,	Belgam	20-03-16 Convention 26-03-16 to 27-03-16 Rally & Exhibition Running	Kumar Gandharva Ranga Mandir P B Road Belagavi	Dist Admn Zila Parishad Youth Service Dept Dr Ambedkar Foundation Akhil Bharat Dalit Youth Federation Belagavi	Shri Suresh Angadi, Hon'ble MP Belagavi	380	115	495
ú	Mysore	19.03.2016	Rani Bahadur Auditorium, Manasa Gangotri, Mysore	Dr. B.R.Ambedkar Research & Extension Centre, UOM District Administration, Mysore	Shri. Pratap Simha Hon'ble MP Mysore Sri. V. Srinivas Prasad Hon'ble Revenue Minister Govt. of Karnataka Shri. Vasu, Hon'ble MLA Mysore Sri.B.L. Byrappa Worshipful Mayor Mysore City Shri.Dasegowda Chairman CADA Mysore	393	184	577
Sta	State: Kerala							
7.	Thiruvanantha	2.3.2016	VJT Hall, Trivandrum	NSSNCC	Shri.Ramesh Chennithala Hon,ble Minister for Home Affairs, Govt. of Kerala	315	190	505
œ <u>'</u>	Wayanad	01.03.2016	Municipal Town Hall, Kalpetta	NSC NCC Students Police Cadets, Youth Clubs Kerala Institute for Research Training & Development Studies of SC & ST (KIRTADS)	Sh. Keshvendra Kumar, IAS, District Collector Smt. Bindu Jose, Municipal Chairman, Kalpetta	370	211	581



s,	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Sta	State: Lakshadweep							
6	Kavaratti	18.3.2016	Secretariat Multi Purpose Stadium, Kavarathi	District Administration	Hon'ble Administrator	333	196	529
Star	State: Puducherry							
10.	10. Puducherry	26.01.2016	26.01.2016 Sudeshi Mill (Near Venkatta Subba Reddiyar Statue)	Sports Authority of India	Shri.T.Thiyagarajan, Hon'ble Minister of Education & Youth Affairs & Sports Shri.G.NehruGovt. Whip	602	121	723
Stat	State: Tamilnadu							
11.	Chennai	21.3.2016	Vetri Krishnan Mahal, West Mambalam, T.Nagar, Chennai	Dr.Anand, Centre for Economics, University of Madras, Chennai	Shri.Sivagnanam, I.A.S., Joint Chief Electoral Officer, Tamilnadu	301	263	564
12.	Madurai	20-02-2016	IGSR Auditorium, Gandhi Memorial Museum , Madurai	Gandhi Memorial Museum, Madurai Tamilnadu Theological Seminary, Madurai	Dr.C. Muthuraja, Dean of Curriculum Development & Research, Americal College, Madurai Shri. V. Swaminathan, Editor, Desiya Valimai(Monthly Magazine) Shri.G.Gnanaprabhu, Director, Dalit Centre	347	157	504
13.	Coimbatore	04.03.2016	Auditorium of RVS College, Coimbatore	RVS College Corporation NGOs, District Administration	Padma Shri Padma Bushan Sania Mirza Shri Vijay Karthikeyan, IAS., Commissioner Coimbatore	553	527	1080



	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Male Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Stat	State: Telangana							
14.	14. Hyderabad	20-03-2016	Pottin Sriramulu Telugu University Auditorium, Namapaily, Hyderabad		Padmashree Narra Ravi Kumar Shri T.V. Narayana, Social Worker	224	290	514
Stat	State: Arunachal Pradesh	desh						
15.	15. Itanagar	25-03-2016	B.R. Ambedkar School, Gohpur Zoo Road, Itanagar	Deptt, of Sports Young Mission Adventure Club	Dr. D.N. Sharma, SLO/ NSS Sh. T. Duoak ADC	280	260	540
Stat	State: Assam							
16.	Kamrup Metro (Dispur)	27-02-2016	Rifainary Samuhik Bhoban, Noonmati	Axomi Vidya Mandir, Narengi	Dr. Niranjan Kalita , S.B. Dewra Collage , Amrit Basumatary	253	252	202
12.	17. Kamrup	1-3-2016	Auditorium of D.K. College, Mirza, Shohid Bhaban, Mirza		Shri Pankaj Chakraborty, SDC Karuna Kalita, Nabarun Shahitta Sabha Ex. President Shri Akhim Ranjan Sarma D.K. Collage , NSS Programme Officer	336	174	510
18.	Lakhimpur	14-03-2016	Khorapathar Sanmiliat Yuvak Samaj		Sh. Pradip Bora, Principal, Laluk College Dr. Bijoi Bora, Lecturer, Sankardev College	391	201	592
Stat	State: Manipur							
19.	19. Imphal (West)	29-02-2016	Kuranganayani Hall, Lamphel	District Administration SAI NSS & NGOs	Shri W. Brajabidhu Singh, Hon'ble MLA, Lamsang Assembly Constituency, Padmashree Gojen Singh	269	278	547



1	s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Part	Participants	
Shillong 25-02-2016 Monkrem Education Deptt. Shri H.D.R. Lyngdoh, Hon'ble 208 308 Indication Deptt. Shri H.D.R. Lyngdoh, Hon'ble 208 308 Indication Deptt. Shri H.D.R. Lyngdoh, Hon'ble 208 308 Indication Deptt. Shri Lalsawta, Hon'ble 208 3240 Sanitation Deptt. Meghalaya State Women Commission Deptt of Education Deptt. Shri Lalsawta, Hon'ble 208 Indication Deptt. Shri Lalsawta, Hon'ble 209 Indication Deptt. Social Justice Indication Deptt. Social Justice Indication Deptt. Social Justice Indication Deptt. Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble 209 Indication Deptt. Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble 209 Indication Deptt. Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble 200 I	No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
Shillong 25-02-2016 Nonkrem Education Deptt. And Ministration Conduction Ministration Ministration Conduction Ministration Ministration Ministration Ministration Conduction Ministration Mini		1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Shillong 25-02-2016 Nonkrem Education Deptt. Shiri H.D.R. Lyngdoh, Horrble Conditional Administrative Administration Department Office Blavisher Commission Commissio	Sta	te: Meghalaya							
Alizwai 19-01-2016 I& PR Auditorium Sports Deptt Sanitation Deptt. Sin Lalsawta, Hon'ble 330 240 Minister of Finance, Revenue, Planning & Taxation, Govt. of Mizoram Sixia. 31-3-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Shri Srinivas Patil, Hon'ble Auditorium of Tripura Sixia. 30-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Governor of Sikkim Charitable Trust, West Bengal Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble Minister for Social Justice Minister for Social Justice Governor of Tripura Hon'ble Tripura TESCL, etc	20.	Shillong	25-02-2016	Nonkrem	Education Deptt. Local Durbar Pyllun Traditional Administrative Office	Shri H.D.R Lyngdoh, Hon'ble Minister of General Administration Department Shri M. Bassaimoit, Local MLA Shri Phanbu, Chairman, Meghalaya State Women Commission	208	308	516
Alizwail 19-01-2016 & PR Auditorium Sports Deptt. Revenue, Planning & Revenue, Plann	Sta	te: Mizoram							
Kohima 31-3-2016 TMGHSS, Kohima Deptt of Education Kev. Fr. & Dr. Ebastian SDB Former Prof. HOD English Nagaland University E: Sikkim Gangtok 05-01-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Govt. T	21.	Aizwal	19-01-2016	I & PR Auditorium Rally	Sports Deptt Sanitation Deptt. NGO	Shri Lalsawta, Hon'ble Minister of Finance, Revenue, Planning & Taxation, Govt. of Mizoram	330	240	570
Kohima 31-3-2016 TMGHSS, Kohima Deptt of Education Rev. Fr. & Dr. Ebastian SDB Former Prof. HOD English Nagaland University Gangtok O5-01-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Governor of Sikkim Tadong, Sikkim, Charitable Trust, West Bengal Oceanor of Sikkim Oceanor of Sikkim Charitable Trust, West Bengal Oceanor of Social Justice Oceanor Of Tripura Oceanor Oc	Sta	te: Nagaland							
Gangtok 05-01-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Shri Srinivas Patil, Hon'ble 230 270 Auditorium of Tadong, Sikkim, Charitable Trust, West Bengal Shri P.D. Rai, Hon'ble MP Rest Tripura Agartala O6-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura State Cooperative Commission, District Union, A.D. Nagar, Agartala TESCL, etc Shri Srinivas Patil, Hon'ble 230 270 Governor of Sikkim Charitable Trust, West Bengal Shri P.D. Rai, Hon'ble MP Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble MP Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble MP Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble MP Minister for Social Justice and Empowerment Governor of Tripura Governor of Tripura Governor of Tripura TESCL, etc	22.	Kohima		TMGHSS, Kohima	Deptt of Education	Rev. Fr. & Dr. Ebastian SDB Former Prof. HOD English Nagaland University	274	230	504
Gangtok 05-01-2016 Govt. College Govt. Tadlong College Governor of Sikkim Tadong, Sikkim, E: Tripura Agartala O6-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura West Tripura Agartala O6-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura Agartala O6-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura Agartala O6-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura State Cooperative Commission, District Union, A.D. Nagar, TESCL, etc TESCL, etc	Sta	te: Sikkim							
Agartala 06-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura Commission, District Governor of Tripura Commission, Police, Agartala TESCL, etc	23.	Gangtok	05-01-2016	Govt. College Auditorium of Tadong, Sikkim,	Govt. Tadlong College Bhavishya Educational & Charitable Trust, West Bengal Deptt. of Social Justice NCC & NSS	Shri Srinivas Patil, Hon'ble Governor of Sikkim Shri P.D. Rai, Hon'ble MP Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble Minister for Social Justice and Empowerment	230	270	200
Agartala 06-02-2016 Auditorium of Tripura TASEO, Tripura Women Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble 397 153 (West Tripura) State Cooperative Commission, District Governor of Tripura Union, A.D. Nagar, Administration, Police, Agartala	Stal	te: Tripura							
	24.	100 mm	06-02-2016	Auditorium of Tripura State Cooperative Union, A.D. Nagar, Agartala	TASEO, Tripura Women Commission, District Administration, Police, TESCL, etc	Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble Governor of Tripura	397	153	550



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
S.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Sta	State: Chandigarh							
25.	Chandigarh	27.2.16	Dev Samaj College of Education, Sector-36 B, Chandigarh	Health Department NSS DSCE	Sh. Arun Sood, Mayor, MC, Chandigarh	390	125	515
Sta	State: Punjab							
26.	Amritsar	08-01-2016	Art Gallary Auditorium, Amritsar	District Administration Social Welfare Department NGOs PRI's Youth Clubs	Shri Vijay Sampala, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India	253	336	589
27.	Kapurthala	07-01-2016	07-01-2016 Virsa Vihar, Kapurtala	Department of Health, Education, Social Welfare, ICDS, Police NSS Lead Bank	Shri Vijay Sampala, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India	386	116	502
28.	Gurudaspur	08-01-2016	Raja International Palace Batala	Distt. Admn PRI NCC & NSS Youth Clubs & Mahila Mandals	Shri Vijay Sampala, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India	380	176	556
29.	Jalandhar	07-01-2016	Auditorium Red Cross Bhawan Jaladhar	District Administration Social Welfare Department NGO's PRI's & Youth Clubs	Shri Vijay Sampala, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India	366	134	200
Sta	State: Delhi							
30.	South District (Delhi)	28.2.2016	Dr.Ambedkar Park, Ambedkar Nagar, H Block Dakshinpuri	District Admn. MCD Youth Clubs and Mahila Mandals NGOs & RWAs	Local Counsellor Rep of Hon'ble MOS, SJ&E	260	340	009



S.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	2	9	7	80
Stat	State: Himachal Pradesh	esh						
31.	Shimla	30-3-2016	I.G.Sports Complex, The Mall Shimla	District Administration Youth Clubs Deptt. of Youth Services & Sports, Public Information Office ITIs, NSS SHGs and PRIs	Sh.Rohan Thakur, Deputy Commissioner, Shimla Sh.Sriniwas Joshi, Retd. IAS Sh.R.K.Sharma, Regional Manager, Pro India	281	246	527
32.	Mandi	17-02-2016	Govt. Polytechnic College, S. Nagar	Govt. Polytechnic College Govt. College, Mandi	Sh. Ragved Thakur, IAS, Addl. Dy. Commissioner, Mandi Shri Rajeev Kumart, HAS	301	209	510
Sta	State: Haryana		2 10					
33.	33. Faridabad 34. Palwal	14-04-2016	Bharat Scouts & Guide National Youth Centre Gadhpuri, Faridabad	NSS, NCC, Bharat Scouts & Guides	Shri Krishan Pal Gurjar, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice & Empowerment, Govt. of India MLAs	458	142	009
Stat	State: Jammu & Kashmir	mir						
35.	Jammu	11-03-2016	Press Club Jammu	Deptt of Youth Services & Sports	Shri Khurshid Ahmed Ganai, Advisor to Governor(J&K)	432	119	551
36.	Srinagar	23.03.2016	SK University of agriculture science and Technology Shalimar Srinagar	District Administration	Dr.Nazir Ahmad. Vice Chancellor SKUAST	361	279	640
37.	Anantnag	16-03-2016	Shahi Hamdan B.Ed Collage Anantnag	District Administration	Shri MohdYousufSofi, Hon'ble MLC	286	117	403
38.	Udhampur	26-3-2016	New Community Hall - Udhampur	Department of Health, Social Welfare and Rural Development DIC	Sh. Surender Kumar Gupta DIG Udhampur-Reasi Range Shri Mohan Lal Kanth, Supdt of Police	389	129	518



'n	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Male Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Sta	State: Rajasthan							
39.	39. Jaipur	08.02.16	Jagannath Vishwavidhayalay Chaksu, Tonk Road, Jaipur	Jagannath Vishwavidhayalay	Shri V.K. Aggarwal, Chancellor Shri K.V. Dron, President, Rashtriya Chetna Sangh	259	130	389
		27-03-2016	Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Samudayik Bhawan, Jaipur	Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Samiti, Jaipur Dr. Ambedkar Vichar Manch Samiti	Shri Gulabchand Beniwal, President, Gautam Nagar Samiti Shri Rajkumar, President Ambedkar Samiti	144	98	230
					Shri Mahta Ram Kala, President, Dr. Ambedkar Vichar Manch			
40.	Sirohi (Abu Road)	22-02-16	Govt. Senior Sec. Vidhyalay (New Building) Ground	District Administration Roigar Vibhag	Shri Kanaram Choudhary, Deputy District Chief	371	130	200
			ò	Shiksha Vibhag	Shri Omprakash Bishnoi, Deputy Khand Officer			
				Department of Social Justice and Empowerment	Shri G.S. Trivedi, General Manager Zilla Udyog Kendra			
					Shri Anand Kumar, Zilla Rozgar Officer			
41.	Udaipur	18-2-2016	Information Centre PRO ,Udaipur	Social Justice PRO	Shri A L Meena, Hon'ble Member of Parliament	380	124	504
				Field Publicity Scout & Guide	Shri O P Bunkar, Administrator, Udaipur			
					Sh. SL Meghwal, Zila Pramukh			
Sta	State: Andaman & Nicobar Island	icobar Island						
45.	Port Blair	13-3-2016	Community Hall, Chouldari, South	Gram Panchayat, NABARD Law College, Public	Shri Bishnu Bada Ray, Hon'ble Member of Parliament,	345	155	200



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
			Andaman Rally	Information Bureau Directorate of Advertisement & visual Publicity Youth Club, Mahila Mandal and NGO Police Department	Andaman & Nicobar Islands			
Sta	State: West Bengal							
43.	. Kolkatta (24- Paragana)	09.03.2016	Hall of Bharat Scouts and Guides, Ganganagar, Barasat	Bharat Scouts and Guides	Sh. Nitish Kumar Biswas, Jt. Registrar, Calcutta University	434	186	620
44	Jalpaiguri (New Jalpaiguri)	12-03-2016	12-03-2016 Jalpaiguri Distt.	CINI FPO DSA	Dr. manna Mukherjee, Deputy Commissioner, CINI Anjan Sengupta, DSA Secretary Prem Sherpa, FPO	345	181	556
45.	Midnapur	02.03.2016	Hall of Smritikona Aurobinda High School	Department of Education Tathya Sanskrity	Sh.Susanta Chakraborty, Addl. Deputy Commissioner (Panchayat)	393	128	521
Sta	State: Odisha							
46.	Khordha (Bhubaneswar)	30-03-2016	IDCOLL Auditorium, Bhubaneswar		Shri P.K. Pattnaik, Advisor- cum-Asstt. Director, NSS, Regional Centre, BBSR	385	115	200
47.	Cuttack	26-02-2016	Basudev Madap Tangi, Cuttack	Digbalaya (Youth Organization)	Shri Prakash Chandra Behera, MLA, Tangi, Salepur Sh. Bijaya Ketan Choudhary, ABDO, Tnagi Choudhwar Sh. Manoranjan Mohanty, NSS, Utkal University Shri Amulya Kumar Sahoo, Vice Chairman, Tangi	385	125	510



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
48.	Ganjam (Beharampur)	20-03-2016	Ganesh Auditorium, Khalikate University Back	NSS, Berhampur University	Smt. K. Madhavi, Mayor, Berhampur Municipal Corporation	330	192	522
Sta	State: Jharkhand							
49.	Ranchi	30.3.2016	Aryabhatt Sabhagar Ranchi College	NSS	Smt. Asha Lakra, Mayor Ranchi	709	330	1039
50.	Bokaro	13-03-2016	Kala Kendra, Sector-2	District Admn.	Arvind Kumar, JAC Chairman Ray Mahima Patray, DC	389	162	551
51.	Jamshedpur (E.Singhbhum)	19.03.2016	Agrasen Bhawan, Matigora, Jadugora, Musaboni	USIL Local PRI	Shri Baghrai Mardi, Member, Zila Parishad Shri D.Hansda, Upper Manager, UCIL, Jadugora	373	237	610
Sta	State: Bihar							
52.	Patna	14-04-2016	Kelberia, Khushrupur, Patna	District Administration	Shri Sanjeev Kr. Chaurasia, MLA, Digha, Patna	612	269	881
53.	Bhagalpur	25-2-2016	Devi Babu Dharamshala	District Administration	Smt. Priti Sekhar, Deputy Mayor, Bhagalpur	393	189	582
54.	Darbhanga	14.3.2016	Ganga Club Hall, Rambagh Darbhanga	District Administration	NSS, University	380	146	526
55.	Saharsa (Kosi)	06-03-2016	Sant Laxminath Kala Bhawan	District Administration	Shri D.P. Yadav, District Development Commissioner, Saharsa	379	194	573
56.	Nalanda (Magad)	29-02-2016	Saraswati Bhawan, Rajgir	District Administration	Dr. Newpaiyan Linkara, Chairman Chainij Tempal, Rajgir	321	181	502
57.	Munger		Meeting Hall of Rahamani Foundation, Munger	District Administration	Mr. R. Pandey, District Development Commissioner, Munger	390	190	280



58. Purnia 59. Saran 60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	2 23.02.16 27.02-2016 09-03-2016	Programme	Agencies Coordinated				
58. Purnia 59. Saran 60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	23.02.16 27.02-2016			Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
59. Saran 60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	23.02.16 27.02-2016 09-03-2016	3	4	5	9	7	8
59. Saran 60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) State: Chhattisgarh 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	23.02.16 27-02-2016 09-03-2016			Prof. Masoor Niyai, Principal, BRM College, Munger			
60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) State: Chhattisgarh 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	27-02-2016	Kla Bhawan Purnea	District Administration	1	305	255	260
60. Muzaffarpur (Tirhut) State: Chhattisgarh 61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur	09-03-2016	Chandravati Auditorium, Chapra	District Administration	Dr Kedar Harijan, Director, Remedial Course, JP University, Chapra	365	153	518
61. Raipur 62. Bilaspur		Farm Vila Utsav Parisar, Muzaffarpur	Distt. Admin.	Dr. Rupsudan Prasad Sriwastave, Ex- Vice Chancellor, B.P. Manda University, Madhepura	385	173	558
	-0.5						
	03-03-2016	Shree Pustikar Samaj Sabha Bhawan Budha Talab - Raipur	District Administration	Mr. Shivratan Sharma, Honble MLA Bhantapara	379	167	546
	13.03.16	Dist.Sports Parisar	Khel & Youth Sports Dept	Sh. Amitabh Manikpuri, Secretary, association kho-kho Sh. Hemant Singh Parihar Secretary, Swimming Association Sh. Babar Ali, Secretary, Kushti Association Sh. Rajesh Sahu, Secretary, Swimming Association Dr. Basant Anchal, Sports Officer & President, Kabaddi Association Mr. R.K. Sharma, Secretary, Volleyball Association Mr. Amarnath Singh, President,	320	190	510



s,	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	142000
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Male Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
63.	Durg	28.02.16	Sawaswati Shishu Mandir Assembly Hall Kasaridh Durg	Khel & Youth Sports Deptt	Smt.Chandrkar, Mayor, Nagar Nigam Durg	314	190	504
Sta	State: Dadra Nagar & Haveli	k Haveli			2			
64.	64. Silvasa	01-03-2014	01-03-2014 Silvassa Town Hall	CDPO Deptt. Zilla Panchayat, Education Deptt.	Shri Rakesh M. Chauhan, President, Municipal Council, Silvassa Shri Vinod Kavle, IAS, Secretary, Tourism & Youth Affairs & Sports	400	388	788
Sta	State: Daman & Diu							
65.	Daman	Not organized						
Sta	State: Gujarat							
99	Gandhinagar	21-03-2016	Gnadhinagar	Social Welfare Department & Sachivalaya Gymkhana	Shri Pankaj Kumar IAS Principal Secretary & Chairman Sachivalaya Gymkhana Shri Ashok Patel, MLA Gandhinagar Shri Kartikbhai Patel Deputy Mayor, Gandhinagar Municipal Corporation	445	170	615
67.	. Bhavnagar	Not organized						
68.	Bhuj	Not organized						
.69	Himmatnagar	21-03-16	Shri Harisidhh Mataji Mandir Hall, Opp. Town Hall, Himatnagar	Distt. Planning Office, Distt. Employment Office, etc.	Shri M L.K. Chawda, Distt. Planning Officer	397	187	584



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	00
70.	Baroda	Not organized						
Stat	State: Goa							
77.	Panaji	11-03-2016	Menezes Braga Nza	Convention, Photo Exhibition, Lecturers, Question Answer Session	Shri Rajendra Arlekar , Hon'ble Minister for Panchayati Raj and Forest, Govt. of Goa Shri Sidharth Kunkalkar, Hon'ble MLA and Chairperson, Economic Develoopment Corporation Dr. Pramod Sawant, Hon'ble MLA, and Chairperson, Goa Infrastructure Development Corporation	454	204	658
Stat	State: Maharashtra							
72.	Mumbai	22.01.2016	Khar Jimkhana Khar, Mumbai	Shusti Foundation Khar Mumbai	Brigediar Sudhir Sawant Mr. Ratnakar Ahire Mr. Vijaykumar Gawai	321	214	535
73.	Ghadchiroli	29 -3- 2016	Gondwan Kala Dhalaen Potegav Rood Gadhiroli	Gondwana University Gad Z.P. Gadchiroli	Dr. N.V. Kalynkar Vice Chancellor, Gondvana University, Gadchiroli Shri Sampada Mehata, CEO Z.P. GAD Shri Koshtub Divegavker SDM Gadchiroli.	385	170	555
74.	Amaravatí	04 & 05-03- 2016	S.V. Deshmukh Hall, Amravati	Dr. Ambedkar Study Centre, SGB Amravati University College of Social Work, Amravati	Shri Praveen Pothe, Hon'ble Minister of State of Industries & Mining, Govt. of Maharashtra	372	148	520



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	S	9	7	8
					Shri Anandraoji Adsul, Hon'ble Member of Parliament Mrs. Rina Nanda, Mayor, Amravati Muncipal Corporation			
75.	Pune	14-03-2016	Ramkrishan Arts & Science College, Akurdi, Pune	Audit Continuing & Extension Education Dept, University of Pimpri Chinchavad Muncipal Corporation, Pune	Dr. Manohar Jadav Dean, S.S.P.U, Pune	389	191	580
76.	Nashik	18-3-2016	Yagnik Shinde Yuva Kala Krida Mandal Ground Kamt wade Nasik	Yagnik Shinde Kala Kridamandal Kamtwade Nasik	Smt. Rani Dwivedi Member, BOG, NYKS	317	183	200
Sta	State: Madhya Pradesh	hs						
77.	Bhopal	23-01-2016	Samanya Bhawan, New Market Apex Bank, Bhopal	NSS, NCC	Dr. Hitesh Vajpai, President, Madhya Pradesh Nagrik Apurti Nigam, Dr. Anoop Swaroop, Vice Chairperson	629	241	006
78.	Indore	20-3-16	Khandelwal Dharmshala Sawer,	Khetriya Pracharnideshaly PIB	Shri Rajsh Sonker, Hon'ble			
			Mahow	Youth Club and NGO	Sh. V.D. Sharma, VC, NYKS Sh. Devraj Parihar, Vice President, Khad Beej Nigam	433	180	613
79.	Ujjain	20-03-2016	Shtabdi Haal, Madav College Ujjain	Youth Clubs	Prof. Chintamony Malvia, Hon'ble MP, Ujjain	385	200	585
80.	Gwalior	17-03-2016	Training Centre, Gwalior	Youth Clubs	Sh. Narendra Singh Tomer, Hon'ble Union Minister of Steel & Mines, Govt. of India	400	200	009
81.	Morena (Chambal)	21-03-2016	Jagdanba Palace, Morena	Mr. Lal Singh Aary Parbhari Mantri, Morena Shri V.D. Sharma, VC, NYKS	Sh. Satyapal Singh Sikarwar, Hon'ble MLA	200	125	625



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
			Ambedkar Park Singhal Basti, Morena	Ms. Geeta Harshana, President Zilla Panchayat				
82.	Rewa	Not Organized						
83.	Shahdol	16-3-16	Manashbhawan Auditorium Hall, Shadol	Distt. Admn., Shahdol Nagar Palika, Shahdol	Shri Narendra Singh Marvi, Chairman Distt. Panchayat,, Shahdol Sh. Prakash Jagwani, Chairman Nagar Palika,	392	125	517
.48	84. Sagar	20-03-2016	Ravindra Bhavan Sagar M.P. And D.N.C. B.School Kentt Sagar	Distt. Admn Nagar Palika	Shri Laxmi Narayan Yadav Hon'ble Member of Parliament Sagar Shri Pradeep Lariya, Hon'ble MLA Shri Shailendra Jain, Hon'ble MLA	398	112	510
85.	Hoshangabad	11-03-2016	Kamashya Garden, Hoshangabad		Ms. Sangeeta Solanki, President, Zila Panchayat, Hoshangabad Shri V.D. Sharma, VC-NYKS	388	165	553
.98	86. Jabalpur	12-03-2016	12-03-2016 Youth Hostel, Jabalpur	Sports Deptt. SAI Youth Clubs	Shri Sarad Jain, Hon'ble Health Minister, Govt. of Madhya Pradesh Shri Anchal Sonkar, Hon'ble MLA Shri V.D. Sharma ,VC NYKS	390	140	530



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Pari	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
Sta	State: Uttrakhand							
87.	Dehradun	17-03-2016	VSKC Govt. College, Dak Pathar, Dehradun	NSS, NCC, Education Deptt. & Social Organizations	Dr. Gauri Sevak, Principal, Govt. College Dr. Prabhat Dwivedi , Social Activist	428	185	613
Sta	State: Uttar Pradesh							
88.	88. Lucknow	12-01-2016	12-01-2016 1090 Chowk, Gomti Nagar, Lucknow	Department of Public Relation, NSS Dr. Ambedkar University	Shri Thawar Chand Gehlot, Hon'ble Minister of Social Justice & Empowerment, Govt. of India	428	211	639
89.	Agra	29-03-16	Youth Hostel, Agra	Shikshan Sansthan Yuva/Yuvati Mandal Lalit Kala Sansthan Rashtriya Jan Shikshan Sansthan Ambedkar Yuva Vichar Manch	Shri Jagan Prasad Garg, Hon'ble MLA, Agra	328	184	512
90.	Aligarh	16-03-16	Pant Bhawan Zilla Panchayat Aligarh +	Zilla Panchayat Zilla Prashasan	Shri Ramsurat Pandey, ACM Zilla Panchayat President	345	161	909
91.	Allahabad	29-03-2016	Vigyan Parishad Prayag, Allahabad	Shiksha Vibhag District Admiration	Shri S.K. Singh, Secretary, PSC, U.P.	362	184	546
92.	Azamgarh	17-03-2016		Youth Club and Mahila Mandal	Shri Hareram Yadav, Project Officer	356	144	200
93.	Bareilly	20.03.16	IVRI KVK Auditorium Bareilly	NSS NCC Krida Bharti KVK Youth Clubs Kanti Kapoor College	SH.NC Maurya REP. Hon'ble Member of Parliament	380	184	564



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Mafe	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
94.	Basti	20-02-2016	Gandhi Kala Bhawan	Yuva Club	Shri Harish Duwedi, Hon'ble Member of Parliament Shri Dinesh Singh, Member BOG	369	169	538
95.	Chitrakoot (Chtrakoot Dham)	28.03.2016	Akhil Bhartiya Smaj Seva Sansthan Ranipur Bhatt (Chitrakoot)	District Administration	Shri Ghanshyamdas Mishr Pracharya Radhakrishan Poddar Inter College, Chitrakoot Shri Gopal Bhai, Manager, Akhil Bhartiya Samaj Seva Sansthan, Chitrakoot	315	185	200
96.	Saravasti (Devipattan)	20-03-16	Sports Stadium Bhinga Shravasti	Nagar Panchayat Bhing PRD Education Deptt	Mr. Ajay Arya, Chairman Nagar Panchayat - Bhinga	396	198	594
97.	Faizabad	16-02-2016	Gandhi Auditorium, Faizabad	Yuva Clubs NSS	Shri Lalalu Singh Hon'ble Member of Parliament Shri Dinesh Singh, Member BOG	392	198	965
98.	Gorakhpur	27-02-2016	Auditorium of MG PG College	Yuva Clubs NSS	Dr. Satya Pandey, Mayor Shri Janardan Tiwari, Dist. President BJP	397	128	525
99.	Jhansi	24-04-2016 25-04-2016	Rajkiya Sangralaya, Jhansi	Local Administration	Smt. Kiran Raju, Mayor, Jhansi	386	180	999
100.	. Kanpur		CSA and Sarsaiya Ghat, Kanpur Urban	Namami Gange Samiti, Kanpur Urban	Shri Salil Bishnoi, Member Vidhan Sabha	330	170	200
101	101. Meerut	26.03.2016	Shivaji Park Shastri Nagar Meerut	Education Deptt Yuva Kalyan Disha Sewa Sansthan	Sh. Ravindra Bhadana, MLA Sh Deepak Sharma, Member, Advisory Committee Ministry of Information Technology GOI	306	381	681



s.	S. Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
1	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	00
102	102. Mirzapur	29-3-2016	Govt. Polytechnic College Hall	District Administration	Col. S.K.Verma Puneet Tondon Project Officer Col. Ghanshyam Singh Ms. Shamim Begum	380	170	550
103	103. Moradabad	23-04-2016	23-04-2016 Methodist Girls Inter College, Moradabad	District Administration	Shri Jaypal Singh Vats, Hon'ble MLC	340	178	518
104	104. Saharanpur	27-03- 2016	27-03- 2016 Parakrti-Kunj Saharanpur	Education Deptt NGOs/PRIs Youth & Mahila Mandals	Sh.Raghav Lakhan Pal Sharma, Hon'ble Member of Parliament	384	140	524
105	105. Varanasi	12-01-2016	12-01-2016 1090 Chowk, Gomti Nagar, Lucknow	Department of Public Relation Dr. Ambedkar University NSS	Shri Raj Mani Yadav, DC – Varanasi Shri Vishakh, CDO Shri Dinesh Singh, Member, BOG NYKS	430	509	639
		11-02-2016	Park No-2 Bhuneshwar Nagar, Ardali Bazar Varanasi	Zila Panchayat Varanasi	Shri Dinesh Singh, Member, BOG NYKS Dr.Bandna Jha, Associate Professor for Women Rajghat Varanasi	387	165	552
	Grand Total					37209	37209 19497	90299



Activities organized between 14th to 24th April, 2016 on the Dr. Ambedkar related locations

	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	80
Stat	State: Madhya Pradesh	hse						
1	Mahu, Indore District	14-04-2016	14-04-2016 Row & Mhow	Shetriya Gramin Vikas Parshiashan Rao, Indore	Shri V.D. Sharma, VC, NYKS	089	329	1009
2	Vidisha	Not Organized						
m	Gwallor	13-04-2016 Ambedkar to Phulbag, G 15-04-2016	Ambedkar Park, Phulbag, Gwalior	District Administration Yuva Clubs	Shri Narendra Singh Tomer, Hon'ble Minister of Steel and Mines , Govt. of India Shri Vivek Narayan, Sejbalkar, Mayor-Gwalior	1050	610	1660
Staf	State: Maharashtra							
4	Ambawade (Ratnagiri District)	21-04-2016	21-04-2016 Ambadave, Tal- Mandangad Dist- Ratnagiri		Smt. Kavita Jadhav, Tahasildar, Mandangad, Shri Aravind Dharanguttikar, BDO,Mandangad. Shri Rajesh Marchande, Nagarsevak, Nagarpanchayat, Mandangad Smt. Suchita Farate, Surpanch Gram Panchayat,Ambadave	252	248	200
s	Chaitya Bhoomi & Chincholi (Mumbai District)		23.04.2016 Yashwant Natyagruh Matunga Mumbai	District Administration	Prof. Dipa Jamnik Ms. Rani Divedi, BOG NYKS	365	160	525



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	2	9	7	00
					Dr. Surendra Jodharle Social Jurist Center, Mumbai University Mr. D M Bhusari, Additional Commissioner			
9	Nagpur	21.4.2016	Lokmanya Tilak Sabharuh Bajajnagar Nagpur	District Administration	Priyadar Dongre Barti Prof. Bhau Lonkhande Ms Rani Divedi, Member BOG NYKS	398	338	736
7	Mahad, Raigarh District	Raigarh 17-04-2016	Annamao Satte Sewa Sang, Kopoli, Raigarh	District Administration	Shri Shantaram Damodhar Kambte, President, Nagar Nigam Shri Datdatre, Masurkar, President, Kopoli Shri Sunil Patil, Ex-President, Nagar Nigam, Kopoli	322	128	450
80	Chandrapur	14-04-2016	Br. Rajabhau Khobaragade Memorial Hall, Chandrapur	District Administration	Shri Pravin H. Khobragade Dr. S.T. Chikate	354	155	509
		22-04-2016	NYK Office & Dr. Baba Saheba Ambedkar Chowk, Chandrapur					
6	Raigad	17-4-2016	17-4 - 2016 Khopoli Khalapur	District Administration	Mrs. Rani Dividi, Member, BOG NYKS	372	214	586
Sta	State : Goa							
10	North Goa (Panaji)	01-05-2016	Ravindra Bhavan, Sakhali	н	Dr. Parmod Sawant, Hon'ble MLA	329	185	514



S.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	S	9	7	8
					Mrs. Ankita Navelkar, President, Zilla Parishad			
Sta	State: Gujarat							
111	Baroda	21-04-2016	Ambedkar Chowk, Dabhoi, Vadodara	Shri L.B. Bambhania, SDM Dr. Bharat Mehta	Dr. Rajesh Vamkar	454	115	569
12	Rajkot	24-04-2016	Rajkot	District Administration	Smt. Bhanuben Babariya, Hon'ble MLA, Rajkot Dr. Jaimen Upadhayay, Mayor, Rajkot	289	231	520
13	Banaskantha (Palanpur)	23-04-2016	Dr. Ambedkar Hall, Guru Nanak Chowk, Palanpur		Smt. Nilamben Sanjay kumar Jani , Chairman, Nagar Palika, Palanpur Sh. Harishbahi Chaudhary, Vice Secretary, BJP	365	147	512
Sta	State: Andhra Pradesh	sh						
14	Vijayawada	23-04-2016	Red Cross Meeting Hall		Sri Bonda Umamaheswara Rao, Hon'ble Member of Legislative Assembly, Vijayawada Central Sri Samuel , Officer on Special Duty, and Chairman, Ambedkar Chair, Acharya Nagarjuna University	224	286	510
15	Vizianagaram	23-04-2016	23-04-2016 Vizianagaram	Youth Organizations Dalit Organizations Civil Societies	Shri P. Jagan Mohan Rao, Hon'ble Ex. Minister Sh. Y. Chitanya Murali, Dy. Commissioner of Excise	415	118	533



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Pari	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	S	9	7	8
16	Hyderabad (Sikanderabad)	14-4-16	Premnagar	Youth Organizations Dalit Organizations Civil Societies	Sri M S Prabhakar, MLC Shri Perala Shekar Rao, Vice Chairman, NYKS Smt. Vijaya Reddy & Smt.G.Vijyalaxmi, Corporators, GHMC	298	563	1161
Sta	State: Punjab							
17	Bathinda	21-04-2016 Baba Farid of Institution	Baba Farid Group of Institutions, Deon	District Administration	Sh Balwant Rai Nath, Mayor , Nagar Nigan, Bathinda	284	217	501
Sta	State: Rajasthan							
18	Jaipur	23-4-16	S.S.Jain Subhod P.G. College, Jaipur	District Administration	Shri Jitendra Meena, Vice President	395	132	527
19	Ajmer	16-4-16	Sujna Kendra, Ajmer	District Administration	Sh. Vasudev Devnari, Hon'ble Education Minister, Govt of Rajasthan	380	170	550
Sta	State: Uttar Pradesh							
20	Agra	21-04-16	Nagri Pracharni Sabha Manas Bhawan -Agra	District Administration	Dr.Ram Babu Harit, Ex-Health Minister, Govt of UP Mr.Kali Charan Suman, MLA Dr. Dharam Pal Singh, MLA	355	178	533
21	Deoria	24-04-2016	District Panchayat, Deoria	District Administration	Shri Kalraj Mishra, Hon'ble Minister for Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises, Govt. of India Prof. Prakash Many Tripathi	527	130	657
22	Pilibhit	24-04-2016	Benhur College Auditorium, Pilibhit	District Administration	Shri Prabhat Jaiswal, Chairman of Nagar Palika	220	285	505



s.	Districts	Date	Venue of the	Name Departments/	Name & Designation of Chief	Par	Participants	
No.			Programme	Agencies Coordinated	Guest and Dignitaries of Programme	Male	Female	Total
	1	2	3	4	5	9	7	8
23	Gautam Budh Nagar	22-04-2016	Pragyan School Gamma-1 Greater Noida	District Administration	Sh. Sanghpriya Gautam, Hon'ble Ex- Union Minister, Agriculture & Rural Industries Ministry	285	243	528
Stal	State: Jharkhand							
24	Ranchi	04-05-2016	Ramkaran Choudhary High School, Ranchi	Deptt. of Education	Dr. Ritu Charan Ram, Hon'ble MLA	403	297	700
Stat	State: Bihar							
25	Patliputra	24-04-2016	Rajkiya Kalyan Chatrawas, Ashoknagar, Patna	District Administration	Dr. Sanjeev Chaurasia, Hon'ble MLA, Digha, Patna	305	200	202
26	Hazipur (Vaishali)	14-04-2016 to 24-04-2016	Ambedkar Chowk, Nagar Bhawan- Hazipur	District Administration	Sh Avdesh Singh, Hon'ble MLA Prof. Naval Srivastav, R.N. College, Hazipur	438	6 4	502
27	Purvi Champaran	21-04-2016 22-04-2016 23-04-206	ATDC, Motihari Town Hall, Motihari	District Administration	Dr. Brijkishore Singh, Hon'ble Ex-Minister, Bihar Govt.	209	154	761
28	Nawada	23-04-2016	Maharaja Complex, Nawada		Ms. Vandna Rani, Secretary, Janhit Ashram, Nawada Shri Anil Kaushik, State Director, Patna, NYKS	202	103	809
Stat	State: Odisha							
29	Sundergarh	Not organized						
Stat	State: Assam							
30	30 Lakhimpur	23 & 24- 2016	Nowboicha Natya Mancha, Lakhimpur	Agile Rural Social Economic Dev. Society, Nowbiocha, Lakhimpur	Sh. Ajit Kr. Sarmah, Rev. C.O., Nowboicha	202	359	561
Gra	Grand Total					11373	6329	17732



Annexure - 16

Details of VIPs and Dignitaries attended District Youth Convention, Photo Exhibition & Run for National Unity and Sports Event as a part of 125th Birth Anniversary of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar

SI. No.	State	District	Event	Nai	me of VIPs/ Dignitaries
Hon'	ble Governors				
1.	Sikkim	Gangtok	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	1) 2) 3)	Shri Srinivas Patil, Hon'ble Governor of Sikkim Shri P.D. Rai, Hon'ble Member of Parliament Mrs. Tulshi Devi Rai, Hon'ble Minister for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of Sikkim
2.	Tripura	West Tripura	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	4)	Shri Tathagata Roy, Hon'ble Governor of Tripura
3.	Jammu & Kashmir	Jammu	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	5)	Shri Khurshid Ahmed Ganai, Advisor to Governor (J&K)
Hon'	ble Union Minis	sters			
4.	Uttar Pradesh	Lucknow	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	6)	Shri Thawarchand Gehlot, Hon'ble Minister of Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India
5.		Deoria	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	7)	Shri Kalraj Mishra, Hon'ble Minister of Micro, Small and Medium Enter prises, Govt. of India
6.	Madhya Pradesh	Gwalior	Photo Exhibition, Yuva Sabha (Youth Convention) and Run for National Unity	8)	Shri Narendra Singh Tomar, Hon'ble Minister of Steel & Mines, Govern ment of India.
7.	Telangana	Hyderabad	District Sports Tournament	9)	Sh. Bandaru Dattatreya, Hon'ble Minister of State (Independent Charge), Labour & Employment, Govt. of India
8.	Punjab	Jalandhar, Kapurthala, Amritsar and Gurdaspur	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	10)	Shri Vijay Sampala, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice and Empowerment, Govt. of India



SI. No.	State	District	Event	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries
9.	Haryana	Faridabad and Palwal	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity and Sports Events	11) Shri Krishan Pal Gujjar, Hon'ble Minister of State for Social Justice & Empowerment, Govt. of India
10.	Madhya Pradesh	Gwalior	Photo Exhibition, Yuva Sabha (Youth Convention) and Run for National Unity	12) Shri Narendra Singh Tomar, Hon'ble Minister of Steel & Mines, Government of India.
Hon't	ole MPs, Hon'ble	Ministers of St	ate Govts., MLAs, Mayor, He	ads of Department and Vice Chancellor
11.	Andaman & Nicobar Island	Port Blair	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	13) Shri Bishnu Bada Ray, Hon'ble Member of Parliament, Andaman & Nicobar Islands
12.	Jammu & Kashmir	Udhampur	District Sports Tournament	14) Shri Pawan Kumar Gupta, Hon'ble Minister of State for Finance and Information Technology, Govt. of Jammu & Kashmir
13.			District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	15) Sh. Surender Kumar Gupta DIG Udhampur- Reasi Range
14.		Jammu	District Sports Tournament	16) Sh. Sham Choudhary, Hon'ble MLA Suchetgarh
15.		Srinagar	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	17) Dr.Nazir Ahmad, Vice Chancellor, SK U A ST
16.		Anantnag	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	18) Shri Mohd Yousuf Sofi Hon'ble MLC
17.	Tripura	West Tripura	District Sports Tournament	19) Sri Sahid Choudhuri, Hon'ble Minister of Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of Tripura
18.	Mizoram	Aizwal	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	20) Shri Lalsawta, Hon'ble Minister of Finance, Revenue, Planning & Taxation, Govt. of Mizoram
19.	Puducherry	Puducherry	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	21) Shri. T. Thiyagarajan, Hon'ble Minister of Education & Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of Puducherry
20.	Andhra Pradesh	Vijayawada (Krishna dist)	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	22) Shri Konakalla Narayana Rao, Hon'ble Member of Parliament



SI. No.	State	District	Event	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries
(Astronomical Control of Control				23) Sri Kollu Ravindra, Hon'ble Minister for BC Welfare & Empowerment, Handlooms & Excise, Govt. of Andhra Pradesh
21.	Kerala	Thiruvanantha- puram	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	24) Shri Ramesh ChennithalaHon'ble Minister for Home Affairs, Govt. of Kerala
22.	Karnataka	Mysore	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	 25) Shri. Pratap Simha, Hon'ble Member of Parliament 26) Sri.V.Srinivas Prasad Hon'ble Revenue Minister, Govt. of Karnataka 27) Sri.B.L. Byrappa, Mayor, Mysore City
23.		Bangalore	District Sports Tournament	28) Shri R. Ramalinga Reddy, Hon'ble Transport Minister, Govt. of Karnataka 29) Shri B.Shivanna, Hon'ble MLA
24.	Karnataka	Belgam	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	30) Shri Suresh Angadi, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
25.		Mysore	District Sports Tournament	31) Sh. Vasu, Hon'ble MLA
26.	Tamilnadu	Coimbatore	District Sports Tournament	32) Padma Shree & Padma Bushan Sania Mirza
27.	Rajasthan	Jaipur	District Sports Tournament	33) Sh. Phool Chand Bhinda, Hon'ble MLA34) Smt. Anju Dhankya, Hon'ble MLA Bassi
28.		Jaipur	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	35) Shri V.K. Aggarwal, Vice Chancellor
29.		Udaipur	District Sports Tournament	36) Shri A.L.Meena, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
30.	Himachal Pradesh	Mandi	District Sports Tournament	37) Sh.Sandeep Kadam, IAS, Dy. Commissioner, Mandi
31.		Shimla	District Sports Tournament	38) Sh.Anirudh Singh, Hon'ble MLA
32.	West Bengal	Jalpaiguri	District Sports Tournament	39) Sh. Rafiquer Rahaman, Hon'ble MLA
33.	Chandigarh	Chandigarh	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	40) Sh. Arun Sood, Mayor, MC, Chandigarh



SI. No.	State	District	Event	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries
34.			District Sports Tournaments	41) Sh. Divesh Moudgil, Deputy Senior Mayor
35.	Odisha	Cuttack	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	42) Shri Prakash Chandra Behera, Hon'ble MLA
36.		Ganjam (Beharampur)	District Sports Tournament	43) Sh. Ashok Kumar Choudhury, Ex-MLA
37.			District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	44) Smt. K. Madhavi, Mayor, Berhampur Municipal Corporation
38.	Chhattisgarh	Raipur	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	45) Shri Shivratan Sharma, Hon'ble MLA
39.	Gujarat	Gandhinagar	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	46) Shri Ashok Patel, Hon'ble MLA Gandhinagar
				47) Shri Kartikbhai Patel, Deputy Mayor, Gandhinagar Municipal Corporation
				48) Shri Pankaj Kumar (IAS) Principal Secretary & Chairman Sachivalaya Gymkhana
40.	Gujarat	Gandhinagar	District Sports Tournament	 49) Sh. Ashok Patel, MLA-Gandhinagar 50) Smt. Hansaben Modi, Mayor 51) Sh. Jashwant Gandhi, Deputy Mayor
41.	Jharkhand	Ranchi	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	52) Smt. Asha Lakra, Mayor – Ranchi
42.	Maharashtra	Gadchiroli	District Sports Tournament	53) Shri Ashok Nete Hon'ble Member of Parliament
43.		Amrawati	District Sports Tournament	54) Shri Mandlik, Commissioner of Police
44.	Meghalaya	Shillong	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	55) Shri H.D.R Lyngdoh, Hon'ble Minister of General Administration Department.
				56) Shri M. Bassaimoit, Local MLA
45.			District Sports Tournament	57) Dr. Ampareen Lyngdoh Hon'ble MLA
46.	Punjab	Kapurthala	District Sports Tournament	58) Dr.Bibi Upinderjit Kaur, Ex-Finance Minister
47.	Bihar	Patna	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	59) Shri Sanjeev Kr. Chaurasia, MLA, Digha, Patna
48.		Bhagalpur	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	60) Smt. Priti Sekhar, Deputy Mayor, Bhagalpur



SI. No.	State	District	Event	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries
49.	Chhattisgarh	Durg	District Sports Tournament	61) Shri Arun Vora , Hon'ble MLA , Durg 62) Shri Vinod Kahandekar EX - Hopn'ble MLA
50.		Raipur	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	63) Mr. Shivratan Sharma, Honble MLA Bhatapara
51.	Goa	Panaji	Convention, Photo Exhibition, Lecturers, Question Answer Session	64) Shri Rajendra Arlekar , Hon'ble Minister for Panchayati Raj and Forest, Govt. of Goa
52.				65) Shri Sidharth Kunkalkar, Hon'ble MLA and Chairperson, Economic Development Corporation
				66) Dr. Pramod Sawant, Hon'ble MLA, and Chairperson, Goa Infrastructure Development Corporation
53.			District Sports Tournament	67) Shri Sidharth Kunkalkar, Hon'ble MLA and Chairperson, Economic, Development Corporation
54.	Maharashtra	Amravati	Convention, Photo Exhibition, Lecturers, Question Answer Session	68) Shri Praveen Pothe, Hon'ble Minister of State of Industries & Mining, Govt. of Maharashtra
				69) Shri Anandraoji Adsul, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
				70) Mrs. Rina Nanda, Mayor, Amravati Muncipal Corporation
55.	Madhya Pradesh	Ujjain	Convention, Photo Exhibition, Lecturers, Question Answer Session	71) Prof. Chintamony Malvia, Hon'ble MP, Ujjain
56.		Jabalpur	District Sports Tournament	72) Smt. Dr Swati Godbole, Mayor (Mahapor)
57.	Madhya Pradesh	Jabalpur	Convention, Photo Exhibition, Lecturers, Question Answer Session	73) Shri Sarad Jain, Hon'ble Health Minister, Govt. of Madhya Pradesh
58.		Indore	District Sports Tournament	74) Shri Anchal Sonkar, Hon'ble MLA
50.		indore	District Sports Tournament	75) Sh. Akash Vijaywargiya, Hon'ble MLA76) Santhosh Patidar, Hon'ble MLA
59.			District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	77) Shri Rajsh Sonker, Hon'ble MLA
60.	Uttar Pradesh	Agra	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	78) Sh. Jagan Prasad Garg, Hon'ble MLA
61.			District Sports Tournament	79) Sh. Kalicharan Suman, Hon'ble MLA



SI. No.	State	District	Event	Name of VIPs/ Dignitaries
62.		Meerut	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	80) Sh. Ravindra Bhadana, Hon'ble MLA
63.		Basti	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	81) Shri Harish Dwivedi, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
64.			District Sports Tournament	82) Shri Jagdish Prasad Shukla, MLC
65.		Saharanpur	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	83) Sh.Raghav Lakhan Pal Sharma, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
66.			District Sports Tournament	84) Sh. Rajiv Gumbar, MLA
67.		Allahabad	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	85) Sh. S.K. Singh, Secretary, Public Service Commission, UP
68.		Gorakpur	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	79) Dr. Satya Pandey, Mayor, MC Gorakpur
69.		Gautam Budh Nagar	Photo Exhibition, District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	80) Shri Sangh Priya Gautam, former Union Minister of State for Agro and Rural Industries in Atal Bihari Vajpayee ministry. and close associate of Dr. B.R.Ambedkar
70.	Uttar Pradesh	Bareilly	District Sports Tournament	81) Shri N C Maurya, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
71.	Uttar Pradesh	Cultananus	District Sports Tournament	82) Ms Asma Bee, Hon'ble MLA Bhojipura
72.	Ottar Fradesh	Sultanpur Kanpur	District Sports Tournament	83) Sh.Rajiv Gumbar, Hon'ble MLA 84) Shri Arun Pathak, Hon'ble MLC
73.		Moradabad	District Youth Convention & Run for National Unity	85) Shri Jaypal Singh Vayst, Hon'ble MLC
74.		Lucknow	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	86) Sh. Koshal Kishore, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
75.		Faizabad	District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	Shri Laloo Singh, Hon'ble Member of Parliament
76.		Kanpurnagar	District Sports Tournament	87) Sh. Arun Pathak, Hon'ble MLC
77.			District Youth Convention and Run for National Unity	88) Shri Salil Bishnoi, Hon'ble MLA

AUDITED ACCOUNTS



Schedules forming part of Balance sheet as at March 31st, 2016

SCHEDULE 1- CORPUS / CAPITAL FUND	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
Balance at the beginning of the year	102,334,517	103,400,838
Add:Capital Expenditure incurred/Adj Made	7,396,390	7,844,055
Add:Fixed Assets Transferred from Head Office	=	-
Less Depreciation	9,810,192	8,910,376
Less:Deductions during the year	-	-
BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	99,920,715	102,334,517

SCHEDULE 2-EARMARKED FUNDS (MYAS)	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
a) Opening balances	467,274,915	460,284,404
b) Add: Excess of Income over Expenditure trnasferred from Income & Expenditure Account	1,622,311	14,834,566
TOTAL (a+b)	468,897,225	475,118,970
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds	-	_
I. Capital Expenditure	-	-
Fixed AssetsOthers	7,396,390	7,844,055
Total (C)	7,396,390	7,844,055
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c)	461,500,835	467,274,915



Schedules forming part of Balance sheet as at March 31st, 2016

(Amount in Rs.)

SCHEDULE 3-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spl. Prog. MYAS	. MYAS)									
	National Intergration Camp	Youth Leadership Personality Developm ent Program	Inter State Youth Meet	National Youth Festival	NYF-NSS Cont	Jagrit Bharat Utsav	NSV Scheme	RSY/ NRC	Adolescent Program MYA&S (Life Skill Trg)	Adventure Prog.
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Adjustment during year c) Additions to the funds i Grants Received (inc received at PAO) ii Other additions (Interest earned)	16,435,186 31,954,583 60,395	12,909,943 (398,133)	(398,133)	3,404,580		1,739,977	136,332,312	136,332,312 112,291,603	(830,430)	260,534
iii Trf to sch 4 being sponsored prog iv Trf to sch 2 being regular prog wef 1/4/09 v Genrated at PAO Level vi Transferred from Sch 4								4-3 		
TOTAL (a+b+c)	48,450,164	26,589,943	(398,133)	45,619,580	3,585,000	1,739,977	136,332,312	112,524,451	7,270,410	14,041,784
d) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others										
Sub Total	1	1)	1.00	1000	250	•		*	100	5
Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. Rent Other Administrative expenses										
Sub Total	•	*	*	1	•		6			*
ii, Revenue Programme Expenditure	24,268,362	9,310,441	1	39,069,894	1,829,083		1,656,201	142,214	10,149,304	12,432,168
Sub Total	24,268,362	9,310,441		39,069,894	1,829,083		1,656,201	142,214	10,149,304	12,432,168
e) Amount refunded to agencies		561,458								
TOTAL (d+e)	24,268,362	9,871,899	٠	39,069,894	1,829,083		1,656,201		142,214 10,149,304	12,432,168
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b+c-d-e)	24,181,802	16,718,044	(398,133)	6,549,686	1,755,917	1,739,977	134,676,111	134,676,111 112,382,237	(2,878,894)	1,609,616



SCHEDULE 3-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spl. Prog. MY	MYAS)								
	National Youth Corp	Panchayat Yuva Krida Abhiyan	Know India Program	Neighbour hood Youth Parliament	NPYAD Scheme (Monitoring & Printing)	Other Prog. Exp.	NSS Reimb (Run for Unity 30.10.15)	One day Trg of Tribal Youth of NE	As on March 31, 2016
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Adjustment during year c) Additions to the funds i Grants Received (inc received at PAO) ii Other additions (interest earned) iii Trf to sch 4 being sponsored prog iv Trf to sch 2 being regular prog wef 1/409 v Genrated at PAO Level vi Transferred from Sch 4	277,986,425 216,500,000 8,473,685	(5,127,044)	(33,518)	66,917,831 429,400,000 7,063,084	2,000,000	(330,470)	55,936	321,192	621,558,796 621,558,796 761,593,801 15,830,012
		20 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	100000			Anna Anna		The Park	
d) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds	orefood from	(horizotta)			on formation of the state of th	(aution)			
- Fixed Assets - Others									
Sub Total		4.	*	4	3			,	
Revenue Establishment Expenditure Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. Rent Other Administrative expenses									
Sub Total	10			*		•		*	
ii. Revenue Programme Expenditure	241,494,458	199,953		97,335,970				321,192	438,209,240
Sub Total	241,494,458	199,953	100	97,335,970					438,209,240
e) Amount refunded to agencies									561,458
TOTAL (d+e)	241,494,458	199,953		97,335,970				321,192	438,770,698
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b+c-d-e)	261,465,653	(5,326,997)	137,144	406,044,945	2,000,000	(330,470)	55,936		960,382,574



Schedules forming part of Balance sheet as at March 31st, 2016

SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	Aids Awareness Programme	Ad'cent UNFP	yes	Councling J & K NYC	Awareness	Base Line Survey	Distt. Level Agencies	Drug Abuse Programme (Min. of Social Justice)
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds l. Grants Received ii. Income fron investments made on accounts of funds/interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	(3,778,719)	61,246,738 20,276,825 10,500	(186,500)	922,269	353,499	(220,600)	(7,431,739)	37,466,567
TOTAL (a+b)	(3,778,719)	81,534,063	(186,500)	922,269	353,499	(2,909,103)	22,707,038	52,931,117
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds 1. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others								
Sub Total								
ii. Establishment Expenditure Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. Rent Other Administrative expenses								
Sub Total		196	*				•	
iii. Programme Expenditure		22,645,931					34,029,401	29,365,897
Sub Total	*	22,645,931	٠	•	•	•	34,029,401	29,365,897
d) Amount refunded to agencies								
TOTAL (c+d)	•	22,645,931	٠	*	٠		34,029,401	29,365,897
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	(3,778,719)	58,888,132	(186,500)	922,269	353,499	(2,909,103)	(11,322,363)	23,565,220



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	Foreign	999	HESCO	ICDS	Innocent	ISHM (AYUSH)	Jan Shiksha (JSSK)	Jang-e Azadi
a) Opening balances of the funds	15,717,916	1000	(055'69)	(1,332,601)	303,750	(1,139,405)	(2,027,174)	16,335,036
b) Additions to the funds								
i. Grants Received								
ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/interest								
iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog	94,071							
iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog								
iii. Shifted to Other similar Column								
iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	156,668	(166,668)						
TOTAL (a+b)	15,717,916	•	(69,550)	(1,332,601)	303,750	(1,139,405)	(2,027,174)	16,335,036
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds								
i. Capital Expenditure								
- Fixed Assets								
- Others								
Sub Total	*	*	100	•	*		•	
ii. Establishment Expenditure								
- Salaries, Wages and allowances etc.								
- Rent								
- Other Administrative expenses								
Sub Total	٠	٠		1.	9	*	•	•
iii, Programme Expenditure			*	327,101		92,310		428,819
Sub Total				327,101		92,310	•	428,819
d) Amount refunded to agencies								
TOTAL (c+d)			*	327,101		92,310		428,819
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	15,717,916		(055'69)	(1,659,702)	303,750	(1,231,715)	(2,027,174)	15,906,217



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	KRYCEP	KVIC	MG NREGA	Min. of I & B (Azadi Express) Prog.	My Earth My duty	Nanhe	National Youth Parliament	NE CULTEX
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/Interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	(3,634,155)	(111,682)	1,264	1,194,750	(1,111,061)		(512,390)	3,933,650
TOTAL (S.M.)	12 624 1551	1111 6031	(000 000)	1 104 750	/1 111 0611		1000 513/	2 023 067
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others								
Sub Total		٠			•	٠		
ii. Establishment Expenditure								
Sub Total			*	*	*	•	•	1
iii. Programme Expenditure	*	27,000	1,994,249		*	489,680		116,625
Sub Total		27,000	1,994,249		•	489,680		116,625
d) Amount refunded to agencies								
TOTAL (c+d)	·	27,000	1,994,249		•	489,680		116,625
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	(3,634,155)	(138,682)	(2,647,918)	1,194,750	(1,111,061)	(489,680)	(512,390)	3,817,342



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	Korean Team Visit	Nirantar Workshop	Nirmal Bihar Sanitation Prog.	NLM	NRHM	NRI (Know India Prog.)	Northern Eastern Various Programme	Other Prog. Exp.
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/Interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	170,662)	(208,532)	204,883	4,288,760	222,780	(303,975)	(21,062,671)	(144,187)
TOTAL (a+b)		(208,532)	204,883	4,288,760	222,780	(303,975)	(20,664,196)	(144,187)
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others								
Sub Total	•	•				*		
ii. Establishment Expenditure								
Sub Total	• 1	•		*	**	**		
iii. Programme Expenditure			·			•	*	
Sub Total d) Amount refunded to agencies		5)		*	•			*
TOTAL (c+d)			13					
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	N	(208,532)	204,883	4,288,760	222,780	(303,975)	(20,664,196)	(144,187)



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	Panchayati Raj Rally	Red Ribbon Exp.	RG National Youth Day (RGNIYD)	SGSY	Suprabha Ganga Yatra	Tribal Exchange Prog.	UNDP (TAHA-YPPTA)	UNICEF
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	890,031	5,727,277,	(601,405)	1,097,566	(159,663)	(9,799,221)	4,480,671	3,241,593
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others	890,031	5,722,272	(601,405)	88,649,458	(159,663)	10,222,980	4,502,166	3,241,593
Sub Total II. Establishment Expenditure - Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. - Rent - Other Administrative expenses								
Sub Total iii. Programme Expenditure Sub Total		1,191,776	* * *	444,278	74,568	21,022,843	75,000	186,391
d) Amount refunded to agencies TOTAL (c+d) NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	890,031	1,191,776	(601,405)	88,205,180	74,568 (234,231)	21.022,843 (10,799,863)	75,000	186,391



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	VT.A.	VTC (Ankur)	water resource mgt.	Walk This way (Save Kids)	WHO (Youth Run)	World Aid Day	World Health Day	Youth For Pulse Polio
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/Interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO.	1,281,467	26,129	(114,385)	(10,000)	(1,137,439)	(394,613)	51,483	(351,400)
TOTAL (a+b)	1,281,467	26,129	(114,385)	,	(1,137,439)	(394,613)	51,483	(351,400)
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others								
Sub Total		. 4.	,	*.				•
ii. Establishment Expenditure Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. Rent Other Administrative expenses								
Sub Total	*	*	*5		*			
iii. Programme Expenditure	•	•			358,470	133,008		*/
Sub Total	*	•	٠	(8)	358,470	133,008		
d) Amount refunded to agencies								
TOTAL (c+d)	*	*	*	.*	358,470	133,008	•	•
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)	1,281,467	26,129	(114,385)	*	(1,495,909)	(527,621)	51,483	(351,400)



SCHEDULE 4-EARMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Prog.)	Bharat parikrama	World Population Day	Youth	Dr B R Ambedkar Jayanti	Prog Fund at PAO	Seat Flame	Base Line Survey	Capacity Building under MNREGA
a) Opening balances of the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron Investments made on accounts of funds/Interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO	398,475)	1,663,742	(7,393,275)	17,176,000	67,130,566	(201,969)	(220,600)	(654,933)
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others	*	1,663,742	(7,393,275)	17,176,000	67,130,566	(201,969)		*
ii. Establishment Expenditure - Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. - Rent - Other Administrative expenses	•	*					*	•
Sub Total iii. Programme Expenditure		11,330		12,105,595				•
Sub Total d) Amount refunded to agencies TOTAL (c+d) NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (a+b-c-d)		11,330	(7,393,275)	12,105,595	67,130,566	(201,969)		



SCHEDUKE 4-EAKIMARKED FUNDS (Spon. Frog.)	Ekta Rally	TCS Training	Youth	RRE Balance of BS	National Human Right Commission	YFD-NC	World Skill Day by NSDC	Balance as on 3 1.03.2016
a) Opening balances of the funds b) Additions to the funds i. Grants Received ii. Income fron investments made on accounts of funds/interest iii. Trf to Schedule 2 being part of core prog iii. Trf to Schedule 3 being part of spl. prog iii. Shifted to Other similar Column iv. Fund generated at State Offices PAO		(102,870)	(894860)	5,328,285	390,000	(464,141)	1,500,000	
TOTAL (a+b)		(102,870)	(894860)	5,328,285	390,000	(464,141)	1,500,000	357,823,080
c) Utilization / Expenditure towards objectives of funds i. Capital Expenditure - Fixed Assets - Others								
Sub Total	*	*	*		•	٠		
ii. Establishment Expenditure Salaries, Wages and allowances etc. Rent Other Administrative expenses								
Sub Total	C	P	100		**	٠		
iii. Programme Expenditure	70,894	•				•		125,191,166
Sub Total	70,894		•			•		125,191,166
d) Amount refunded to agencies			•					
TOTAL (c+d)	70,894	**		•	•	•		125,191,166
NET BALANCE PAYABLE / (-) RECEIVABLE AT THE YEAR END (3+b-c-d)	(70,894)	(102,870)	(894860)	5,328,285	390,000	(464,141)	1,500,000	232,631,915



Schedules forming part of Balance sheet as at March 31st, 2016

SCHEDULE 5-CURRENT LIABILITIES AND PROVISONS	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
CURRENT LIABILITIES		
Statuatory Liabilities	200-20	
Super Annuation Fund	128,467,477	127,626,724
Pension	100,916,023	83,634,739
GPF/CPF	174,879,304	69,984,887
GPF (Deputation)	790	
TDS	277,737	(265,037)
LTA		1,109,842
Wages Payable	+	142,994
Salary and Allowance, Bonus, Leave Encashment Payable	78,017,107	73,085,119
EPF Payable	294,417	352,557
Benevolent Fund	474,131	444,854
DG Relief Fund	7,504,448	9,606,938
Other Liabilities		NO THE
Distt. Level Fund Advances	4.	109,185
Prog.		2,365,182
Estb.		2,161,012
NLM	9.	156,088
House Building Advances	3	200,266
Scooter/Motor CY		203,060
Other Loans to Staff		4,950
Gratuity Payable	13,615,654	5,874,744
Advances from Alipur		191,400
Expenses Payable	4,217,770	21,556,297
Pension Payable	8,678,550	3,965,131
Professional Tax	90,490	40,700
Advance from NE Guwahati	2,000	2,000
Group Insurance policy	342,586	493,928
Group Insurance policy (Deputation)	360	3,300,300,000
2. Amount Payable (RRE)	371,200	371,200
Sub Total	518,150,044	403,418,760
3. Current Liabilities for Expenses	-	
Audit fee	3,532,169	3,319,118
Security Deposit	173,656	97,912
Rent Payable		679,468
Leave Salary deductions		99,242
and the first of t	3,705,825	4,195,740
TOTAL (A)	521,855,869	407,614,500
B. PROVISIONS		
Accumulated Leave Encashment	8,961,168	4,417,411
2. Others-Provs for MACPs Arrear	122,800,000	122,800,000
TOTAL (B)	131,761,168	127,217,411
TOTAL (A+B)	653,617,037	534,831,911



Schedules forming part of Balance sheet as at March 31st, 2016

Fixed Assets As per last year closing Add:Addition/Adjustment during the year Add: Transfer from Head Office Less:Depreciation during the year Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END TOTAL	As at 31.03.16 102,334,517 7,396,390	As at 31.03.15 103,400,838 7,844,055 8,910,376
As per last year closing Add:Addition/Adjustment during the year Add: Transfer from Head Office Less:Depreciation during the year Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	7,396,390 - -	7,844,055
Add:Addition/Adjustment during the year Add: Transfer from Head Office Less:Depreciation during the year Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	7,396,390 - -	7,844,055
Add: Transfer from Head Office Less:Depreciation during the year Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END		
ess:Depreciation during the year ess:Deductions during the year ess: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	9,810,192 -	8,910,376
ess:Deductions during the year ess: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	9,810,192 - -	8,910,376
Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	9,810,192 - -	8,910,376
Less:Deductions during the year Less: Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END	-	1,200,000,000,000
Less : Transfer from Head Office BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END		
BALANCE AS AT THE YEAR-END		
	99,920,715	102,334,517
	99,920,715	102,334,517
	33/320/123	102,001,027
CHEDULE 7-CURRENT ASSETS, LOANS, ADVANCES	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
A.CURRENT ASSTS		
I. Grant receivable		
10 NO 25		
From MYAS (Special Prog)	33,223,116	
	17	
2. Cash balances in hand(including cheques/drafts and imperest	67,651	239,238.00
	4	
Current year		
Sub Total	33,290,767	239,238
3. Bank Balances		
a) With Scheduled Banks:		
- In Savings Accounts (RRE)		6,340,653
- In Savings Accounts (SBI/UBI)	1,514,769,732	1,413,976,268
- Funds in transit	•	739,290
Sub Total	1,514,769,732	1,421,056,211
TOTAL (A)	1,548,060,498	1,421,295,449
B. LOANS, ADVANCES AND OTHER ASSETS		
L. Advances		
a) Staff and others	4,131,335	5,869,039
b) Petty Cash Advances	*	
c) Advances to Supplier & Others	23,880,024	48,076,368
d) Other Advances		5000 F 1000 F 1000
e) House Building Advances	1,287,877	2,398,680
f) Travelling Advances		
g) Medical Advance	389,016	410,894
h) LTC Advance	229,677	221,961
i) Long Term advances (Computer /Vehicle/Scooter)	(2,675,971)	(1,657)
j) Festival Advance	13,500	(-//
k) TA/DA Advance	475,589	211,984
I) Employee Provident Fund	1,400	9,240
2) Advances of RRE	1,400	3,240
B) With Kendras (RRE)		
y with relial as (rice)		
	-	



TOTAL (A+B)	2,308,132,360	1,875,857,063
TOTAL (B)	760,071,862	454,561,614
100 April 100 Ap	40,954,780	22,950,204
4. Accrued Income	-	
b) On Investments-Fund A/c	40,954,780	22,950,204
a) On Investments from Earmarked		
3. Income Accrued;		
Sub Total	168,160,680	232,292,092
c) Advances with kendra for district level generated fund	15,756,648	16,432,824
b) Advances to PAO/Zones pending reconcilation		
a) With Kendras pending utilisation certificates	152,404,032	215,859,268
Sub Total	523,223,955	142,122,809
Other Advances to Kendra	:2	395,054
Adv from East Zone		534,561
Adv to West Zone	961	191,400
Scooter Advance	(424,151)	(659,145)
Festival Advance	154,800	103,800
Others deposits	1,594,144	1,497,400
TDS Receivable (RRE)	12,223,004	46,865
TDS On STD/I.T/Extra Deposit	12,225,804	9,747,803
Telephone deposits	173,375	173,375
Franking Machine deposit	303,433,023	7
Fixed Deposit/Term Deposit	509,499,023	130,091,689
a) Deposits	-	
Advances and other amounts recoverable in cash or or in kind or for value to be received		



Schedule to Income & Expenditure account for year ending 31/03/2016

SCHEDULE - 8 INCOME FROM SALES/ SERVICES	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
1) Income from Sales		
a) Sale of Scraps/ Youth Club Manual	440,822	57,74
TOTAL	440,822	57,743
SCHEDULE - 9 GRANTS / SUBSIDIES	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
Central Grovernment (Earmarked MYAS)		
Plan	1,587,500,000	1,340,000,000
Non Plan	350,000,000	346,500,000
TOTAL	1,937,500,000	1,686,500,000
SCHEDULE-10 - FEES/SUBSCRIPTIONS	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
L) Affiliation Fee	*	8,950
2) Nehru Yuva Sandesh		
TOTAL	*	8,950
SCHEDULE-11 - INTEREST EARNED	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
1) Term Deposits/Fixed Deposit:	THE PERSON	
a) With Scheduled Banks	23,189,685	24,701,113
2) On Savings Account		
a) With Scheduled Banks	41,758,422	37,833,965
3) On Long Term Advances (HBA/LTA)	41,730,422	9,800
TOTAL	64,948,107	62,544,878
SCHEDULE - 12 OTHER INCOME	TOTAL	TOTAL
SCHEDOLL - AZ OTHER INCOME	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
II Buth Land Library I de	16,700	54,000
1) Profit - loss on sale / disposal of assets	10 mm (10 mm)	100000000000000000000000000000000000000
Profit - loss on sale / disposal of assets		
	*	
2) Recov. Of UnAuth.Exp	•	108,182
2) Recov. Of UnAuth.Exp		108,182
2) Recov. Of UnAuth.Exp 3) Other Receipts	* * * * * *	108,182
2) Recov. Of UnAuth.Exp 3) Other Receipts	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	30000
Recov. Of UnAuth.Exp Other Receipts	398,729	30000



Schedule to Income & Expenditure account for year ending 31/03/2016

SCH	FEDULE - 13 ESTABLISHMENT EXPENSES	TOTAL	TOTAL
		As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
a)	Salaries and Wages	907,985,840	896,067,082
b)	Bonus	3,228,741	1,070,096
c)	Contribution to Provident Fund	22,532,289	16,832,841
d)	Medical Reimbrushment	19,123,988	19,149,327
e)	Expenses on Employees, Retirement and		
	Terminal Benefits	167,991,080	150,938,939
f)	LTC 5,469,339	5,469,339	4,258,955
g)	Liveries 367,503	367,503	191,398
h)	Children Education Allowance	9,197,258	8,655,342
i)	Leave Encashment	915,275	1,178,675
		*	
TO	TAL (A)	1,136,811,314	1,098,342,655

SCH	IEDULE - 14 OTHER ADMIN. EXPENSES	TOTAL	TOTAL
		As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
a)	Postage & printing	15,915,522	15,871,978
b)	Miscellanous expenses	8,600,274	4,707,337
c)	Travelling expenses	42,673,641	29,412,640
d)	Administration Charges	121,182,418	117,940,028
TO	TAL (A)	188,371,854	167,931,983

SCHEDULE - 15 PROGRAMME EXPENSES	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
Regular Programme		
Youth Club Exchange Programme		
District / State Youth Club Award	10,917,378	14,246,500
District Level Inter Youth Club Sports Meet	24,651,338	12,613,772
District / State Youth Convention	16,991,323	20,434,569
Need Based Programme	951,863	2,744,813
Skill Upgradation	80,695,999	63,206,213
Training on Youth Leadership & Community Development	54,929,340	55,952,899
SPORTS MATERIAL PURCHASE	79,927,894	75,541,037
NYKS Foundation Day	2	346,121
YCDP	27,699,584	25,852,953
Block / District Folk Cultural Programme	57,646,854	48,939,913
Observation of Days & Weeks	42,336,559	29,304,927
Award for outstanding Youth Club	1,800,000	2333200



sub total (regular programme)	676,373,599	454,385,406
YFD-NC	1,926,456	
SSHE Unicef	309,273	
Youth Activity & Training	9,564,300	
Other Regular Prog	3,663,458	
Skill Development Prg Under AITDC / NSDC	33,243,059	
Yuva Karvan	31,000	
Theme Base Programme	44,905,881	48,808,138
Yoga and Physical Fitness Programme (for Urban Distics NYKS)	331,982	
Declamation Contest	9,205,150	
Review , Planning and Follow up Meeting	1,279,907	
Punarjagaran	141,224,329	11,641,245
Cluster Level Inter Youth Club Sports Meet	15,163,834	33,757,659
Hindi Raj Bhasha	1,741,387	967,843
Documentation	266,955	
State level advisory committee (SACYP)	20,410	156,067
Distt Advisory Committee (DACYP)	423,766	833,183
International Yoga Day	5,355,963	
Exhibition for Youth on Handicrafr (Yuva Kriti)	9,168,358	9,037,554

SCHEDULE - 16 BANK CHARGES	TOTAL	TOTAL
	As at 31.03.16	As at 31.03.15
a) On Fixed Loans		
b) Bank Charges	125,281	186,903
c) Others		
TOTAL	125,281	186,903



Schedule to Income & Expenditure account for year ending 31/03/2016

	Schedule -17 Cost of	Assets		
Opening balance	Particulars	Additions during the Year	Deperication provided during the year	Closing Value as at 31.03.16
12,365,644	Cost of Land - KENDRA			12,365,644
17,547,152	Building Cost - KENDRA	3,861,913	404,650	21,004,415
7,865,226	Cars	759,289	1,696,237	6,928,278
-	Jeeps	-	(87,857)	87,857
29,901	Motor Cycle and Scooter		1,924	27,977
118,040	Cycle	16,735	23,243	111,532
249,837	Typewriter/Calculator	-	45,983	203,854
1,335,629	Refr. Cooler A/C	132,669	95,816	1,372,483
15,341,355	EDP Machine(Comp./Print./UPS)	667,797	3,344,297	12,664,85
4,048,086	Other Office Equip./Invertor	102,979	476,559	3,674,506
1,615,664	Office EquipElectric Corp.	100,280	131,803	1,584,141
127,586	Equipment Sports	-	5,121	122,464
1,245,912	Vocational Training Assets		137,876	1,108,035
9,973,275	Furniture	957,520	865,707	10,065,088
2,755,921	Fixtures and Fittings	7,150	191,159	2,571,912
48,012	Sports Equipments		6,084	41,929
23,285,750	Capital Purchase Kendra (Plan)	78,742	1,973,533	21,390,959
4,198,701	Capital Pur. Kendra (Non - Plan)	591,646	734,408	4,055,938
22,463	Fan	27,125	(241,084)	290,673
42,404	Fax Machine	7,694		50,098
60,780	Other Fitting	8,084	2,059	66,809
15,431	Donated Assets	76,767		92,198
41,753	Equip Audio / Video	*	2,673	39,079
102,334,517	TOTAL	7,396,390	9,810,192	99,920,715



Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan

Schedule 18 (2015-16)

Notes on Accounts and significant accounting policies

 Basis of preparation of Financial Statements: The financial statements have been prepared under historical cost convention in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. The Sangathan adopts accrual system of accounting unless otherwise stated.

2) Fixed Assets and Depreciation:

- a) The assets created out of Grants are expensed from General Funds and are transferred to the capital funds.
- b) The Assets purchased after the formation of the Sangathan are stated on historical cost basis. These have been revalued in previous years and consequently depreciated / adjusted and transferred to the Capital Fund.

The depreciation charged on Straight Line Method (SLM) as follows:

(i)	Computer & EDP Machine	16.21%
(ii)	Office Furniture	6.33%
(iii)	Other Electronic Equipments	4.75%
(iv)	Vehicle	9.50%
(v)	Vocational Training & Sports equip.	4.75%
(vi)	Land & building (only building)	1.63%

- c) The Assets pertaining to the period prior to formation of Sangathan were revalued at notional amount of Rs. 1. Similarly Assets received through donations were valued at notional amount of Rs. 1 except the value of land received from the local agencies.
- d) The Sangathan is wholly aided by Government of India under budgetary support. A capital fund equivalent to cost of fixed assets has been created.
- e) All the wasting assets have been accounted for into the books and depreciation on SLM is being charged. Expenditure on the construction of NYK buildings has been capitalized and added to the value of the assets under construction/ constructed. Donated land to district level NYKs has been shown at its historical cost.

3) Recognition of Income / Expenditure

 a) Grant in Aid – The grant in aid received from Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports, Government of India and from other agencies for the year considered on accrual basis.

Grants received under NYKS scheme have been considered as income and taken in Income and Expenditure account.

Grants received for the special / sponsored programs have been considered as ' Earmarked funds' and taken in special fund account. The unspent funds at the yearend have been reported under liability side of the Balance Sheet.



- Interest accrued on FDRs has been recognised on Accrual basis.
- Interest on Saving Fund account, affiliation fee, sale of youth manuals have been accounted for on cash basis.
- d) Interest earned on funds of major special / sponsored programmes namely Adolescent UNFPA, SGSY, Foreign Contribution, CULTEX, KRYCEP, UNDP-TAHA, NIC, NSV scheme, RSY/NRC and NYC have been credited to respective programmes.
- e) Employee's benefits like Leave Encashment and Bonus are accounted on provisional basis.
- f) The Expenses incurred by the HO and Zonal Offices have been compiled at Head quarter level on the basis of the information and explanation provided by PAOs through their Financial Statements for the corresponding period. At PAO, expenses have been booked on the basis of UCs received from Kendras.
- 4) Provisions for Expenses: During the year provisions of Rs. 0.90 crore for Accumulated Leave Encashment and 7.80 crore for Salary for March 2016 and Bonus for 2015-16 to be paid in 2016-17 has been made.
- 5) Balances in Fund Accounts: There is balance of Rs 12.85 crore in Superannuation Fund, Rs 17.49 crore in GPF and Rs 10.09 crore in pension fund. The General Provident Fund, Superannuation fund and Pension Fund are shown under current liabilities pending approval of the Ministry on formation of Trust.
- 6) Actuarial valuation of retirement dues: Actuarial valuation for retirement dues as at 31.03.2016 has not been done. However, liability of Rs 69.91 crore for Gratuity, Rs 52.87 crore for leave encashment and Rs 539.14 crore for Pension of all employees under CCS (Pension) Rules 1972 as on 31.03.2015 was valued by actuary. Approval from the Administrative Ministry to show this liability in annual accounts statement is awaited. Funds have also been demanded from the Ministry to meet out these liabilities.
- 7) Loans and Advances: Loans and Advances includes (a) Rs. 15.24 crore lying unspent with the field offices and Rs 1.58 crore advances with Kendras for district level generated fund. Since these figures are under reconciliation, it may include expenditure already incurred but not accounted for.
- 8) Adjustment of advances & prior period expenditure: Adjustment against outstanding advances of Rs 5.33 crore pertaining to PAO Bangalore, Lucknow, Bhubaneswar and HQ has resulted in occurrence of "Prior Period Expenditure" under establishment expenditure, core programmes, special and Sponsored programmes have been made.
- Balances outstanding with Agencies, Suppliers, Zones, Kendras and employees are subject to confirmation.
- 10) Previous year figures have been regrouped where ever considered necessary. Figures in financial statements have been rounded off to the nearest rupees.
- 11) There were 2 outstanding paras of Internal Audit Wing, Ministry of Human Resource Development and 18 of DGA(CE) for which replies have been submitted to the auditors.



Separate Audit Report of the Comptroller & Auditor General of India on the Accounts of the Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan for the year ended 31 March 2016

We have audited the attached Balance Sheet of the Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan(NYKS), as at 31 March 2016, the Income & Expenditure Account and Receipts & Payments Account for the year ended on that date under Section 20 (1) of the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers & Conditions of Service) Act, 1971. The audit has been entrusted for the period up to 2015-16. NYKS had country-wide network of 623 District level Nehru Yuva Kendras, out of which, comments of 12 Kendras and 2 PAOs are included in this report. These financial statements are the responsibility of the NYKS's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit.

- This Separate Audit Report contains the comments of the Comptroller and Auditor General
 of India on the accounting treatment only with regard to classification, conformity with the
 best accounting practices, accounting standards and disclosure norms, etc. Audit observation
 on financial transactions with regard to compliance with the Law, Rules & Regulations
 (Propriety and Regularity) and efficiency-cum-performance aspects, etc., if any, are reported
 through Inspection Reports/CAG's Audit Reports separately.
- 2. We have conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in India. These standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatements. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidences supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by the management as well as evaluating the overall presentation of financial statements. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.
- Based on our audit, we report that:
 - We have obtained all the information and explanations, which to the best of our knowledge and belief were necessary for the purpose of our audit, except mentioned in comment nos. A.1.1.1 (b), A.1.1.2, A.2.2.1, D.1.2, D.2 and D.7 of the Audit Report.
 - ii. The Balance Sheet, Income & Expenditure/Receipts & Payments Accounts dealt with by this report have been drawn up in the Uniform format of accounts approved by the Ministry of Finance.
 - iii. In our opinion, proper books of accounts and other relevant records have been maintained by NYKS, in so far as it appears from our examination of such books except for the audit comments mentioned at A.1.1.1 to A.1.1.3 and A.2.2.1 to A.2.2.5, D.1.3,D.9 and D.1.3, D.9 and para 2(v) & 2 (vi) of Annexure to Audit Report.
 - iv. We further report that:
 - A. Balance sheet
 - A.1 Liabilities:
 - A.1.1 Earmarked Fund (Schedule-2, 3 and 4)



A.1.1.1 (a) In Schedule-3: Earmarked Funds (Special Programs MYAS) and Schedule-4: Earmarked Funds (Sponsored Programs) forming part of Balance Sheet as at 31.3.2016, there were negative opening and closing balances under the programmes as detailed in *Annexure-A*. The aggregated value of negative balances worked out to ¹ 228.29 Lakh under 19 programmes of NYKS.

The details are indicative of the facts that NYKS had incurred excess expenditure over the grants received and the amounts are receivable. However, the same were not shown as receivable but shown as negative figures under liability, which needs to be corrected.

- **A.1.1.1 (b)** Closing balances of Earmarked Funds (Special Programme) and Earmarked Funds (Sponsored Programme) shown under Schedule-3 and Schedule-4 respectively could not be verified, as the basic records in support of closing balances were not shown to audit.
- **A.1.1.2** There was expenditure incurred/ transferred/ refunded under the programmes which were showing negative opening balances and received no grant for additional expenditure during the year resulting in increase of negative balances. The aggregated value of these negative balances worked out to ¹ 455.11 Lakh under 13 programmes of NYKS. The details are given in *Annexure-B*. Reasons for the same were not shown to audit.
- **A.1.1.3** There was expenditure incurred/ transferred in several cases (shown in *Annexure-C*) in excess of funds available/grant received resulting in negative closing balance. The aggregated value of these negative balances worked out to ¹ 168.87 Lakh under 5 programmes.

Necessary adjustments/reconciliation in respect of negative balances should be made in accounts.

In the light of above comments, it is not possible to form an opinion on the correctness of the figures shown as negative balances in the annual accounts. These discrepancies were also reported in the previous report but no remedial action was taken by NYKS.

- **A.1.1.4** The programmes mentioned in *Annexure-D* had positive opening balances but no interest income was depicted in the schedules against the programme. Non-depiction of interest income towards these programmes had resulted into understatement of liability by the amount of interest earned on the opening balances of these programmes and overstatement of interest income of NYKS for the year 2015-16. The monitory impact of these 28 programmes works out to ¹ 29.65 crore.
- **A.1.1.5** As per the Income & Expenditure account, the excess of income over expenditure was to be transferred to the 'Corpus/capital fund'. However, the excess of income over expenditure was transferred to the 'Earmarked Fund-MYAS (Sch. 2)'. This is not in consonance with the Uniform format of accounts and thus, the entire balance of ¹ 46.89 crore is incorrectly shown under 'Earmarked Fund'. This has resulted in overstatement of Earmarked Fund and understatement of Capital Fund by the like amount.

A.2 Assets:

A.2.1 Fixed Assets

A.2.1.1 The Schedule of fixed assets was not in accordance with the format prescribed under the Common format of Accounts as it does not exhibit the Block wise representation of the assets, i.e.



Gross block, depreciation and Net block and position at the end of the last year, etc. This was pointed out in previous year report, however, no action has been taken by the NYKS.

A.2.1.2 Kendras and Zonal offices did not prepare balance sheet at the end of each financial year, hence the authenticity of the value of assets and depreciation thereon in annual accounts prepared by PAOs was not verifiable in audit. Further, physical verification of fixed assets for the year 2015-16 was not carried out by District Youth Coordinators.

A.2.2 Current assets Loan and Advances - (Schedule-7)

- **A.2.2.1** Loans, Advances and Other Assets of NYKS showed a negative balance of ¹ 26,75,971 under head Long Term Advances (Computer/Vehicle/Scooter) and negative balance of ¹ 4,24,151 under head Scooter advance. The reasons for these negative advances were not appraised to audit.
- **A.2.2.2** Under head 'Advances With Kendras pending utilisation certificates' negative balance of advances were shown by PAO Bhubaneshwar (1,37,00,758.95) and PAO, Guwahati (1,48,462.85). Similarly, negative amount of (1,19,17,940.00) by PAO, Guwahati under head 'Advances with kendra for district level generated fund' was clubbed with outstanding advances of other PAOs. The negative balances under advances need to be reconciled.
- A.2.2.3 (a) Under head Others deposits Negative figure of Rs. (1,00,106.00)/- shown under PAO Guwahati was clubbed with deposits of Bangalore and NYKS Headquarters as detailed below:

	Bangalore	Guwahati	Headquarters
Others deposits	1 6,94,250.00	(1 1,00,106.00)	1 10,00,000.00

The negative balances need to be reconciled.

- (b) Besides, ¹ .10,00,000/- were shown as deposits in NYKS headquarters accounts were actually investment in shares of National Yuva Co-operative society Ltd. (NYCS Ltd.) and should have been classified under Long Term investments of NYKS.
- **A.2.2.4** At NYKS Headquarters, audit noted that exactly the same amount of advance appeared in the accounts in several similar heads of accounts during 2014-15 as well as 2015-16.

Account Head	Delhi (Hqrs) (in Rs.)
Advances to Zonal offices pending reconciliation	(-)1659315
Advances to PAOs/Zones pending reconciliation	(-)66632091
Advances with Zonal offices – Carry Forward	44756898

As funding and expenditure are a continuous process, apparently no effort was made by NYKS to reconcile these advances.



A.2.2.5 Under the head 'Loan and Advances' (Schedule-7), ¹ 15.24 crore were shown as advances with Kendras, pending utilization certificates.

In view several adverse balances under Advances, Netting of negative figures awaiting reconciliation with outstanding advances as well as depiction of some advances over the years, we are not able to form an opinion on the correctness of the figures shown as 'Advances' under Current Assets.

B. Income and Expenditure Account:

- **B.1** Income and Expenditure account of NYKS Headquarters' shows an amount of ¹ 1.86 lakh as "Other Receipts" whereas on examining this amount from related vouchers it was found that this amount of ¹ 1.86 lakh contains figures of ¹ 1.68 lakh Cheque received towards refund of excess advance released to PAO, Bhubneshwar, ¹ 0.16 lakh DG relief fund received and ¹ 0.02 lakh—Miscellaneous deductions such as license fee, furniture recovery, etc. from the employee. This resulted in overstatement of income of NYKS as well as Capital Fund by ¹ 1.86 lakh.
- **B.2** As per bank statements of Red Ribbon Express (RRE) scheme, an interest of ¹. 256871 was earned on account of RRE but it was depicted under interest on saving Accounts. This resulted in understatement of Earmarked Fund (RRE) and overstatement of interest income of NYKS for the year 2015-16.
- **B.3** Opening value of asset Jeeps was not shown at beginning of Financial Year. However, depreciation was booked by following PAOs on this asset. Negative value of depreciation of PAOs Bangalore, Alipur and Guwahati were netted with actual depreciation shown by PAOs.

	Bangalore	Alipur	Lucknow	Guwahati	HQ	TOTAL
Jeeps	(35,789)	(1,08,739)	58,125	(14,500)	13,046	(87,857)

Similarly, opening value of asset – Fans was shown as ¹ 22,463 at beginning of Financial Year and depreciation was booked by the following PAOs on this asset. Negative value of depreciation of PAO Alipur was netted with actual depreciation shown by other PAOs.

	Bangalore	Alipur	Bhuwaneshwar	Guwahati	HQ	TOTAL
Fans	3,577	(2,59,509)	6,762	1,995	6,091	(2,41,084)

This resulted in understatement of Expenditure (Depreciation) as well as Capital Fund by 1 3,28,941.

C. Receipts & Payments account:

C.1 There was difference in totalling of accounts for the year ended 31.03.2016 of all PAOs (including NYKS Headquarters) and figures depicted in consolidated accounts of NYKS. Details are given in Annexure-E.

D. General:

D.1 NYKS had a countrywide network of 623 district level Nehru Yuva Kendras each headed by a District Youth Coordinator (DYC). The audit comments relating to 12 Kendras of NYKS are given below:



- D.1.1 Internal audit was pending in NYK, Vidhyadhar Nagar (Jaipur), Zonal Director, NYKS (Chandigarh), Ludhiana (Punjab) and Bundi (Rajasthan).
- **D.1.2** Approved accounts for the year 2015-16 were not made available to audit by District Youth Cordinator, NYK, Dhamtari (Chandigarh).
- D.1.3 Cash Book/advance registers/contingency bill register were not properly maintained in Ongole (Andhra Pradesh), Kunjupura Road (Karnal), Jalandhar (Punjab) and Ranagat, Andaman units of NYKS.
- **D.1.4** Physical verification of stores was not conducted in Jalandhar (Punjab), Ludhiana (Punjab) and Chandigarh units of NYKS.
- **D.1.5** Excess expenditure of ¹ 1.75 lakh and ¹ 0.26 lakh was incurred on various schemes of Vidhyadhar Nagar (Jaipur) unit of NYKS and excess expenditure of ¹ 0.19 lakh was incurred under the non-plan budget of NYKS Chandigarh.
- **D.1.6** Non reconciliation of deposits in Jalandhar (Punjab), Ludhiana (Punjab) and non-reconciliation of bank statement in Chandigarh units of NYKS.
- D.1.7 Utilization certificates were pending in Vidhyadhar Nagar (Jaipur) and Bundi (Rajasthan) units of NYKS.
- D.1.8 Non cancellation of expired cheque of 1 5.93 lakh was pending in Jalandhar (Punjab).
- **D.1.9** Examination of Bank Reconciliation Statement of PAO, Bangalore revealed that several payment instruments/cheques which were long expired were not taken back into accounts and continued as balances pending settlement.
- **D.2.** Bank Reconciliation Statement of PAO Bangalore revealed that unutilised funds at the end of financial year were realised after long delays (5 to 35 day delay) despite using Core Banking facility for this surrender. Documents in support of timely initiating fund transfer process were not provided to audit.
- D.3 Income and Expenditure account of NYKS revealed that total of Expenditure (previous year ending 31-03-2015) do not tally with total of schedule 13 (Establishment Expenses), Schedule 14 (Other Administration Charges) and Schedule 15(Programme Expenditure) in accounts of 2015-16 as per details given below:

(Amount in Rs.)

Head of Account	Amount as per Income Expenditure statement As on 31.3.2015	Amount as per related schedules In accounts of 2015-16	Difference	
Establishment Expenses	1,09,96,22,393	1,09,83,42,655	12,79,738	
Other Administrative Expenditure	16,93,92,863	16,79,31,983	14,60,880	
Programme Expenses	46,60,32,090	45,43,85,406	1,16,46,684	



- **D.4** Investment of Pension fund was not made as per the pattern of investment prescribed by Ministry of Finance. All the investment amounting to ¹ 14.87 crore (100%) was made under fixed deposits with nationalized banks. This was pointed out in the previous audit report; however no action was taken by NYKS.
- **D.5** NYKS did not make the provisions for retirement benefits. The provision based on actuarial basis needs to be made for retirement benefits as required by uniform format of accounts and AS-15 of ICAI.
- **D.6** An amount of ¹ 45,30,496 was depicted as closing balance of the RRE scheme in the annual accounts, whereas, the balance as per passbook/bank statement of the account was ¹ 65,97,523. On pointing out, department could not reconcile the difference. Besides, it came to notice that NYKS maintained two similar accounts in Schedule-4 for RRE. These are RRE (balance ¹ 45,30,496) and RRE balance of BS (balance ¹ 53,28,285). NYKS could not provide details of RRE balance of BS to audit.
- **D.7** Liability on account of Gratuity (¹ 69.91 crore) and Leave Encashment (¹ 52.87 crore) has been shown in the Notes to Accounts pertaining to actuarial valuation of retirement dues. The same amounts were depicted in annual accounts for the year ending 31.03.2015. The terminal benefits payments actually made during the period 2015-16 have not been factored in while working out the liability towards Gratuity and Leave Encashment in the annual accounts for the year 2015-16.
- **D.8** During examination of schedules related to Income and Expenditure accounts of NYKS Headquarters' it came to notice that no income of interest earned on long term advances-House Building Advance was shown whereas House Building Advance was shown outstanding in following PAOs:

	Bangalore	Alipur	Headquarters
House Building Advances	(1 2,37,970)	1 2,92,940	1 12,32,907

Negative figure of ¹ 2,37,970/- shown under head House Building Advance in PAO Bangalore was also netted to work out Total House Building Advance of NYKS. Negative figure needs to be reconciled.

E. Grants-in-aid:

NYKS receives grant from the Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports for general purpose and special programmes. It also receives grants from other ministries/ departments/ agencies for sponsored programmes. The position of Grants in aid received and utilized by NYKS during the year 2015-16 is given below:



(Rs. in Crore.)

Purpose	Opening balance as on 1.4.2015	Red	Received during Tot 2015-16	Total	Amount utilized	Amount refunded			
		Plan	NER	Non Plan	Interest/ Other income				
(1)	(2)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	(11)
Earmarked Fund (MYAS)-[Sch.2]	46.73	144.67	14.08	35.00	6.58	247.06	200.91	0	46.15
Earmarked Fund (Special Programmes- MYAS)-[Sch.3]	62.16	76.16	0.00	0.00	1.60	139.92	43.82	0.06	96.04
Earmarked Fund (Sponsored programme)-[Sch.4]	25.22	7.44	0.00	0.00	3.12	35.78	12.52	0.00	23.26

- v. Subject to our observations in the preceding paragraphs, we report that the Balance Sheet, Income & Expenditure Account and Receipts & Payments Account dealt with by this report are in agreement with the books of accounts.
- vi. In our opinion and to the best of our information and according to the explanations given to us, the said financial statements subject to the significant matters stated above and other matters mentioned in Annexure to this Audit Report did not give a true and fair view in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in India;
 - In so far as it relates to the Balance Sheet, of the state of affairs of Nehru Yuva Kendra Sangathan as at 31 March 2016; and
 - In so far as it relates to Income and Expenditure Account of surplus for year ended on that date.

For and on behalf of C& AG of India

Place: New Delhi Date: 06.3.2018 Director General of Audit Central expenditure



Annexure

1. Adequacy of Internal Audit System:

The Internal audit by the Internal Audit Wing, Ministry of Human Resource Development was conducted up to 2012-13 and 2 paras were outstanding as of August 2017.

2. Adequacy of Internal Control System:

The internal control system of NYKS was found deficient due to the following discrepancies:

- (i) NYKS mentioned that charter of accounts as required in Tally Software is being adhered to by all the PAOs and Branches of NYKS, it came to notice that PAOs operated account heads as per their understanding of transactions. This required regular regrouping of accounts during process of consolidation. Schedule 17 (Cost of Assets) showed several similar heads viz. 'Equipment Sports' & 'Sports Equipment', 'Fixtures and Fittings' & 'Other fittings', 'Other office equipment' & 'Office equipment'. During discussion with NYKS authorities, it came to light that block wise working of depreciation could not be done properly and issues relating to booking of asset in one head and adjustments of depreciation in another head (leading to negative figures of depreciation) exist due to this reason.
- (ii) Budgeting for regular programmes was done at NYKS without calling for estimated expenditure from Kendras. Number of programmes was decided on the basis of criteria fixed by NYKS without taking the input from the Kendras/field offices or assessing the need of conducting the programmes in the districts. As the number of programmes was not based on need assessment and was decided without taking inputs from field units i.e. implementing units, the budgeting on the regular programmes was not realistic.
- (iii) The accounts of NYKS show continuous availability of unadjusted surplus funds under the head Earmarked Fund (Sch. 2) lying with PAOs. Examination of these funds from previous years' accounts show lack of effort on part of NYKS for utilizing/adjusting the same. This has led to accumulation of funds and surplus funds of ¹ 46.15 crore remained blocked up to 31.3.2016. (The amount was ¹ 46.73 at the end of 31.3.2015).
- (iv) Release of funds to NYKS and its further monitoring was deficient as utilization certificates were not submitted in time by the Kendras and even the pace of expenditure was not in consonance with the prescribed ceilings of Government of India.
- (v) Register of valuables (GAR 5) was not maintained.
- (vi) Physical verification of stores was not conducted in DYC Jalandhar(Punjab), DYC Ludhiana (Punjab) and DYC Chandigarh units of NYKS.

3. System of Physical verification of fixed assets:

- The physical verification of fixed assets relating to NYKS, Headquarter was conducted up to March 2016.
- Physical verification of stores was not conducted in DYC Jalandhar(Punjab), DYC Ludhiana(Punjab) and DYC Chandigarh units of NYKS.

4. System of Physical verification of inventory:

 The physical verification of inventory was conducted for the period 2015-16 but report is not furnished to audit.

Regularity in payment of statutory dues

As per the annual accounts, no statutory dues over six months were outstanding as on 31.03.2016.



Annexure -A

(Negative opening and Closing Balances)

SI. No.	Name of the Programme	Opening Balance	Grant received	Expenditure	Closing Balance
1	Inter State Youth Meet	(3,98,133)	*	-	(3,98,133)
2	Other Prog Exp.	(3,30,470)	(4)	-	(3,30,470)
3	Aids Awareness Programme	(37,78,719)	3	•	(37,78,719)
4	Yes	(1,86,500)	-	+	(1,86,500)
5	HESCO	(69,550)	-	-	(69,550)
6	Jan Shiksha (JSSK)	(20,27,174)	-	-	(20,27,174)
7	KRYCEP	(36,34,155)			(36,34,155)
8	My Earth My Duty	(11,11,061)	-	-	(11,11,061)
9	National Youth Parliament	(5,12,390)	**	-,	(5,12,390)
10	Nirantar Workshop	(2,08,532)		-	(2,08,532)
11	NRI (Know India Prog.)	(3,03,975)			(3,03,975)
12	Other ProgExp	(1,44,187)		-	(1,44,187)
13	RG National Youth Day (RGNIYD)	(6,01,405)		-	(6,01,405)
14	Water Resource Mgt.	(1,14,385)			(1,14,385)
15	Youth For Pulse Polio	(3,51,400)	-		(3,51,400)
16	Youth Initiative	(82,88,135)		•-	(82,88,135)
17	Seat Flame	(2,01,969)	-	-	(2,01,969)
18	TCS Tranning	(1,02,870)	19	18	(1,02,870)
19	YFD-NC	(4,64,141)	-		(4,64,141)
			Total a	mount involved	(2,28,29,151)



Annexure - B

(Expenditure/Tranfer to other funds despite having negative balances)

SI. No.	Name of the Programme	Opening Balance	Grant received	Interest Earned	Transfer Made/ Other additions at PAO	Expenditure	Refund	Closing Balance
1	Panchayat Yuva Krida Abhiyan	-5127044			-	199953	•	-5326997
2	Base Line Survey	-2688503		5.0	-220600		-2909103	
3	Distt. Lavel Agencies	-7431739		-	30138777	34029401	-	-11322363
4	ICDS	-1332601		2.0		327101	+	-1659702
5	ISHM (AYUSH)	-1139405		-	-	92310	*	-1231715
6	KVIC Workshop	-111682		-		27000	7	-138682
7	Northern Eastern Various Programme	-21062671		•	398475		٠	-20664196
8	Suprabha Ganga Yatra	-159663		*	*	74568		-234231
9	WHO (Youth Run)	-1137439		-50	18.	358470		-1495909
10	World Aid Day	-394613		191	/en	133008		-527621
						Total amount	involved	-45510519



Annexure - C

(Expenditurein excess of available balances/grant received)

SI. No.	Name of the Programme	Opening Balance	Grant received	Interest Earned	Transfer Made/ Other additions at PAO	Expenditure	Refund	Closing Balance
1	Adolescent Prog. (MYA&S)	-830430	8100840			10149304		-2878894
2	MGNREGA	1264			-654933	1994249		-2647918
3	Tribal Exchange Prog.	-9799221	20022201		•	21022843		-10799863
4	Ekta Rally	0				70894		-70894
5	NanheGhungru	0				489680		-489680
							Total	-16887249



Annexure-D

(Nil Interest Income despite Positive Balances)

SI.	Name of the	Opening	Grant	Interest	Expenditure	Refund	Closing
No.	Programme	Balance	received	Earned			Balance
1.	Youth Leadership Personality Development Program	12909943	13680000		9310441	561458	16718044
2.	National Youth Festival	3404580	42215000		39069894		6549686
3.	Jagrit Bharat Utsav	1739977					1739977
4.	NSV Scheme	136332312			1656201		134676111
5.	Adventure Prog.	260534	13781250		12432168		1609616
6.	Councling J&K NYC	922269					922269
7.	Awareness Plantation	353499					353499
8.	Drug Abuse Programme (Min. of Social Justice)	37466567	15464550		29365897		23565220
9.	Innocent Smile	303750					303750
10.	Jung e Azadi	16335036			428819		15906217
11.	Min. of I& B (Azadi Express) Prog.	1194750					1194750
12.	Nirmal Bihar Sanitation Prog.	204883					204883
13.	NLM	4288760					4288760
14.	NRHM	222780					222780
15.	Panchayati Raj Rally	890031					890031
16.	Red Ribbon Exp.	5722272			1191776		4530496
17.	UNICEF	3241593			186391		3055202
18.	VTA	1281467					1281467
19.	World Population Day	1663742			11330		1652412



SI. No.	Name of the Programme	Opening Balance	Grant received	Interest Earned	Expenditure	Refund	Closing Balance
20.	Prog Fund at PAO	67130566					67130566
21.	RRE Balance of BS	5328285					5328285
22.	National Human Right Commission	390000					390000
23.	World Skill day by NSDC	0	1500000				1500000
24.	NPYAD Scheme	0	2000000				2000000
25.	NSS Reimburse	0	55936				55936
26.	One day training of tribal youth	0	321192				321192
27.	VTC Ankur	26129					26129
28.	World Health Day	51483					51483
							296468761



Receipts A/c of all PAOs

Cash Bank Funds in Transit Fund Received Special Pro Sponsored		The second secon									
in Transit Received		Delhi (Hqrs)	Gandhi Nagar	Bangalore	Guwahati	Lucknow	Alipur	Bhuba	Total (All PAOs)	Figures in NYKS A/c	Difference
s in Transit Received		731	4148	192196	38191	280	0	3391	239237	239237	0
		683433860	178587773	125846629	67038831	113346021	132707753	67038831 113346021132707753 113754690	1414715557	1420316921	5601364
at a second									0	739290	739290
Special	Regular Programme	275489562	342407880	247655140	209068360	268558520	209068360 268558520 292598485 301722053	301722053	1937500000	1937500000	0
Sponso	Special Programme	187982803	101651498	98139649	92822866	79178044	92822866 79178044 73894377 127924564	127924564	761593801	761593801	0
Progra	Sponsored			5661450	2830550	3808000	21896690	16139159	50335849	104578353	54242504
Other	Other Agencies	6254139	17849588	0	4786616		9978144	15374017	54242504		-54242504
Receivable at the end of year		-33223116							-33223116	-33223116	0
Other Receipts Misc. I	Misc. Income	208629	31124	29511	16624	10341	326346	-21595	086009	415429	-185551
Interes	Interest on Saving	13549036	9130534	7070053	3434628	2935767	6023393	-3641859	41501552	41758422	256870
interes (Spons	interest on Saving (Sponsored+Spl)								0	17053961	17053961
Sale of	Sale of Youth Club		0		12949				12949		-12949
Manual	Je.										
Sale of Scra Newspaper	Sale of Scrap/ Newspaper		25521	204091				12711	242323	440822	198499
Affiliat	Affiliation Fee	0	0	0	0				0	0	0
Interes Term C	Interest on Long Term Deposits	23189685	0	0					23189685	23189685	0
Sale of Assets	Sale of Unserviciable Assets	0	0						0	0	0
Interest from Special Fund Invested	Special Programme	15830012							15830012	17053961	
Sponso	Sponsored Programme	1223948							1223948		0
Increase in Liability		122302003	961368	-754745	-1545296	607939	1287173	914291	123772733		123772733
									0	0	0
Increase in Deposits		0							0	0	0
Net receipts from Current Assets									0	125790822	125790822
		1296241292	650649434	484043974	378504319	471445212	378504319471445212538712361 572181422		4391778014	4400393627	8615613



Payments A/c of all PAOs

		Name and Address of the Owner, where the Owner, which is the Owner, where the Owner, which is the Owner, where the Owner, which is the Ow		1.00		100					30
PAO		Delhi (Hqrs)	Gandhi	Bangalore	Guwahati	Lucknow	Alipur	Bhuba neshwar	Total (All PAOs)	Figures in NYKS A/c	Difference
Establishment Expenses		251171071	181043773	141399417	107250108	107250108 113084725 168370331		174491889	1136811314	1136811314	0
Other Administ- rative Expenses		56398222	23540250	19758970	18825533	17131315	32152074	20565490	188371854	188371854	0
Bank Charges		3892	8189	14957	19158	13133	29001	36950	125280	125281	1
Program Expenditure									0		0
	Regular Programme	34018216	109414464	107079729	84651170	90043573	90043573 115887226 135279221	135279221	676373599	676373599	0
	Special Programme	198387560	30848793	42579607	73519393	28092101	33189304	31592482	438209240	438209240	0
	Sponsored Programme	458181	21506244	7388457	9261915	7637687	49744811	29193871	125191166	125191166	0
Cost of Assets Purchased during the year		829199	202500	2164698	273610	455594	3059688	411101	7396390	7396390	0
Refund to Agencies									0		0
Refund to Special Program		561458							561458	561458	0
Refund to HQ									0		0
Closing Balance									0		0
	Cash	1131	9664	33776	19748	3331			67650	67651	1
	Bank	382397955	287700711	178969271	92892846	228822394	92892846 228822394141752641 195636389	195636389	1508172207	1514769732	6597525
Increase in Advances		372014408	-3625147	-15344909	-8209162	-13838640	-5471622	-15045972	310478956	312495951	2016995
Increase in Deposits			-1				-1093	20000	18900	19993	1093
		1296241293	650649434	484043973	378504319	471445213	38712361	378504319 471445213 538712361 572181421	4391778014	4400393629	8615615